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Monday, January 12th, 1970..
3300 "0 clock

The First Session of the Council for the year 1970, heing the Ninth
Session of the Twenty-First Vholly Elective Council of the Yukon
Territory, was convened in the Council Chambers at 3:00 o clock p.m,
on Monday, January 12th, 1970.

The Members present were:

Mr, John O. Livesey, Carmacks-Kluane

Mr. John Dumas, Whitehorse West

Mrs. G. Jean Gordon, Mayo

Mr. George O. Shaw, Dawson

Mr. Norman S. Chamberlist, Whitehorse Last

Mr. Clerk reads the Proclamation.

Mr. Speaker enters the Council Chambers, announced by the Sergeant—
at-Arms.

Mr. Speaker: You may be seated. Mr. Clerk, is there a quorum
present? :

Mr. Clerk: There is, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker: The Ninth Session of the Twenty-First Wholly Elective
Council of the Yukon Territory will now come to order. At this time,
I would like to express the apologies of the Honourable Member for
VJatson Lake and also the Honourable Member for VWhitehorse North for
being unable to be present with us. Mr. Clerk, would you please
inform the Commissioner that we are now prepared to hear his Opening
Address in the Court Room.,

Mr. Clerk leaves the Chambers to advise Mr. Commissioner and returns.

Mr. Clerk: Mr. Speaker, the Commissioner will deliver his Opening
Address in ten minutes in the Territorial Court Room.

Mr. Speaker: Thank you, Mr. Clerk. The House now stands adjourned
in order that we may hear the Commissioner's Opening Address in
the Chambers of the Territorial Court.

Mr. Speaker and the Councillors were escorted to the Territorial
Court Room by the Sergeant-at-Arms.

The Commissioner of the Yukon Territory, Mr. James Smith, is ushered
into the Territorial Court Room by the Aide-de~Camp.

The Commissioner gives his Opening Address. (Set out as Sessional
Paper No. 6)

The Councillors return to the Chambers.

Mr. Speaker: I will now call Council to order and I would remind
you that I have a copy of the Commissioner's Opening Address. TYou
may proceed.

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Speaker, I would move that the Opening Address of the
Commissioner be taken under consideration on a day following.

Mr. Chamberlist: I will second the motion, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker: Moved by the Honourable Member for Dawson, seconded by

the Honourable Member for Whitehorse East, that the Opening Address

of the Commissioner be considered on a day following. Is the House
prepared for the question on the motion? Are we agreed? I will

declare the motion carried.

MOTION

MOTION CARRIED CARRIED
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Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker;'I beg to introduce Bill No. 1, An

Ordinance to Amend an Ordinance Respecting the Reciprocal Enforcement
of Maintenance Orders.

Mr. Dumas: I'll second the'motion,_Mfo'Speakéro‘

BILL #1 Mr. Speaker: Moved by the Honourable Member for Whitehorse East,

INTRODUCED seconded by the Honourable Member for Whitehorse West, for leave to
introduce Bill No. 1, An Ordinance to Amend an Ordinance Respecting
the Reciprocal Enforcement of Maintenance Orders. Is the House pre-
pared for the question on the motion? . Are we agreed? I will declare
the motion carried.

MOTTON S
CARRIED » . MOTION CARRIED

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Speaker, I would move that we call it five o'clock.
Mr. Speaker: Are we agreed on the motion for adjournment?
Some Members: Agreed.

Mr. Speaker: ‘The House now stands adjourned until ten a.m. tomorrow
morning.
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Tuesday, January 13th, 1970.
10:00 o'clock a.m.

Mr. Speaker read the daily prayer. All Councillors, except Councillor
Shaw, were present.

Mr. Speaker: Is there a quorum present, Mr. Clerk{
Mr., Clerk: There is, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker: I will now call Council to order. I have for your
attention and notice this morning the tabling of Sessional Papers 1
through 6. Are there any Reports of Committee? Introduction of
Bills? May I remind the House that the work today depends on the
progress that we make with regard both to introduction and work on
Bills and may I suggest that the House, in view of the fact that this
is our first day of operation, look upon this as our first day and
consider questions in relation to working on Bills now presently be-
~ fore us. !

Mr. Dumas: Mr. Speaker, I'm not quite sure what you said, but I'd
like to introduce Bill No. 2, ‘“n Ordinance to Provide for the Welfare
of Children.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, I beg leaVe tb introduce Bill No. 3,
An Ordinance to Amend the Municipal Ordinance. <

Mr. Speaker: Order, please. Both forms of ihtroduqtisn will need
motions by mover and seconder.

Mr. Chamberlist: I will second the motion of the Honourable Member
from Whitehorse Vest.

Hr. Speaker: Moved by the Honourable Member for Whitehorse West, BILL #2
seconded by the Honourable Member for Whitehorse East, for leave to INTRODUCED
introduce Bill No. 2, An Ordinance to Provide for the Welfare of

Children. Is the House prepared for the question on the motion?

Are we agreed? I will declare the motion carried.

MOTION
CARRIED

Moved by Councillor Chamberlist, seconded by Councillor Dumas, that BILL #3
Bill No. 3, An Ordinance to Amend the Municipal Ordinance, be intro-INTRODUCED
duced at this time..

MOTION CARRIED

MOTTION
CARRILD

Moved by Councillor Chamberlist, seconded by_Cduncillor Dumas, that BILL #6
Bill No. 6, An Ordinance to Provide forQquernment Control and Sale INTRODUCED
of Alcoholic ILiquors, be introduced at thisAtime,

MOTION CARRIED

MOTION
CARRIED

Moved by Councillor Dumas, seconded by Qouﬁcillor'Gordon, that Bill BILL #h
No. 4, An Ordinance to Amend the Motor Vehicles Ordinance, be intro-INTRODUCED
duced at this time.

MOTION CARRIED

MOTION
CARRIED

Moved by Coun01llor Chamberlist, seconded by Councillor Dumas, that BILL #3
Bill ‘No. 8, ‘An Ordinance Respecting Co-operative Assoc1at10ns, be  INTRODUCED
1ntrodu0ed at this time. :

MOTTON CARRTED

MOTTON

MOTION CARRIED i



BILL #9
INTRODUCED

MOTION
CARRIED

BILL #10
INTRODUCED

MOTION
CARRIED

BILL #11
INTRODUCED

MOTION
CARRIED

BILL #12
INTRODUCED

MOTION
CARRIED

RECESS

QUESTION RE
SESSIONAL
PAPER #6

QUESTION RE
WATER
POLLUTION

. hoping for the best.

QUL‘STION BE
WATER
POLLUTION

_Samuals from the Department of . Justlce, Ottawa°

k.

Moved by CouncilloruDumas, seconded by Councillor Gordon, that Bill
No. 9, An Ordinance to Amend the Labour Standards Ordinance, be
introduced at this time.

MOTTION CARRIED

Moved by Councillor Dumas, seconded by Councillor Gordon, that Bill
No. 10, An Ordinance to Amend the Workmen's Combensatlon Ordlnance,
be introduced at this time. : <

MOTION CARRIED

Moved by Coun01llor Gordon, seconded by Coun01llor Dumas, that Bill
No. 11, An Ordinance to Amend the Securltles Ordlnance, be intro-
duced at this time.

MOTION CARRIED

Moved by Councillor Dumas, seconded by Coun01llor Gordon, that Bill
No. 12, An Ordinance Respecting Trailer Licencing, be introduced at
this time. - : -

MOTION CARRIED

Mr, Speaker: Are there further Bills for introduction at this time?
Notices of Motion or Resolution?  Notices of Motion or Resolution?
Notices of Motion for the Production of Papers? Under Orders of the
Day, I wonder, Mr. Clerk, if: we could have. the Commissioner present
for the Question Period? I will declare-a five-minute recess.

RECESS

Mr. Speaker: I will now call Ceuncil back to order, and the Chair
has pleasure this morning in recognizing the attendance of Mr.
You may proceeds

Mr@.Dumas: Mr, Sneaker, I ‘would llke to ask the Commissioner about
the fact that a paragraph seems to have been left out of Sessional
Paper No. 6 which was tabled today, the Commissioner's address to
Council of yesterday. It was a twenty-five second statement on
collective bargaining. I wonder if we could get that paragraph?

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, this can be dealt with either as a
correction or a redoing of the Paper, whatever is the acceptable
thing. The reason for this was that the stencil was cut prior to
the completion of my remarks.

Mr. Dumas: -Mr. Speaker, I have anothér question. Could the Admin-
istration ... could the Commissioner tell us what his Administration
is doing or what the Department of Public Works is doing to correct
the very serious problem of pollution in the water supply of Hillcrest,
Valleyview, Takhini and the C.N.T. areas?

Mr. Speaker, I'm not aware of anything other than
I'm not aware of anything that ‘we are doing,
Mr. Speaker. I'm certainly quite prepared to ask our Medical Health
Officer, Dr. Black, if anything is being done, but I have to say that
I am not aware of anything, Mr. Speaker. Perhaps this is the best
way of answering the question asked by the Coun01llor°

Mr. Commissioner:

Mro Dumas: Mr‘ Speaker, sunplementary, p0851bly the Comm1351oneri
could tell me then, or tell the House, if there are-any plans for
anything to be done? It seems to me that it's a serious problem
and some action should be taken. If it's necessary for the House

to initiate the action, or the Commissioner's Department to initiate
the action, possibly you could tell us if they have anything in the
long range planning?
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Mr.'Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, to my knowledge, the ultimate ans-
wer to this is that the controlled water supply for the genéral
Yhitehorse area, namely that which is available from Schwatka Iake,
would be made available in the Takhini, Hillcrest, Valleyview areas
by the proposed extension of the city water system to those areas.
The question of the city's boundaries comes in here and the avail-
‘ability of funds to make this extension, and also part of that same
program is the provision of proper sewage treatment plants. Now,
~ these are the long range plans, and I'm sure I am not telling Council
anythirg that they are not already aware of in this matter. However,
I think the Councillor's question really is, what, if anything, can
be done or should be done in the interim, and I would have to ask
if I could have the opportunity of seeking word from Dr. Black on
this, Mr. Speaker, and I would be most happy to bring forward this
as quickly as I can.

Mr. Speaker: Are there further questions?

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, a question addressed to Mr. Commis-
sioner. ' I wonder if Mr. Commissioner could indicate whether he has
heard from the Minister of Indian Affairs and Northern Development

of any action that has been taken subsequent to the Council's meet-
ing with the Prime Minister of Canada with reference to three Members
of this Council forming part of the Executive Council for the Ter-
ritorial Government?

Mr. Commissioner: 'Mr. Speaker, the answer is in the negative. I
have not had any communication on this subject from my Minister.

Mr. Chamberlist: Supplementary, I wonder if Mr. COmmissidner, Mr.,
Speaker, would ask of the Minister whether anything of this nature
is forthcoming in the very near future?

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, I will do this.
Mr. Speaker: Are there any further questions?

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, a question addressed to Mr. Commis-
sioner. Mr. Commissioner, what protection is being given to coron-
ers and coroners' jurers vhen examining deceased persons who have
died from a communicable disease? :

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, this is bordering on a technical
area. I wonder if I could have the privilége of having this as a
written question so that I could have a written answer to it? Is
this acceptable to the Councillor? :

Mr. Chamberlist: Yes, Mr. Speaker, it is.

Mr. Speaker: I would suggest from the Chair that this is more pro-
perly a question for the Order Paper.

Mr. Chamberlist: Further, I wonder if Mr. Commissioner, Mr. Speaker,
could indicate whether there has been any consideration given by the

QUESTION RE
THREE MEMBZ
ON EXECUTIVE

QUESTION RE
THREE MEMBER
ON EXECUTIVE

QUESTION RE
PROTECTION
FOR CORONERS
AND JURERS

QUESTION RE
CCRONERS'!

Administration to increase the payments to coroners for their duties?FELS

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, there has been no consideration at
the present time to this. I think that Council is aware that there
vas discussion along these lines, I believe, two Sessions ago. I
think this question was raised and I believe the concensus arrived
at at that time was that this should be left for the time being as
it stood. If, however, Council feels that this is a matter that
should be getting looked into, we would be very pleased to see whe-
ther or not these fees that we are paying are reasonably in line
wvith what is going on in neighbouring jurisdictions. This has been
the general criteria in the past, Mr. Speaker, for determining the
compensation paid to this type of an officer.
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QUESTION RE Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, a question to Mr, Commissioner. Mr.

TRAPPING
RESTRICTED
AROUND
WHITEHORSE

Commissioner, what is being done with reference to altering or meking
provisions for restrictions on the trawnlng 1n the immediate area of
\mltehorse°

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, there is nothing that I am presently
awvare of being done on this matter, but it is also my understanding
that I was to be hearing from the Director of Game as a consequence
of a complaint that was laid in this. It may well be that something

vowill be forthcoming, or is forthcoming, that I am not presently aware

of, and if I could be given a little time on thls, I would be pre-
“nared to give a - proper ansver.

~ Hr. ‘Speaker: Are there any further_quéstions?

ANSWER RE
MUGGINGS IN
VHLTEHORSE

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, prior to the proroguing of Council
at the Christmas holidays, I was asked if I would have discussions
with the R.C.M.P. about the incidents of muggings, perhaps is the
term to use, that were taking place here in the city, and this I
have done. I have had a written reply to my conversations with the
R.C.M.P., and I would like to give Coun01l the pertinent 1nformatlon
from this 1f I may at thls time?

Mr. Speaker: Please proceed;

Mr. Commissioner: The information that I have, Mr. Speaker; is that
fourteen robbery with violence offences were reported to the White-
horse Detachment during the year 1969 compared to flVe 4in 1968, and
only two in 1967. Of the fourteen offerces in 1969, ten occurred on
the streets and alleys and two complaints were unfounded. Because of
the increase in this type of offemnce durlng October and NoVember,
1969, additional foot patrols were made in the ‘dowvmtown ared., Extra
manpower when available was a551gned to patrol as a preventive mea-
sure, particularly on Friday and Saturday nights. As it. was apparent
that the modus operandi of the thugs was to wait in the bars and
taverns while the potential-victim drank himself into intoxication,
members of the R.C.M:P..were instructed to enter the bars and taverns
to take note of the patrons in order to keep track of the movements

- of knoun suspects. In several instances of robbery, the victim was
" assaulted immediately -on leaving one of the taverns. In these cases,

MOTION
CARRTIED

the victim was so.dintoxicated that he was unable to supply even the
vaguest descrintion of his attackers. No offences of this nature have
been reported since December 10th, 1969. I may say that this report
is dated the 9th of January, 1970. As you will appreciate, it is
extremely difficult to prevent this type of offence. Ulth the con-
tinued economic development in the Territory, it wquld seem that we
can expect a continuation of this type of offence. I would like to
add, Mr. Speaker, that I am perfectly satisfied that the R.C.M.P. are
particularly aware of the public concern in this matter and are doing
everything reasonable and prudent within their capablllty to orevent

“recurrences.

Mr. Speaker: Are there any further questions? If not, may we pro-
ceed to Public Bills and Orders? ' '

Mr° Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, I would move at this time that Standing
Order 41 be suspended for this day's sittings only.

‘Mr. Dumas: I'll second the motion, Mr. Speaker.

Mr, Speaker: Moved by the Honourable Member for Whitehorse East,

seconded by tle Honourable Member for Whitehorse West, that Standing
Order 41 be suspended for this day's sitting only. Is the House pre-
pared for the question on the motion? Are we agreed? I will declare

thie motion carried.

MOTION CARRIED



7.
Mr. Speaker: TYou may: proceedoz Pubilc Bills and Orders. May I re-
mind the House that Lhere are no Bllls at’ thls time- that have re—"
ceived First Read’ng. o

Moved by Councillor Chamberlist, seconded by Councillor Dumas, that

BILL #1

Bull No. 1, An Ordinance to Amend An Ordinance Respecting the Recip-FIRST

rocal Enforcement of Malntenance Orders, be given Flrst Readlng°
MOTION CARRIED'

Moved by Councillor Chamberlist, seconded by Councillor Dumas, that

READING

. MOTION

CARRIED
BILL- #1

Bill Nos 1, An Ordinance to Aménd An Ordinance Respecting the Re01n—SECOND

rocal Enforcement of Maintenance Orders, be given Second ReadlngaV
MOTION CARRIED

Moved by Councillor Dumas, seconded by Councillor Gordon, that Bill

No. 2, An'Ordinance to Provide for the Welfare of Children, be glvenPIRST

First Reading.

MOTION CARRIED
Moved by CGouncillor Dumas, seconded by Councillor Gordon, that Bill
Second Reading.

MOTION CARRIED
Moved by Councillor Chamberlist, .seconded by Councillor Dumas, that
Bill:No. 3,‘An Ordlnance to Amend ‘the Municipal Ordinance, be glven
First Readlnnog

MOTION CARRIED

Moved by Councillor Chamberlist, seconded by Councillor Dumas, that

Bill No. 3, An Ordinance to Amend the Municipal Ordinance, be rlveﬂ

Second Readlng,';

MOTICN CARRIED
Moved by Councillor Dumas, seconded by Councillor Gordon, ~that Bill
No. L, An Ordinance to Amend the Motor Vehicles Ordlnance, be glven

First Reading.

'MOTION CARRTED

Moved by Councillor Dumas, seconded:-by Councillor Gordon, that Bill
No. 4, An Ordinance to Amend the Motor Vehicles Ordinance, be glven;

Second Readlngo.wyish.
MOTION CARRIED

Moved by Councillor Dumas, seconded by Councillor McKlnnon, that

Bill.No. 6, An:©Ordinance to Provide for Government Control and Salef

of Alcohollc Tiquors, be given First Reading.
MOTION CARRIED

Moved by Councillor Dumas, seconded by Councillor McKinnon, that
Bill No. 6, An Ordinance to Provide for Government Control and Sale
of Alcohollc quuors, be given Second Readlnga :

- t

MOTION CARRILD

READING

MOTION
CARRIED

BILL #2

READING

MOTTON: -
CARRIED"

BILL #

‘No., 2, An"Ordinance to Provide for the Welfare of Chlldren, be glvenSECOND f%f

READING

MOTION -
CARRIED
BILL #3
FIRST * =

. READING *

MOTION
CARRIED

BILL #3
SECOND =~
READING =

MOTTION '~
CARRIED -

BILL #4
FIRST
READING

MOTTON
CARRIED

BILL #k -
SECOND
READING

MOTION
CARRIED -+

. BILL #6

PIRST
READING ™" -
MOTTION"
CARRIED-

BILL #6
SECOND
READING

MOTTION
CARRIED




BILL #3
FIRST ..

READING
MOTION

CARRIED -
BILL #8 .
SICOND - -
READING . -
MOTION . -
CARRIED-

BILL #9

FIRST | .
READING

MOTTON

CARRIED
BILL #9 . .

SECOND.-

READING .

MOTTION.~

CARRIEDJ,-.

BILL #10 .
FIRST. ., -
READING .

MOTION-
CARRIED

BILL #10
SECOND
READING

MOTION
CARRIED

BILL #11

FIRST

READING

MOTION
CARRTED

BILL #11
SECOND
READING

MOTION -

CARRIED -

8.

Mr. Chamberlist: ~Mr, Speaker, I would move that Bill No. 7, An

Ordinance Respecting the Expropriation of Lands and the Petermination
of Comoensatlon for the Expropriation or Injurious Affection of Lands,

be given First Readlng°

'j;,MerSpéakér: Gentlemen, I Uonder if Bill NooeV‘;co

Mr, Chamberllst It was not introduced. I beg your nardon, Mr.
Speaker, I'm in error.: ..

Moved by . Counc1llor Chamberlist, seconded by Councillor Gordon, that

,Blll No. 8, An Ordlnance ‘Respecting Co—oaeratlve A55001at10ns, be

given First Readlng,,
MOTTION CARRIED

Moved by Councillor. Chamberlist, seconded by Councillor Gordon, that

.Blll No. 8, An: Ordinance Respecting Co-operative A55001at10ns, be

given Second Reading.
MOTION CARRIED

Moved by Councillor Dumas,.seconded by Councillor Chamberlist, that

- Bill No. 9,.4An Ordinance to Amend the Labour Standards Ordinance, be

given First Reading. B
MOTICN CARRIED

Moved by.Councillor Dumas, seconded by Councillor Chamberlist, that
Blll No.. 9, An. Ordlnance -to Amend the.labour Standards Ordlnance, be

. given Second Reading.

MOTION CARRIED
Moyed by. Councillor. Dumas, -seconded by Councillor . Gordon, that Bill
No. 10, .An Ordlnance to Amend the YWorkmen's Compensatlon Crdlnance,
be given First Reading. :

MOTTION CARRIED

Moved by Councillor Dumas, seconded by Councillor Gordon, that Bill

- No, 10,. An Ordinance to Amend the ‘Workmen's Compensation Ordinance,:

be given Second Reading.
MOTION CARRIED

Moved by:Councillor Gordon,.seconded by Coun¢illor Dumas, that Bill
No. 11, An Ordinance to Amend the Securities Ordinance, be given
First Readlngo

MOTION CARRIED

Moved by Councillor. .Gordon, seconded. by Councillor Dumas, that Bill
No. 11,,An Ordinance to Amend the Securities Ordinance, be given
Second Reading.

MOTION CARRIED

Mr. Sbeaker Nay.I have your further direction?

Y

. Mr° Chamberllst .Mfg Speaker, I would move that Mr. Speaker do now

leave the Chair and that Council resolve itself in Committee of the

" Whole to discuss Bills.
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Mr. Dumas: I'll second the motion.

Mr, Sneaker: Moved by the Honourable Member for Whitehorse Last,
seconded by the Honourable Member for Vhitehorse West, that Mr.
Speaker do now leave the Chair for the purpose of convening in
Committee of the Vhole to discuss Bills. Is the House prepared for
the question on the motion? Are we agreed? I will declare the
motion carried.

MOTTION

MOTION CARRILD CARRIED

Mr. Speaker: Before rising, I would like to express to the House
the wishes of the Honourable Member for Dawson and his regrets that
he cannot be here with us today due to sickness. The Honourable
Member for Vatson lake will please take the Chair in Committee.

Mr. Taylor takes the Chair.

Mr. Chairman: At this time I will stand Committee in recess until
further notice.

RECESS RECESS






January 13, 1970.
4:00 o'clock p.m.

Mr. Chairman: At this time I will call Committee. back to. order BILL #1
and we lave before us Bill No. 1, "An Ordinance To Amend An Ordin-

ance Respecting The Reciprocal Enforcement of Malntenance Orders"

Now I will. proceed with the Reading of the Bill.

Mrs. Gordon: Mr. Chalrman, is there a redundancy 1n Section 3A
the confliect of laws rules of the Territory.

Mr. Legal Adviser: No, Mr. Chairman. I've checked it out. It's.
the conflict between two different laws. It's a conflict of laws
rules.

Mr. Chairmaens (Reads‘Sections 4 to 7). It seems te'me there was
an amendment Mr. Legal Adviser to the orlglnal bill of the last
se351on, What was the amendment? e :

Mr. Legal Adviser: The partlcular amendmant that was sought was.
to put the word Legal Adviser for the word Commissioner. I really
think that the type of government we have now,: the Commissioner . -
would be the proper person to insert here. . .

- Mr. Chamberlist: Well Mr. Chairman, in view of the possible future
changes to the constitution of the Territory Government, I'm
satisfied with how it is at the moment.

Mr. Chairman: Are we clear? Anything further on thls Qrd1nance°

Mr,”ChémBefliet}’ Mr. Chairman, I would move, that thls Ordlnancexff
be passed out of Committee without amendmente_f.

.....

I& Chalrman. It has been moved by Counc1llor Chamberllst, seponded
by Councillor Dumas, that Bill No. 1 be reported out.of. Commlttee
without amendment. Are you prepared for the questlon° Are you
agreed? I will declare the motion carried. . : . . :MOTION
' ' : . ‘ ‘ CARRIED
MOTION CARRIED

Mr. Chairman: Is it your wish to proceed? The next bill will be
Bill No. 2. . . . - - . BILL #2

Mr. Dumas: Mr. Chairman, I am wondering on this. We went through
this whole Bill and I realize it has to be read again, but if the
Legal Adviser or possibly the Clerk could point .out the changes .
that we requested as we come up to them, it might save us a lot of
time.

Mr. Chairman: May I proceed? (Reads Bill No. 2). I wiii}declarei
a brief recess. '

RECESS

Mr, Chairman: . I will call Committee back to order; '(Régdé;sgeti§ﬁ
2 (b)through to 6 (e)). : L

Mr. Dumas: Mr. Chairman, is the tyelve year standard in most of
these laws..? .

Mr. Legal Adviéeri iesececsceneceriecanns
Mr. Chairman: (Continues to read sub-sections (f) to (i)).
Mp., Chamberlist: I wonder if Mr. Legal Adviser would eipress_an

opinion on this (h). Now whether he is under the pretext of
selling or offering anything for sale. Now why should a young



BILL #2

11

Mr. Chamberlist continueS.socceos

-~ person be .in need of :care of attention because he'is offerlng :
usomethlng for sale°¢ It's just like a kid that has a shoé¢ shine

place, s0 he is offering a-service for sale. Does thls make h1m
in need of care and protection? ::.

Mr. Legal Adviser:  No Mr. Chairman, the key word here ‘is’ ‘pretext.
If the child is going on. .say.-selling matches or something or other,
or whatever it may happen to be, it's a common method of avoiding
prosecutlon of; begging because. it is a difficult: case to prove.-
For. thls, they satisfy the court that the pretext, it's a genulne
selling,fine, but it's a pretext, then cc..» ,

Mr, Chairman: (Contlnues to read: sub-sections (J) to (l))

Mr, Chamberllst. What 1s the 51tuat10n with regards to certaln :

religious organizations who do not allow their children to have \:)
the attention .of a.medicgl:practitioner?. . Thls would be the Jehovah

Witnesses and, the. Seven Day Adventlsto-,.g~. :

Mr. Legal Adv1ser ‘ ThlS over—rlses the rellglous aspect, 'The '
child's material care is the domlnant factor° '

M. Chalrman (Reads sub-sectlon (m))

Mr, Livesey: Mr. Chairman, who is g01ng to be arbltrary as to how
much . effection is necessary?.: - -

Mr. Legal, Adviser: . It's not the. deprivation of affectibn heresay.
It's deperatlon of affection to a degree which will affect him’
emotionally and of course would be careful to see that adequate
evidence almost usual of: a physiatric nature would be glVene- This
is in a. case of a chlld ineurring gravé damage by reason of thls 0
partlcular contlnued lack of affectlonq : e

. Mr. Livesey: Mr. Chairman, ‘would it be sufficient for the child

- to tell the authorities that the foster parents keep him.

Mr. Legal Adviser: I.don't think so,. Mr. Chairman.:

‘Mr. Chairman: (Reads sub-sections (n) to (q) Is this clear?

Reads. Section 7 (1) and (2).

Mr. Legal Adviser: Mr. Chalrman; that is the point shere I think™.
there was some debate and we changed the word to:read in addition t
to Director has reason to believe and does believe. .

Mr. Chairman: (Reads sub-section (3) of Section 75 sections 8y 9, o
10, 11 (1)). ' EIPREEI I T \\:>

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I had asked when we had dealt with
this before and I would like to ask the same question and I would
like to ask the same question, whether the religion of a’child or °
the religion of parents who wish to adopt this child is a reason .
for barring parents from adopting a spe01flc ch11d° )

Mr. Legal Adv1ser: Not in thls Ordlnance= It is useful to know
what the religion is in case of different opinion or a doubt, but
it is one factor in which the Director or the Court would take into
consideration in placing a child but it is rot the determing factor,
Different religion is or takes.- bar° e R 7ﬁ@ﬁ~f~~- b

Mr. Chairman: Clear? (Reads Section ll (2) 3 1, 5, Section 12, 13
and 1k, and 15, , o o v el
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Mr. Dumas: In sub-section (1) of Section 15, is that a mis-print, BILL #2

the Director shall make arrangements as soon as may be for placing
the child in a foster home?

Mr. Legal Adviser: It is just an alternative method for saying as
soon as possible.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, at this time I would move that
Mr. Speaker do now resume the Chair.

Mr. Dumas: I will second the motion Mr. Chalrman.

Mr. Chairman: Do you wish I report progress on this bill? It has
been moved by Councillor Chamberlist, seconded by Councillor Dumas
that Mr. Speaker do now resume the Chair. Are you prepared for the
guestion? Are you agreed? I declare the motion carried. MOTTION
CARRIED
MOTION CARRIED

Mr. Speaker: I will now call Council to order. May we have a
report from the Chairman of Committees?

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Speaker, Committee convened at 10:45 a.m. to discuss
Bills, Committee recessed ot 10:50 n.m. and re~convened at 3350 p.m.
this afternoon. I can report progress on Bill No. 2 or pardon me,

it was moved by Councillor Chamberlist and seconded by Councillor
Dumas that Bill No. 1 be reported out of Committee without amend-
ment. This motion carried. I can then report progress on Bill No.

2 and it was moved by Councillor Chamberlist, seconded by Councillor
Dumas that Mr. Speaker do now resume the Chair and this motion
carried.

Mr. Speakerﬁ You have heard the report of the Chairman of Committees.
Are we agreed? May I have further indications of their thoughts
for tomorrow for the agenda?

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Speaker, I believe tomorrow we will be proceeding
with Bills.

Mr, Speaker: May I have your further pleasure at this time?

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, I would move that we call it five
o'clock,

Mr. Speaker: Are we agreed? The House now stands adjourned until
10:00 o'clock a.m. tomorrow morning.

ADJOURNED
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Page 13.
Wednesday, January l4th 1970.
10:00 o'clock a. M,

Mr., Speaker read the daily prayer. All Coﬁhdillors'were~preeéh£[
except. Councillor Chamberlist.

Mr. Speéker: Is there a quorum present, Mr. Clerk?

Myr. Clerk: There is, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker: I will now call Council to order. I have for tabling.
this morning all regulations pursuant to the Regulations Ordlnance,
and Sessional Papers No. 7 to 10 -inclusive. Are there any Reports
of Committee? Introduction of Bills? Notices of Motion or Resolu~
tion?

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Speaker, this morning I would like to give Notice  MOTION #1

.of Motion respectlng Sessional Papers 29 and 38 of the 1969 - Third
' Session.

Mr. Speaker Are there any further Notices 6f Motion or Resolution?

Notices of Motion for the Production of Papers? Orders of the Day
are clear.  I.wonder, Mr. Clerk, if we could have the Commissioner
here for the Question Period., I will call a five-minute recess.

RECESS S RECESS

_,Mr. Speaker: Order, please. Are there any quesﬁiohs?'

Mr° Dumas Yes, Mr. Speaker, I would like to find out from the QUESTION RE
' Commissioner if there are at present any plans to put a water system WATER SYSTEM
..for: the purpose particularly of fire prevention in the Services area FOR SERVICES
. just outside of Whitehorse? ‘ AREA

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, the question raised by the Honourable
Member is one again which concerns the extension of the boundaries of
the City of Whitehorse, so that the sewer and water system whlch be-
longs to the city and which they have control over may be extended
for the benefit of other areas here in the generally referred to
lower metropolitan of Whitehorse. Certainly the plans are only done
insofar as they can be roughly estimated as to what the cost would
be, but as far .as the implementation of them is concerned, it is an
extension of the city sewer and water system; the policy of the city,

_ which I personally heartily concur with, is that they will not extend

services of the water and sewer system beyond their own boundaries.
That is where the matter rests at the present time.

Mr. Dumas: Supplementary, Mr. Speaker, I intend to put a motion for-QUESTION RE
ward on this, however, prior to that and in preparation for it, I WATER SYSTEM
wonder if the Commissioner could tell us if there has been any type SURVEY FOR

of survey whatsoever done by his Engineering Departmentkas to the SERVICES AREA
costs that might be entailed in putting a water system in that area? :

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, I'm sorry, I can't tell you to what
extent that this matter has been looked into, but there has been some
work involved and the ballpark figures are available in this matter.
But, I would again, Mr. Speaker, indicate that the questions raised
by the Honourable Member yesterday with regard to the purity and the
clarity of the water in the surrounding area of Whltehorse, the matter
of fire protection that he has raised at the present time in the
Services Area which is a very heavily industrialized area as well. as
there being a lot of people living in that area, are part'and parcel
of the question that I raised at the last Session of Council, namely,

. that these are problems that can only be properly resolved when we

have come to grips with the boundary question of the City ofMWh;tehorse,
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and when I state that this is a matter of the greatest public urgency
in this general area, Mr. Speaker, the very questions that are being
raised now as a consequence of certain events which have taken place
simply fortify and reiterate the position that my Administration  takes
in this matter and I am very happy that these questions are being
raised at this time. I am not happy about the circumstances that are
causing the questions to be raised, but they simply underline the
problom which we have brought forth and which I thlnk we all recognlze
exists

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, I wonder if Mr. Commissioner could
confirm or otherwise that a judge of the Supreme Court of Saskatchewan

"has been appointed Deputy Judge of the Yukon Territory for the purpose
~of holding trials in French in the Yukon Territory?

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, I am unable to confirm this.

Mr. Chamberlist: Supplementary, Mr. Speaker, it's my information,
Mr. Speaker, that an appointment was made a week ago. I wonder if '
Mr. Commissioner would inquire of the officers of the Denartment of

N

,unstlce whether in fact this is not so?

Mr, Commlssloner: T w1ll be pleased to do soy Mr° Speaker,,:'

Mr. Taylor: MNMr. Speaker, I have a question I would like to address
to Mr. Commissioner this morning, and ask him if provision has been
made finally, at long last, in the forthcoming estimates for this
year for mortuary facilities in the small outlying communities, that
is mortuary slabs and so forth? We've asked for this for years and
years and some how this gets sloughed off until you've had a few -
tragedies in a community and you find that you require these facili-
ties. . I'm vondering if our more, so called, progressive Health and
\lelfare Department has finally got around to loocking into this matter
and providing relief in this regard?

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, first I would say that the lack of

" the provision of money so far in the estimates for mortuary facili-

‘ties is not the fault of the Department of Health. It is deflnltely

the resbon51b111ty of the Administration because the information that

has been given to. the Admlnlstratlon certainly would indicate that

these are necessary. The only problem is that we. seem to have several
hundred other things that seem to be more necessary, Mr. Speakery and
I cannot assure Council at this time that there will be provisions in

" the estimates for this in the forthcoming year;.but I will say this,

‘the problem has been brought to our attention as a consequence of ‘&

question raised by the Honourable Member at the last Session of
Council and all I can state is that I am optomistic that something
will be»forthcoming in the reasonably near future in this regard. -

A“j. Mr. Speaker: Are there any further questlons° S '=':f”'*. ‘;:)

- QUESTION RE
TAKHINT

Mr, Taylor: Mr, Speaker, I have a further questlonq I'm wondering
if Mr. Commissioner could report to Council this morning as to whether

ACCOMMODATIONthere has been any new development in respect of the accommodatlon r

problem at Camp Takhini for the Territorial employees°

Mr, Commissioner Mro Speaker, I~would like to be able to réPOrt'“
that private enterorlse has forty-five empty housing units in White-

‘ horse here that would permit us to direct our Territorial employees

“to rent so that vwe could remove.ourselves completely from the neces-

sity of ocoupylng crown housing here in the Whitehorse area, The '
situation is that. Council in the supplementary estimates saw fit to
take care of the rental increases that otherwise would have been
effective for our .employees up until the end of March. Ve are assured
by the. local Department of Public Works that they are reviewing a
section of the rent that is termed the utility section, and we are
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hopeful that there will be .substantial alleviation in this area in
the near future that will permit us to retain the rental level
chargeable to the employees where it is. at the present time, however
I can give Council no assurances of this at the moment, but we will
certainly be bringing forth information on this as it occurs. I
would like to assure Council that we are doing everything in our
power to retain the rental levels where they are at the present time,
however, I would say one further thing, Mr. Speaker, and that is
this, it will the hapvy day indeed when the Territorial Government
finds itself completely out of the shelter business here in the
Whitehorse Metropolitan Area. I think this is what we should be
striving for and there is never going to be any satisfaction on the
part of our employees, or the part of Council or the Administration,
so long as we find ourselves attempting to provide not only good
working conditions for employees, but at the same time. controlling
the roof over their heads. I think this is an outmoded concept
which may still be necessary for us to maintain in the remoter parts
of the Territory, but it is something that we should be working as '
rapldly as possible towards extricating ourselves and our employees -

"from -here in the Metropolitan Area.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, I wonder if Mr. Commissioner could
indicate that when the Minister of Indian Affairs and Northern Dev-
elopment arrives in the Yukon for the onening of Anvil, will he be

- making a statement of any description to Territorial Council with

reference to changes in the constitutional form of our’Government”

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, I'm afraid on this matter I cannot
ansver on behalf of my Minister at this time.

Mr. Dumas: Supplementary, Mr. Speaker, I wonder if there are any
plans-for the Minister to meet with the Territorial'Council at all?

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, I am not aware of any plans, in fact,
at this moment the Minister's own travelling plans have not been
finalized insofar as the actual time that he will be here in the
Territory for the Anvil onening. When this has been done, I will

. be in a much better position to answer the question that has been
- ralsed by the Honourable Member°

Mr., Dumas: Supplementary once more, Mr. Speaker, if Council indi-
cated a wish to meet with the Minister, would the Commissioner pass
this on to the Minister?

Mr. Commissioner: Yes, by all means, Mr. Speaker, and my Minister
has always made himself readily available to Members of Council at
every opportunity, and I'm sure he has no desire to be any less
available in the future than what he has been in the past.

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Speaker, I have a further question in relation to
the forthcoming budget. I would like to ask Mro'Commissioner this
morning, Mr. Speaker, if he could advise me as to whether or not '
there will he matching grants for museums, small museums throughout
the Yukon this coming season, and if so, on what matchlng formula
would these be nrov1ded° :

.Mr;_Commissloner: Mro Speaker, we're having a difficult enough time

taking care of the living without worrying about the dead, and I

QUESTION RE
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cannot assure Council at this time that there will be funds available

or matching grants available for museums, but I will say this, that
as per the policy followed by Council, there will ... Council's con-
currence with: monies being provided under the Historic Sites program
vill be sought and 1t may well be that Council, in their wisdom,
would.like to consider as to whether some of this money might right-
fully be directed towards historical type museums. Now, this is a
question for Council to decide, it is not for the Administration to
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decide, Mr. Speaker, but I would say this, that the attempt has been
made in close co-operation with the Budget Programming Committee to

_come Torward with a budget for this coming year which is going to be
~a reflection of current. taxation levels in the Territory, and as a
‘consequence there may be many things, particularly in the operation
and maintenance side, that as desirable as they may be, the only

- way to have them financed would be to consider further taxation and
I am sure that Council has stated very clearly, and the Administration
has the message loud and clear, that Council is not interested in
increasing rates of taxation and quite frankly, the Administration
agrees entirely becalise we also are taxpayers. Many of the things,
no matter how desirable they may be,. are simply ... will be a re-
flection of our ability or inability within present financial capa-
bilities to either perform them or not perform them. As to what
will transpire within programs, this is the prero~at1ve of Counc1l,
Mr., Speaker. o . :

QUESTION RE Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, I wonder if Mr. Commissioner could ’R\
VOCATIONAL advise, subsequent to a question I put to him at the last Session, S
ADVISORY whether or not the Vocational Advisory Board is to continue and, if

BOARD so, is it going to have meetings.

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, I want:to recognize my failure to
answer this question properly. It was asked of me .at the last
Session. I'm very sorry ... .could I have the opportunity of check-
ing with the Clerk on this matter, please, Mr. Speaker, so that we
can have a proper answer for this?

QUESTION RE Mr. Taylor: Mr. Speaker, I have a further questiom to direct to
PROPOSED SIZEMr. Commissioner this morning related to Municinal Affairs. I would
.OF FARO MUNI-like to ask Mr. Commissioner this morning that inasmuch as the pro-
CIPALITY posed extension.of city boundaries in Whitehorse provided 180 square
L miles of Territory for the new proposed city, and inasmuch as 208
square miles were nroposed for the village of Vatson lake, I am
wondering if Mr. Commissioner could inform me how large the proposed
municipality of Faro is? o

Mr. Commissioner: UWhatever area a circle ten miles in diameter will
include, Mr. Speaker. I'm not a very good mathematician but I under-
stand that the ... our quasi Legal Adviser is good at mathematics

and he may have the answer to this. Whatever it is, Mr., Speaker,
this is the picture. However, Mr.: Speaker, in answer to this ques-
tion, the vhole concept that I am sure that Council in their wisdom
are going to ultimately embrace is to establish regional type govern-
ments no matter whether they be called municipalities, cities, vil-
lage municipalities, improvement districts or by what other name,
that are of sufficiently large a land area to permit.their proper

and controlled development.. Certainly, if we have not-had a classic
example of the error of our past ways exhibited to us here in the N
completely and totally inadequate, improper and utterly stupid N/
boundaries that were originally given to the City of Whitehorse, I
think that this should be a lesson for all of us to see for the
future. I am sure that Council in their wisdom is going to see that
we.do not create any type of local government anywhereée in the Ter-
ritory in the future that has got unrealistically small boundaries.
It is far better that the boundaries be too large, to allow for later
consolidation, than it is to start out too small to begin ‘with and
then find that you cannot extend them except at great political.

. and economic cost at a later date. I would be very hopeful that
there would be ample opportunity, Mr. Spesker, for us to discuss
these problems, areas, etc., with Council at a time of Council's
choosing so that we can. comnletely clear the whole theory that is

“in my opinion and- those of my officers. in Municipal Affairs and -
Engineering with regard to the dellneatlon of Lhese boundarles°
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Mr. Dumas: Mr. Speaker ...

' Mf; Spééker: vOrder; order. The Honourable Member for Watson Lake°

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Speaker, I. have a questlon to the last question - QUESTION RE

addressed to Mr. Commissioner this. morning, and I'm wondering, in- MONEY FROM

light of the policy reflected in his. réply, if he could inform me - TAXPAYERS
if the Administration will .indeed be bringing down as well pronooals

to the peonle as to how to find money enough to nay the taxes in

order to fill the program as outlined by Mr. Commissioner?

Mr. Commissioner: Mr., Speaker, this is a question that will be de-
cided on the floor of Council. It will not be decided by my Admin-
istration, and the fact remains there is no service being provided
to the public anywhere, be it in the Yukon or within a municipality
or outside a municipality, that the taxpayers are not paying for.
It may: well be that Council in their wisdom will meke :a decision
that is g01ng to see that these services are not spread over so

’thlnly over such. vast areas that they cost as much.as if there is

sotle’ meano of consolidating in the smaller areas, Mr. Speakero But,
theré are no secrets about where money comes from. In any public
service, they come from the taxpayer, Mr. Speaker, and this is 301ng
to be decided by this Council, not my Administration.

Mr. Dumas: I just wanted to point out the answer to the gquestion ...

Mr. Speaker:. brdér, order. Is it supplementary? It's supplementary

from Vatson Lake.

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Speaker, I have one final supplementary question.  QUESTION RE

Am I to assume from the replies to both questions this morning by MORE RESPON-
Mr. Commissioner that the Administration would not hesitate to SIBILITY I'CR
shove this down people's throats whether they wanted it or not? COMMUNITIES

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, we have no ability to shove it down

people's throats whether they want it not. This is something that

transpires right here. We're not shoving it down anybody's throat
that I'm aware of. 7 we are doing something that is contrary either
to the Ordinances or to Council's subsequent wishes, I think we
should be informed of it and that is vhere the matter will rest, Mr.
Speaker, :

'MchSﬁeakérf The Chair récognizeskthe Honourable Member for White-

horse Westa..

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr, Speaker, I wonder if Mr. Commissioner could, QUESTION RE
nov that he has perused the Sessional Paper here, answer the ques-  VOCATIONAL
tlon wlth reference to Vocational School Board ... the Advisory ADVISORY
Board? o : : _ BOARD

Mr. Commissioner: DMr. Speaker, the question from the Honourable
Member, if I remember it correctly, and I am subject to correction
on this, is as to whether or not it is the intention of the Admin-
istration to call meetings in the future.of the Vocational School
Advisory Board. Am I correct in this? :

Mr. Chamberlist: Well, that will be satisfactory. That's my ques~
tlon nov.

Mr. Commissioner: Could I say this, that I think that the question
as to whether or not there is still a function to be performed of a
beneficial nature in connection with the Vocational Training Program
of the Territory by this Board, is something that had best be decided
by the Board, and I feel that the proper thing to do would be to
arrange to have an Advisory Board meeting called at an early date,
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and the terms of reference of the Board could be examined and examine
those : things supplementary to this Board's work which are presently
going on and see whether or not the Board still has a function of
value that can be performed. If it is the Board's decision that it
can, certainly I think that we should have it properly reactivated in
a similar manner to what we did here several months ago with the
Whitehorse General Hospital Advisory Board. If it is the Board's
decision that other means are underway that more or less, should I
say, usurp the good that this Board conceivably could do, and they
decide they should be disbanded, this will be their decision. I
would hope that this would be a satlsfactory manner of dealing with
thls nroblem, Mr. Speaker :

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, supnlementary, I would like to inquire
of the Commissioner why this thought wasn't given in June of 1960
when the last meeting was held. I would ask that question and at the
same time, wnerhaps Mr., Commissioner could answer why, when there are
still.six members of this Board left, why hasn't this Board been

.assembled and why hasn't this Member been advised of any particular
situation with reference to the Vocational Advisory Board so that I

could advise Members of Territorial Coun011 what is happening in the

Vocational School.

Mr. Commissicner: HMr. Speaker, to be blunt and honest about it, I
don't have the ability to answer these questions because I really
don't know what the answers are. I would be very hopeful that the
suggestion that I have made would be acceptable to Members of Council.
If it is, I will give imnstructions that this Board be brought together
immediately and let the Board itself decide as to whether or not they
could carry on. - As to the questions that the Honourable Member has
asked, I'm sorry, I just simply do not have the knowledge or the
ability to answer them in anything less than to say that I do not
know.

Mr, Chamberlist: A further question, the Vocational School Advisory
Board is a part of our legislation. Now, the question I asked is
wihen Mr. Commissioner ... when you say, Mr. Commissioner, that you
would ask the Board, but if seven of the' Board have disapneared,

how can the Board be asked. Would it not be right to have all the
representatives or new appointments made, and then the Board decide
vhether it is right or not, and then it would be Council, Mr. Speaker,
that will decide. Would you agree with that, Mr. Commissioner.’

Mr., Commissioner: Hr. Spealker, I am as flexible as can be. I am
perfectly prepared to go along with any situation at all in this
varticular regard. .Could I suggest that the Honourable Member who
has raised the question, who is the Council representative on this
Board, give consideration to meeting with myself so that a course of
action that he feels would be satisfactory to himself and Members of
Councily would be embarked upon in this regard. This might be the
answer to getting this sorted out. o

Mr. Dumes: Mr. Speaker, I wonder if the Administration could table
before Council a breakdown of the dispersement of the $10,000 that
was granted to the Historical Slteo and Monuments Board in the past
year?

Mr. Commissioner: Yes, I may say it is not a grant, Mr. Speaker.
It is a straight-forward vote which is paid out on the basis of
recommended expenditures, and we w111 be very pleased to have this
information brought forward. -

Mr. Speaker: Are there any further questions?

©
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Mr. McKinnon: Mr. Speaker, I'd like to address one question to the
Commissioner. Now that it appears that Justice is coming to the
Yukon, I wonder how our fish are coming along.

Mr, Commissioner: It would appear that the fish are taking second
place to human beings, Mr. Speaker. I am very gratified and I am
very pleased at the attitude that Council has seen fit to take con-
cerning the proposals made with regard to Justice, and all I can say
is that the Fisheries asoect of things is still Seen lost in the
bureaucratic maze that resulted from a Paper being presented to the
Federal Cabinet but was not dealt with when our own Minister and the
Minister of Fisheries were present at the particular time that it
was dealt . with. Perhaps we could say that the human miscalculation
that happened at that time has been a source of considerable embar-
rassment to my own Minister, vhen he spoke privately with Council T
think he told them exactly vhat the Situatiqn was. Maybe now that
we have Justice wheels moving and on the tracks; perhaps the next
thing to do is to get the constitutional matter on the tracks and
then maybe we could deal with Fisheries, in that order, Mr. Speaker,
if this would be vermissible.

Mr. Chamberlist: There's not much meat in that answer.

Mr, Swneaker: Order, order, pléase, Are there any further questions?

Mr. Taylor: I have one final question, and that is related to the
fiscal agreement with Ottawa.  I'm wondering if Mr. Commissioner
could tell me -this morning .as to.uvhether or-not we have been asked
in negotlatlng this agreement, whoever negotiated it, asked to in-
crease revenues in the Territory by any manner of taxatlon or other-
UlSe for the. Torthcoming year? :

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, the levels of taxation presently.
existing in the Territory are wvhat the budpet has been designed

around.

Mr. Taylor: I don't feel that my question has been answered, Mr.
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Speaker. I wonder if I could ask if the Federal Government has askedINCREASED

the Territory to increase its revenue in this coming year?

Mr. Commissioner: The levels of taxation have not been asked to be
increased, Mr. Speaker. The one situation with regard to taxation
that is before Council is a matter that is within Council's preroga-
tive to deal with and this has to do with the removal of exemptions
as far as the mining industry is concerned, from local taxation. I
am certainly not.aware of any indications'in the npronosed fiscal
agreement for this coming year that changes anything to do with the
levels of taxatlon, Mr. Speaker. The total revenues from taxation
certainly are anticipated as being greater than they vere this past
year, but this from natural growth, not from increased levels.

Mr. Taylor: I wonder if I might direct the same question to the
Honourable Member from Whitehorse North inasmuch as he is the Chair-
man of the Tinancial Advisory Committee, to. see if he could add
anything?

Mr. McKinnon: Mr. Speaker, the comments that I made last fall at a

TAXATTON
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nress conference still hold true. One, there was no négotiated agree-

ment for 1970/71; two, we were told that if we did not hold the line,
that if we wanted to expand programs or bring in any new programs, ve

would have to find the money for these programs by an increase in
taxation amongst the people in the Yukon Territory. So, Budget Pro-
gramming Committee has taken the line that we would hold the line on

the programs and not initiate any new ones in the current fiscal year.
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Mr. Speaker: Are. there any further guestions? If noty would the
Honourable Member for Watson Iake please take ‘the- Chalr‘>

Mr, Taylor takes the Chairg

Mr, Livesey: Mr. Speaker, I have two:varm-hearted questions this

morning, both on fire. Question No. 1, addressed to the Adminis-

tration, ‘'What.department of government is responsible for the pro-

vision of fire protection services to rural communities, and can

the Administration explain why no fire nrotection services have

been supplied for the community of Burwash Landing?®. My Question

No. 2, Mr. Speaker, addressed to the Administration, "How many -

registered letters demanding in some cases, thousands of dollars

worth of fire protection improvement, with a deadline of May, 1970,

were sent out to small businessmen in the hotel/motel business

during the month of November, 1969, in the Electoral District of

1. Carmacks-Kluane Iake, 2. Mayo, 3. Dawson, U4. Watson ILake, 5. /t>
Whitehorse North, 6. Whitehorse East and 7. WHitehorse West 21t -

Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. lLivesey resumes the Chair.

Mr, Speaker: May we proceed to Publlc Bills and Orders“ May I have
your direction? .

Moved by Councillor Chamberlist, seconded by Councillor Dumas, that

Bill No. 1, An Ordinance to Amend An Ordinance Respecting the Reci-

nrocal Enforcement of Malntenance Orders, be glven Thlrd Readlng° '

Moved by Coun01llor Chamberllot, seconded by Coun01llor Dumas, that

the title to Bill No. 1, An Ordinance to Amend An Ordinance Respect-
ing the Reciprocal Enforcement of Malntenance Orders, be adopted as

written. : -

MOTION CARRIED
Mr. Speaker: I will declare that Bill No. 1 has passed this House.

Mr. Dumas: Mr. Speaker, I would like to move First Reading to Bill
No., 12, An Ordinance Respecting Trailer Licencing.

Mr. Shaw: 1I'1l second the motion, Mr. Speaker..

Mr. Speaker: Meved by the Honourable Member for Whitehorse VWest,
seconded by the Honourable Member for Dawson, that First Reading

be given to Bill No. 12, An Ordinance Respecting Trailer ILicencing.
Is the House prepared for the question on the motion? Are we agreed?
Mrn‘Clerﬂ, the Chalr is unaware of the d1v151on° : R ,i:>
Mr, Clerk: The Member,lor Yhitehorse North?

Mr, McKinnon: Yea.

Mr. Clerk:.-ThevMember for Whitehorse East?

Mr. Chamberlist: NaJ°

Mfe;Clerk. The Member for Dawson?

Mr. Shaw: - Yes°

Mr. Clerk: The Member-for Whifehorse West? -

Mr. Dumas: Yea. -
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Mr, Clerk: The Member for Mayo?
»Mrs; Gordon: Yéa°
Mr. Clerk: The Member for Watson Lake?
Hr. Taylor: Nay.
Mr. Clerk: The division is four yea, two nay, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker: I will declare the motion carried.

MOTTON

MOTION CARRIZD CARRITD

Mr. Speaker: VWhen shall the Bill be read for the second time, now?

Mr.. Dumas: Now, Mr. Speaker. I would like to move Second Reading
to Bill No. 12, An Ordinance Respecting Trailer ‘Licencing. '

Mr. Shaw: I'll second the motion, lMr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker: Moved by the Honourable Member for Whitehorse West, BILL #12
seconded by the Honourable Member for Dawson, that -Second Reading ~ SECOND
be now given to Bill No. 12, An Ordinance Respecting Trailer Licer~ RTADING
cing. Is the House prepdred for the gquestion on the motion? '

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Speaker, inasmuch as it is possible to speak at -
the Second Reading in respect to the principle behind the Bill, I
would like to say that.I oppose this Bill. I feel the Government
has failed in presenting this piece of legislation to face square

on the problems of taxing trailers. Inasmuch as the licenting of’
trailers is a tax or an impose in essence, I feel.that it is an un-
fair piece of legislation and I feel that. the Administration should
in deference to this legislation, be talking about meking land avail-
able for trailer owners upon which to put their trailers and become
taxpayers here in the Yukon Territory. It is for this reason I won't
- support this legislation in any way, shape or form, and it is for
that reason that whéen this legislation was discussed at the last
Session, and thoroughly discussed -at the last Session, that I was
opposed to it at that time. TFor these reasons, I oppose it again.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, I wish to speak on the nrinciple.

The licencing of a home such as a trailer is, a person's home, to

me is most improper. For a merson to have to have a licence to live
in a home seems to be ludicrous. I have no objection to trailers
-having a tax basis as an improvement to the land once it is settled
on proper blocks and becomes part of the land, it should be taxed
as an improvement, but to licence people to live in a trailer, this
I am totally opposed to and I cannot follow the reasoning of this
legislation because of that particular reason.

Mr. McKinnon: Mr. Speaker, if I may speak on the principle behind
this Bill, subsequent to the debate that was held in Council on
trailer licencing at which I was unfortunately not present, there
vas a meeting between the trailer court owners in the Whiteliorse
Metropolitan Area. Three of these trailer courts are in my consti-
tuency, the constituency of Whitehorse North. There was no objection
whatsoever to having a tax or a licence, call whatever you want ...
vhat's in a name ... imposed on the trailers and the trailer ovners
were the first to agree; they do not object to paying for the ser-
vices that the Government gives to them. The only objection that
they have is in the amount of money that they feel they should be
paying for the minimal amount of services that the Government does
provide these people who live in trailer parks at the present time.
They are not hung up at all on vhether you call it a tax or a
licence, and I think this semantic difficulty that we get into time
and time again in Council is just superfluous to the real argument.
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Do neonle and should neople pay for the services that government
provides them. The trailer court owners say ‘yes', and they are
wvilling to pay, and the only difficulty is arriving at ‘an equitable
price for the services that are rendered to these oeonle llVlng in
trailers. :

Mr. Speaker: Is there further discussion?

Mr. Dumas:. Yes, Mr. Specker, I can only add to that that I have

met with many, many trailer owners since our last debate and I can
assure you that what the Honourable Member for Whitehorse North has
said is essentially true. Trailer owners themselves realize that
they must nay for the services they use, and those services nrimarily
are concerned with the education of their children ... I think in one
trailer. court alone, there are 63 children attending schdols in this
area. These neople are willing to pay, Mr. Speaker, and this Bill
will.;enable us to pass legislation that will allow them to contrlbute
their fair share towards the community. :

Mr. Speaker: Order, »nlease. Order. Is there any further discussion?

Mr. Shaw: . Mr. Speaker, I did second this motion. "I have not met with
any trailer court owners, but I do feel that when people live in a
community,’ they are ... it is their right to pay their share towards
the cost of services in that community. Whether you call it a tax
or whether you call it a licence is a matter of semantics. T can
see the difficulty if you call it a tax. Just before the tax man
comes around, they can move their trailer over to another lot and '
then bring it back after the man has been around. Therefore, we
must have another system. What difference does it make whether you
call it a tax or vhether you call-it a licence? We must have some
means whereby these people must pay their share of the cost of the
particular services. In fact, the other day, yesterday or the day
‘before, I think the Fire Department went out to »nut a fire out in a
trailer. . They expect these services, they expect their children to
go to school, they exnect to have roads going in to their community
and various other things and matters that nertain to living, in which
case there is no justification whatsoever that there shouldn't be
some form of money arrived at from these units, whether you call it
licence or whether you call it tax. It all boils down to the same
thing. It's paying for services vhich the neople receive, and if we
have to call it a licence, then what difference does it make. I
think we should go ahead and see that these peonle pay their fair
share. :

Mr., Speaker: Is there further discussion? Question has been called.
Are we agreed? Mr. Clerk? : - ’

Mr. Clor“ 'Whitéhorse North?
Mr, McKinnon: Yea.

Mfa Cierk: Uhltehorse LastO'
My. Chamberlist: Nay°

~ Mr. Clerk: ‘Dawson City?

Mr. ‘Shaw: Yea. - |

Mr. Clerk: -Whiﬁehorse West?
Mr, Dumas:-“Yeab

Mr, Clerk: Mayo?
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Mrs. Gordon: Yea.
Mr. Clerk: Watson Ilake?
Mr. Taylor: Nay.
Mr. Clerk: The division is four yea, two nay, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Speaker: I will declare the motion carried.

MOTTICN

MOTION CARRIED CARRIED

Mr, Speaker: May I have your further pleasure?

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Speaker, I would move that Mr. Speaker do now leave
the Chair and that Council resolve itself in Committee of the Whole
to discuss Bills and Sessional Papers.

Mr. Dumas: I'll second the motion?

Mr. Speaker: Do I understand the motion to be correct with the
inclusion of the words Sessional Papers?

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Speaker, in making this motion, I wasn't here yester-
day, so I'm not sure but if we have no Sessional Papers we have no-
thing to worry about because we've nothing to discuss.

Mr., Speaker: The Chair will correct the motion to read Bills. I
don't believe there are any Sessional Papers in Committee. Moved
by the Honourable Member for Dawson, seconded by the Honourable
Member for Vhitehorse VWest, that Mr. Speaker do now leave the Chair
for the purpose of convening in Committee of the Whole to discuss
Bills. Is the House prepared for the question on the motion? Are
we agreed? I will declare the motion carried.

MOTTION

MOTION CARRIELD CARRIED

Mr. Speaker: The Honourable Member for Watson lake will please take
the Chair in Committee.

Mr. Taylor takes the Chair.
Mr. Chairman: At this time I will declare a short recess.

RECESS RECESS
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11:00 o'clock a.m. :

Mr, Chairman: - At this time we'll. call ‘Committee back to order.  BILL #2
We'were discussing Bill #2, page 6, Section 16. Bill #2. (Reads

Section 16 (1) (2); 17 (1) (2) (3) (4). I believe, Mr. Legal

Adviser, the changes here were again for protective care?

Mr. Legal Adviser: It was made for protective care. I don't know,
vas ‘there any other change? I don't know of any other change in
that Section. ' : ‘

Mr. Chairman: This appeared that it was retyped of” subsectlon (b)
of subsection (1) of 17. Are we clear?

Some Members: Clear.

Mr. Ché&fman: (Reads Section 18; 19; 20 (1) (2) (3) (4>; 21 (1)
(2) (3); 22 (1) (2) (3). ' ) NG e

Mr. Livesey: Question.
Mr. Chairman: Councillor Livesey.

Mr,ALiveSey: Is the word ""committal order'" used, Mr. Chéirman, in

Mr. Chairman: "Committal order"? I wonder if you could clarify
your question. ‘ '

Mr. Livesey: Yes. In the previous one we discussed under sub (3),
of Section 22, "Every order of wardship of a child made according

to the laws of any province of Canada or any other country or part
thereof shall for all purposes in -the Territory have the same effect
as a committal order made pursuant to this Ordlnanceoeoﬁ Has there
been another change? ’

Mr, Legal Adviser: It is not always possible to avoid using the
word "committal" but wherever it has been possible to avoid it we

have done it and this is one of the places uhere we have av01ded 1t

Mr, Chalrman: ‘Arejwe clear?’
Some Members: Clcar°

Mr. Chairmen: (Reads Section 23; 2k; 25 (1) (2) 265 27 (1) (2);

28 (1) (2). Section 29. 'Where an order is.made for any payment

for the malntenance and supervision of a chlld the period for which
the payment shall be made commences at the ‘time the child was
apprehended, 1rrespect1ve of the date of the order for protectlve
care -or the date of the order for payment, and continues so long as
the child remains in the protective 'care..." 'of the Director'..
make a note Mr. Clerk ..." and contlnues to be an expernse to the'
Director." (Reads Section 30; 31; 32 (1) (2) (3); 33 (1) (2); 3k
(1) (2)5 355 365 375 38 (1) (2); 39; 40 (1) (2. '

Mr. Chamberlist: Question.

‘Mr. Chairman: Councillor Chamberlist.

Mr.Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, in Section 40 I have raiséd strong
opposition before .. in the last time we went through this Bill; my
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Mr. Chamberlist continueésccessse

BILL #2 reasons being, and they must apply again, is that if the Director
can make available information to the Commissioner or the Commissioner's
solicitor, surely there's reasonable merit in the information being
made.available to the solicitor or.a person who might be involved
in defence of a particular action. Now, it might ‘be said, well,
this information might not be used correctly; but you will note that
in subsection (2) (a), it can be the information is made public in
any event at a trial. 8o it would &ppear that although you can make
the information public at a trial- or hearing or proceedings under
Parts I, IT and III of this Ordinance, the defending lawyer would be
unable to obtain that information pertaining to his client's case
until the date of the hearing or trial, so that it may well be that
the court would rule that he har been taken unawares because the
information has bheen refused him. I would agree that this type of
information must not be given out indiscriminately. I'-think that
there is a necessity to protect certain confidential information, but
at the same time we must protect any individual who may be involved
in a litigation where his lawyer wishes to obtain certain information
so that he can advise his client how to act and how to proceed -
whether to contest a claim against him, but he wouldn't be able to
have that information made available., I'm therefore suggesting, Mr.
Chairman, that this Section be worded:in such a way that a:discretion
is given, not by the Commissioner, because the Commissioner says
"in any other case, except with thée consént of the Commissioner!,
because really it's the Commissioner who's giving his consent even to
the Director. This is a little bit of a switcheroo here, where it
says the Director can't disclose to any other person but. the
Commissioner; it's the Commissioner saying really that .the Director
von't disclose it to anybody but who the Commissioner says he will
disclose it to. I think there should be a discretion given to:the
Director specifically as to whether. or not information be given to-
2occand I think we should: say - a:legal adviser of any person who may
be prosecuted or where there is-a civil action pending in any matter
of: Parts I, IT and III of this Ordinance. - There is a necessity to
meke available information that csn't come out in open court prior
it goes to open court. I wonder if Mr. Legal Adv1ser could comment
on that partlcular wspectb e T

1& Legal Adv1uer. Mrs‘Chalrman,'this Section has been studied and
studied thecroughly, not only here but at different levels of govern-
ment and in different courts throughout Canada and the:United. States
and many other places and the consensus of opinion is that informa-
tion which comes in the hands of the Director of Social Welfare -
concerning a child's antecedence, personal history and so on, should
be locked up and not-available except in‘a very, very special dase.

A case-occurred in Alberta where a man died and it-was suspected that
.a-certain boy was his illegitimate child.: This particular person had
been adopted and the court: in that case opened up the file to ascertain
in fact whether that person was the adopted illegitimate son of the
deceased, and this was thought:to be in the best interest of the child;
but it was then considered throughout Canada and the. various legal
departments - and I'm not talking about the Department of Social
Welfare - but legal departments considered and: they all started to
introduce special Sections to make sure it couldn't happen again.

This is considered very, very special information that will destroy
the confidentiality. As I understood it the objection the Honourable
Member had the last time this was being proceeded with was that we
would redraft the Section to make it. clear that the Director’ of Social
Welfare alone would have control of these files - they would not be
departmental files in the express sense of the word, available to -
anyone to have them.  If we had a different Constitutional form ¢
you could have in paragraph (b) "in any other case, except with the
consent of the Attorney-General' and it would be a (gualified

judicial decision in each case as to when he would give the information

)
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Mr. Legal Adviser continueScoccccocccoss

and when he wouldn't., But I think that the Comm1551oner has many BILL #2
times said that he does not act without advice, and he was satisfied
that it was a proper case, on advice, he would give the information
out. I can tell you, it would be a very, very rare case that this
would happén. Notw1thstand1ng anything the Section says, it is availabie
for the court at a proper court hearing in relation to this action,
that, is, in relation to where the child is. But where there is an
action taking place quite apart from the child, not in a.form of
action or even a defence, the information would not be available.
Certainly not as a matter of routine unless a Court Order would

compel the Commissioner to do so. You get in to a very, very touchy
area w1th this kind of information sometimes. A case occurred in
England where a man s charged with incest and it turned out -that the
particular girl involved wasﬂh;s:own daughter. DNow thig in theory
could happen; but, nevertheless, knowing this, every Deputy Attorney-
General in Canada has come up with the united opinion that the

type of Section that is desirable and that they are putting in is
this type of Section to keep this type of information locked up.
You've got to ignore occassionally the particular interest of a
particular child, or a person, and take the broad structure as a
whole and view all the children of the Yukon who may be affected

- with this action and not just one particular thing. I would
deprecate broadening the information. The escape clause is there -
"in any other case, except with the consent of the Commissioner!" and
as I say, this is a suitable thing for our particular form of
government. Under another statute it might be the consent of the
Minister or the Attorney-General. I would beg the Honourahle Member
to accept it as it is and accept that the Commissioner does act on
advice and it is advice that is, at least sometimes, reasonably sound.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I have no argument with the suggestion
thet is made by Mr. Legal Adviser, but I do feel that if we look at
Section 40, subsection (2), where we say that 'no person appointed
under section 3 or 4 shall disclose or be compelled to disclose any
information obtained by him in the course of ....his duties under
this Ordinance", that's his duties,"(a) except at a trial, hearing
or proceedingSce...', NoOw, 7, the point that I make, and the point that
Mr. Legal Adviser has taken, Mr. Chairman, differ in as much-as Mr.
Legal Adviser has made reference to the information being given by
the Director or the Commissioner with the Commissioner's discretion,
but there's no room for the Commissioner's discretion at a court
trial, because in a court certain information, as Mr. Legal Adviser
knows, Mr. Chairman, -can be asked for and this information will
invariably be ordered by the court to be brought forward if it is in
the interest of Justice that all information comes before the court
because the court could notadjudicate properly. Now, my point is"
that if this can ke place on a specific day when a trial or hearing
takes place, it places a defence lawyer or his defendant in the
position of having not had time *o study the documentation which
accuses him of an act that he sars he's not guilty of, or of a debt
that he says he's not guilty of. This is the thing that concerns me.
The Commissioner may when in his opinion, promptly say no, we cannot
‘open this file, but when it comes to court, the court says, well,

the man's entitled to seé wha' it's about. But he has to wait for
three months before he comes o trial to find out whether or .not he
can get this ir ormation that’'s run him into thousands of dollars
in legal expenses when the iniormation itself will disclose.in court
that there was no reason for the court action in the first. placeo
You see, this is a penalty given people that: shouldn't be given, and
this is the reason why I feel th=t there should be a discretiod to
the Director - or I don't mind if the discretion is to the Commissioner,
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Mr. Chamberlist continueS..cocooo o T

as long as it says that the discretion is there for a specific
purpose in a legal action where a legal officer who also is an
officer of the court - the very fact that he can practise in the
jurisdiction of the Yukon Territory makes him an officer of the
court. ‘Surely, if there's enough confidence-to give information to
the solicitor acting for the Commissioner, who I take it is also an
officer of the court, therefore, why not give this information to
another officer of the court, which is also confidential?  Of course,
most lawyers have ethics and most lawyers follow their ethics, so

I see nothing wrong why this direction to the Commissioner cannot be
expanded in that particular area so that a person who is concerned
that information might come forward in court, anddoes oome “forward in
court, would not be given him at an earlier date. This is the point
that I strongly meke in this, Mr. Chairman. ‘ o —

Mr. Chairman: Mr° Comm1551onero

Hr. Commissioner: ‘With respect to the p01nt that the: Honourable
Member makes, I sée the point that he is getting at, and I must

admit that it has a certain amount of validity; but, I would per-
sonally be very much inclined to what the Legal Adviser”has to say
here and I would be personally very much disturbed if- the ‘Commissioner,
no matter who he may be, or who his advisers may be, had a discretionary
power in the partlcular matter that is referred to here. Many, many
thlngs for whlch legal advice is retalned and which are-designed to
come to. trial, never come to trlalo Many, many thlngs start out at
certain levels in the courts - I am not as familiar with them as’ the
Honcurable Member who has raised the question is - but many, many
things get to certain levels in the court and they do not proceed-

any further. I think if there is to be anything that is not implied
here that I am not aware of that did not indicate, ehd I am sure
that it does indicate, that if a person was called upon ‘to. defend
someone in a court action whlch was" active, not a proposed one, but

in the court action which was actlve, I certainly would feel that at
some point here they could appear before the court: and get a oourt
Order to have this information released: to them° Now perhaps the
Legel Adviser will comment on my. questlon here, but anythlng other
than this, T would very, very much questlon the adv1sa0111ty of

having this discretionary power made avallable hereu T agree entirely
with the point that the Honourable Member makes - ‘it is a well taken
point, Mr.. Chairmen - but believe you me it is somethlng that should
...there should be as few loopholeu as possible in a Sectlon of this
nature.

Mr.. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I can't really see the objection to ‘ /}

- this being put in - something to this effect being put in - because

wvhat the important factor is, not whether somebody can go to the
court after an action has started and say that I want certain docu-
ments and the court -cannot order those documents because the court
is only there .to interpret leglslatlon, not to make leglslatlon,

~and if the leglslatlon says it.. unless, ‘the Commissioner gives..

"except with the consent of the Commissioner" the court can't order
the Commissioner to do so, because the legislation says ”except

with the consent of the Commissioner'". 8o the court would not take
the attitude, well, I thing this person has a right to this informa-
tion, because, as I say, he cannot go beyond what we, as legislators,
have put forward, but he would be able to say that if the court

-could order it; but, the way this is.written, the court cannot order

1t and thls is where I say there is protectlon needed Now, I'
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Mr. Chamberlist continuese..o.... BILL #2
quite happy to accept that it not be a discretion of the Commissioner

but that it be a discretion of the court, but as long as it says it in

the legislation the court can in fact say, well, there is reason to

believe that the information that is required is in the inkrest of

this person having proper defence. Now, I wonder, Mr. Chairman, if

Mr. Legal Adviser can just cover that particular area there.

Hr. Legal Adviser: Mr. Chairman, we are what is in admittedly the
area, and an area that in Canada at the moment is in a constant state
of change; that is, as to what official information in relation to a
government department may be made available to the public and under
what conditions, and the cases are beginning to differ in the various
provinces as to what should be done. At the moment the position is
that so far as a statement made by a witness to a police officer is
concerned it can in certain forms of criminal cases be ordered to be
di.sclosed and in others it cannot. But a report by an officer to

his superior can never be forced to be disclosed, and he cannot even
be cross-examined about it, in a sense that they can demand a copy

of it and ask him questions about it -~ they just cannot get it. Now,
ve're making a distinction here between files documents and papers
kept by the Director and people including the Director who come in
possession of this information. We are really talking about asking
them questions and forcing them to give that answer, in the first
place, and forcing them to give an answer in the presence of other
people during a trial. Now in a hearing or a proceeding which
includes all the preliminary aspects of it, which is held under any
portion of this Ordinance, I, II or III, which is the main portion..
the only portion, then he can be forced to answer questions. In other
words, a defence person can call him as a witness and ask him questions
and he can be forced to disclose relevant information with the
Commissioner's permission; but not in other files or other proceedings.
Now, this is a different thing from the document itself. Supposing
there even existed a birth certificate - under certain circumstances
the court may order them to produce a birth certificate - to produce
a consent to adoption .. you know, the various forms of documentation
can be called for by the court. Under the relevant proceedings they
usually aren't an order and the person defending him  saying, the
proceedings are bad, then call for these documents during the course
of the hearing and can ask questions of the people involved. But
there's not absolute prohobition on the ordinary person employed in
the department on disclosing information. This is not only just the
Director, this is persons appointed under sections 3 or 4 including
everybody who is coming into possession of the information - the
clerks, the typists, the Director, the filing clerks, central registry,
if they happen to have a file going backwards and forwards through
that section - everybody is forced to hold their tongue. This is a
basic tenet of Social Welfare Legislation that anybody can talk in
absolute confidentiality to the Director or the Social Worker. They
can, for instance, when a Social Worker is meking inquiries as to how
a child is being looked after in house A, they may visit house B
next door and ask do they have anything to say as a complaint was
made - is it true? They investigate just like a police officer and
they must be assured that the woman next door should she answer the
question, will be protected from all forms of action or annoyance
when she makes a statement. It is very, very difficult to differ-
entiate what information can be disclosed and what can not. The

only thing I suggest is to leave it at the hands of the court to
meke the particular decision. This is what we set courts up Tor,
rather than lay down the rules ourselves. This is why it's so broad
and then just to give it an escape clause'in any other case, except
with the consent of the Commissioner!". As I said, and that consent
will not be forthcoming.

Mr. Chairman: Order please. At this time I will stand Committee in
recess until 2:00 this afternoon. RECESS

RECESS
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Mr. Chairman: At this time I will call Committee back to order BILL #2

and we are discussing Bill No. 2 on Page 12 and we are presently
prior to rising for noon recess. We are dealing with Section 40.
Have you_anything further on this_se_c_tlon°

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, the points that have been made by
Mr. Commissioner, Mr. Legal Adviser do not coincide with the
objections that I have read. There is certainly points dealing
with the restriction of making available to others than those of
the Commissioner or his Legal Adviser, documents that are of a
confidential nature. Now I am not opposed to the principal that
certain documents under this Ordinance should not be readily made
available to protect the interests of the child, but I do believe
that the interests of adults must also be protected where a child
may give evidence in the court that certain things have taken place
and the adult has no opportunity to defend himself or bring forward
or examine documents that may be held in the custody of the Director
of ‘Sécial Welfare who will only, according to this Section 40 of
the Ordinance only make those documents available to the Commissi-
oner or his Legal reépresentative. I am proposing and I wish to
move an amendment to Section 40, it's moved by myself and seconded
by Councillor LiveSey,“that where Section 40, sub-section (2)

added to after sub-section (b) the following words be put in as a
sub (c), "at any time when ordered by a Court of competent jurisi-
diction, so that the onus is then removed from the Commissioner but
it is given to a court to decide whether or not in the interest of
justice, the document should be brought forward and made available
to another person". I will read the words again, it would be a
sub-section (c) of Section 2 of LO would be "at any time when
ordered by a court of competent Jurlsldlctlon so that the preamble
which reads, to no person appointed under section 3 or L4 'shall '
disclose or be compelled to -disclose any information obtained by
him in the course of his performance of his duties under this
Ordinance except and incidently I would suggest that where the word
or vhere (a) is, the word except be prior and not in part of (a),
because except at a trial and then in any case., So the word except
should come out from there and be put ahead of the (a), (b) and the
proposed (c), so then it would read"except at any time when ordered
by a ccurt of competent jurisidiction'.

Mr. Legal Adviser: Withbut binding myself at this moment, Mr.

Chairman, I would ..... that amendment and word it differently.
"At any time in a proper c¢ase when.ordered by a court of competent
jurisdiction". I don't want to bind the Commissioner but it's not

verbose to me, it has to be a proper case so that the court will
actually consider it, not just casually do. 1t because 1t happens
to be a competent court.

My, Chamberlist: Well, Mr. Chairman, I take it that if the court
is a competent court of jurisdiction, it's not going to grant that
permission unless there was a proper case shown to the court. I
don't wish to restrict in the Ordinance itself the right of somebody
going before a court and asking that ‘these documents be made avail-
able. This is what I want to do and I think with respect Mr. Chair-
man that the way Mr. Legal Adviser has put it, it would restrict as
to what is a proper case. The court would have to decide in any
event whether it is a proper case so that if you go to a court and
somebody wishes to obtain an order, the court will say whether this
order should be given or not be given. If in the opinion of the
court, the learned Judge says -well in my opinipn,fthisiis not a
proper case for the information to be given. =That's the end of it.
If he feels"it is a proper case, he is just going to give it. So,
the words proper case, I would say, has no bearlng on it at all
because it weould restrict and I don't want to see any restriction
on this.
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Mr. Dumas: Mr. Chairman, I'm. inclined to agree with the Honorable
Member from Whitehorse Fast because I think of specific instances

- where there may not in fact be a case involved and I use an example

‘a;of, if I adopted an eight year old child say and in a couple of

Years after the adoption is legal and everything else, some problems
arise with the child and a psychlatrlst or a psychologist says, well
there is obviously something in this child's background that has
helped to create this problem end if T don't have access to the
documents or can't go to a court. and ask ‘them or my psychiatrist

who has access to these documents could create a bit of a problem.

I don't see anything wrong w1th the insertion as suggested by the
Honorable Member. :

Mr. Legal‘AdViser: Then it'W6n}d:not e a neréffg§$ég_'

Mr. anés: In yOUr Opinion::ff

.Mr. Legal ‘Advisers: Well, of ‘course 1n my oplnlon, but. as the cases
. go, the court wouldn't open up . a file for that reason because 1t

would be creatlng a precedent,, You know, it's hard to know. exactly
what a court will do., As I sald earller, the. 1aw is 1n & state of
flux and you have got to sort of go from province to .province, but
the fashlon is changing just at the moment: and the, court is getting
tuffer and tuffer in these cases and follow1ng,the trend of the.
leglslatures in the various prov1nces closing down the openlng of
this. Now a case arose shorily.before Chrlstmas and it was a :
sensational case that occurred in Saskatchewan, where an adoption .
order was reversed and the Judge . did it on the existing adopthn
Act in Saskatchewan. '

Mr. Livesey: Mr. Chairman, to me_the amendment is quite simple. -

It doesn't bind or assist the court,.it merely provides an opening
vhereby the competence and jurisdiction of the court may be applied
to a question or answer somethlng that may be necessary, and as far
as the court is concerned, the figure would be entirely out of place
to even question anything they, do in view of our understandlng of .
the meanlng of the court. . ... :

Mrn'Legal Adviser: T have'nb objection basically to-allow the

court jurisdiction to anythlng at anytime, but the court will need
some guidance. When I say a proper case, the proper. case doesn t
mean an action ceesc.., but I think the judge would have to consider
this and I think the judge should be the judge of the Territorial
court. I don't think if should be power given to the court .as the
court is used in this section to mean Magistrates court but I think
it should go to the Terrltorlal court, so then I think: we: should
use the discretion of the judge rather than the .court.

Mr. McKinnon: Mr. Chairman, I can see once again that this is
usually an exception but then again it's an exception, the two Legal
Advisors are on the same track and the same train of thought. Could
they get together and .come -up w1th an amendment .that would be sat-
isfactory to both of them to present to Council after coffee break°

Mr. Legal Adviser: ‘I would l;ke.the opportunlty to,dlscuss_lt.w1th
the court. » C _ B .

Mr. Chairmen: Well, is it your wish to;withdraw the,Motidn as .
stated at this time?

Mr. Shaw: Well Mr. Chairman, I can see where this would be quite
alright if it were in the right designation of the judge of. the.
Territorial Court. Now, if we are going to .give the power to which
it appears it can be in many cases to justices,of the peace and so
forth, I would object to that° I think that this information would
only be brought forth or glven 1nder extenuating 01rcumstances,‘.

N

O
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perhaps that should be it and not something that it's just a matter

where you get a court order and get all the information you want,

because this is something that would have a great bearing on child-

ren and would disclose a lot of things that would just as well not

“disclose possibly with detrimental to the ward and therefore, if

any information can be obta;ned, it should be only obtained from_a
very, very high judicial authority, namely the Judge.

Mr. Chamberlist: Well Mr. Chairman, I will withdraw the.Motion that
the Commissioner ....or why not leave it as it is until after we
have a discussion on it.

Mr. Livesey: Yes with respect Mr. Chairman, the motion may be made
from day to day waiting sub-amendment - and if' the new suggestion
entirely eliminates the meaning of the present motion .c.. then of
course we can not do cscccoo

Mr. Chairmam: I think that if this be the case then at this time
the Chair would have to insist on the copy of the Motion so that it
might be read. At this time I will call a five minute recess.-

RECESS

Mr. Chairmgn: At this time I will call Committee back to order,.
and what is. your pleasure in respect of a proposed - Motion? Would
Comittee agree that this proposed Motion be withdrawn at thls time?
The Motion is so withdrawn. Would you proceéd.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chai rman, I will withdraw ‘the Motion w1th the
permission of my seconder.

Mr. Chairman: Does the seconder agree?

Mr. Livesey: In view of the explanation by the Legal Adviser, 1
will withdraw.

Mr. Chairman: Would Committee agree that this proposed Motion be
withdrawn at this time? The Motion is so withdrawn. Would you
proceed. ' ' '

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, for the record now, could Mr. Legal
Adviser indicate what will be added to section (d), sub-section.

Mr. Legal Adviser: What I,propose to add is, to eliminate the
period immediately after the word Commissioner in sub-paragraph (b)

so that it would then read, "in any other case, except with the

consent of the Commlss1oner or the order of a Judge.

Me, Chalrman Does Commlttee agree? May I.proceed? (Reads Section

41, b2, b3, 44 (1) (2)(b).

Mr. Livesey: -In the opinion of the Legal Adviser to the Council,
it is so deemed that this summons has legally been. served irrespective
of the fact that it was not handed to him personallyo

Mr. Legal Adviser: Oh yes, this is a normal method of serving a
summons. .

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, there is an area that has been left
out and I think we should lock this, you see, (a) left for him at
his last or usual place of abode with some person. Now supposing,
it happens fo be a cabin, he lives in .a cabin. Now it can't be left
there, it hag. to, be left with the person..: We're Just deallng with
(a) now, so if he happens to be a person who lives in a cabin by
himself and he is away from there, he cannot be served there. Now
that's clear. When it comes to be sent to him by registered mail at
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.his last or usual place of abode, now there is no mail delivery.

Now this doesn't say-at his last known address which may be a post
~office box number or general delivery. This specifically says, his
last or usual place of abode which is his residence. Now how are
they going to-get that there? I think you should say, Mr. Chairman
in the legislation, Mr. Legal Adviser should put in here, sent to
him by registered mail at his post office, at his last or usual place
of abode or his known post office address because without that, this
leaves this area open.

Mr. Legal Adviser: Yes, I'll accept that, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Chairman: Would Committee agree? (Reads Section 44 (2) and (3).
I would like to direct a question frow.the Chair to Mr. Legal
Adviser. Would this over-ride or have a tendency to over-ride any
provincial order on some other jurisdiction?

Mr. Legal Adviser: .No, the normal form whereby you serve under
jurisdiction, you make an application to court and you get special
leave because of the accomody of courts to serve not the actual
certain documents because sometimes you sent them notice of servicge
and you include in this a copy of the writ that you intend to serve
on it. ' '

Mr. Chamberlist: Well, I think that Mr. Chairman has raised a good
point because it is satisfactory for the purposes of our legislation
“to make it that service out of the Territory of a summons pursuant
to section 43 .ma¥y be made without an order. It's satisfactory to
serve without a summons, but it is acceptable and legally served
within somebody else's jurisdiction. If there is no provision in
the jurisdiction in another province. Is it acceptable there? I
think not because I know of one or two cases where courts have

ruled in Alberta that this has not been properly been served because
service was made without leave to the court in of the other juris~
diction on which to take the necessary action. It was done without
the jurisdiction and it was set aside on that technicality.

Mr. Legal Adviser: It would depend on the form the proceedings would
take but taking it by and large, if I want to serve somebody in’
Edmonton with a court document from the Territorial court here, I
don't have to get leave of the court in Alberta but I have to get
leave of my own court here. So, all we're doing really is elimina-
ting a step here. We're not doing anything that a court or a state
outside would in fact object to. Once we've served the document,

it has no effect and we could do_nbthing much about it, but at
least it is served for the purpose of the record or whatever goes

on here and then the service would have to be approved to the justice
or magistrate that the ......was served and it might be that time

~ would commence to run from a certain point of time or a liability
would be there. You would have to prove service so that an order
can remain.

Mr., Chamberlist: Well Mr. Chairman, a further question. Perhaps
Mr. Legal Adviser would indicate whether or not this would not
conflict with the rules of court that are set out for the Yukon
Territory mutatis mutandis, the B.C. court. DNow, if there is a
necessity under the rules of court for making an application for
service outside of the jurisdiction, would we not be in conflict
by having this section in here?

Mr. Legal Adviser: There is no conflict but it's slightly different.
The rules of court apply to civil proceedings in the Territorial
court”and in the Magistrate's court, civil proceedings. They don't
apply to criminal proceedings at all. The rules of criminal '

@,
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proceedings are in the Canadian Criminal Code that.we‘apply, and
this is a quasi criminal. It is neither a fish, flesh, fowl or

a red herring, so we are making our own rules as we go along and
this is a convenient rule which is in operation in most places as
far as I know of and I think we should adopt it here.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, not being the smorgasbord that Mr.
Legal Adviser has referred to, this piece of legislation covers
not only criminal matters where individuals may have to be dealt
with, but also civil matters where there might be a claim for
dollars and cents. Now surely there must be a conflict when the
court is being by~passed on other than a criminal matter although
Mr. Chairman, Mr. Legal Adviser has indicated that the rules of
court in B.C., of the Yukon Territory which as I say are the same,
would ‘be applicable for criminal matters. It is also applicable
for in civil areas and civil matters. I'm just wondering so that
it would be no possibility of somebody getting arcund any claim
that they might have against them because of a fact that there
might be a difference of opinion in this, why not have that at all.
Why have it in there? It's quite simple to get an order here.

Mr. Legal Adviser: The summons can be served anywhere. Before

rules of court were flexible the question of the services of a
summons was a highly technical operation. This makes the thing
siumple and precise and one doesn't have to worry about where you
serve it provided in the event you prove to the court that in fact

it was served, so that's what makes it awkward. So, I think it's

not being in conflict with any other rule or court that this is
making it's own rules. We are in a quasi criminal area. Now, it's
not civil and it's not criminal, it's quasi criminal. It's enforcing
a civil process by criminal methods.

Mr, Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, if perhaps Mr. Legal Adviser could
answer this. If as a result of a summons being served without an
order of the court being obtained and thirty days after there was

a hearing, and a money award by way of judgement was given to the
person who was served, 1t would not be enforceable outside this
jurisdiction but if the or an order was obtained from a court here
to proceed to serve the summons and there was a reciprocal order
made in a court outside, then it would be within the outside's

court jurisdiction to enforce that particular claim of money. Would
this not be correct?

Mr. Legal Adviser: That wouldn't affect it. The question is whether
it's reciprocation or not. The question to whether there was
reciprocating judgement Ordinesnce or act enforced in Alberta and
here and then you would move under reciprocal enforcement section

of that Ordinance. It wouldn't depend on whether it was served

or not served because the judgement is a final thing. TYou get a
judgement if a judgement has been enforced outside, you can then
register your judgement and you can then start from that point.

You don't contest how it has been served or how it has not been
served.

Mr. Chairmen: (Reads Section 45, 46 (1) (a) (b).

Mr. Chamberlist: Well, Mr. Chairman, this follows my questioning
before. If a person is served outside of the Territory, certainly
a hearing cannot go on if he doesn't propose to come into the
Territory to be heard. Now a person that is in the Territory, he
can be arrested and he can be held or held on a reconnaissance of
a certain amount of dollars, but if he is outside the Territory ,
he can do whatever he likes about the matter. He can just keep
away. So the man that is within the Territory gets penalized.
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Now, how is it possible on the basis of the summons being served
outside the Terr&tory, and Mr. Chairman, Mr. Legal Adv1ser might
answer this. Holr can he be tried in absent1a°

Mr., Legal Adviser: In some cases, the man can be carried in
absentia but this is not one of them. This is section 43 (1), it
says, upon filing of an affi .avit a summons is issued, sub-section
(2) says, where he doesn't turn up, then a warrant. is issued. Now
a warrant will. be issued and it's unenforceable outside the confine
of the state. Assuming that in Watson Lake, the policemen realizes
a warrant for arrest and he holds the man as he comes out of the bar,
then he is brought before a justice. This particular section deals
with the question with a man who is actually arrested on a warrant.
A warrant doesn't run into B.C. or Alberta but it does run here,
and if he is caught, he should be brought before . the justice and
given an opportunity to get out of jail.

M. Chalrman: I will declare a brief recess.

RECESS
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Mr. Chairman: At this time I will call Committee back to
order. We are dealing with 46(1). Have you anythlng further
on Sub-section (1)7 (Reads sub-section (2).

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I wonder if Mr. Legal Adviser
can adyise what this means, 2(b)? Where the justice is satis-
fied that it 'is probable that the man will not appear at the
hearing voluntarily, the justice may commit the man to a
prison there to be kept until he does what is required of him
or until the hearing. I wonder 1f we can get an explanatlon
of that, that tricky one~

Mr. Legal Adviser: I think it appears very clear in
language. This is a fairly normal method of ensuring,
through the normal mechanics of the Criminal Code Procedure,.

o080 000

Mr. Chamberlist: It says here, where, but where he does not.
appearrvoluntarily, the justice may commit the man to prison;
all he does is issue a warrant, but he does not commit him to
prison, he issues a warrant for his arrest, but this is a
committal order, i1s it not® Isn't that what it means’

Mr. Legal Adviser: No, this is a case where the man is
brought before the justice and he has his bags packed and

has his tickets for Fairbanks and he has sold his business
and he is on his way out the door and he says he was going to
stay for the hearing and -~ he was just buying his tickets in

advance. So the magistrate said "enter into a recognizance to
appear or something like that and the man doesn't and he stays

in jail until he does what is required of himMecoo.

Mr. Livesey: Mr.. Chairman, would this residence in jail carry

on indefinitely?

Mr, Legal Adviser: No, he is kept there until the hearing.

Mr. Chamberllst Which might take place when~

Mr° Legal Adviser: It would normally take place when 'a man
is in ‘prison; it takes place very, very promptly. It is one
way to ensure a very quick hearlng°

Mr. Chairman: (Reads 47(1),(2); 48(1). Councillor Livesey.
Mr., Livesey: The way I read Section 48, perhaps the Legal

Adviser can assist me in my thinking, it says "where a
justice, upon the .appearance before him of & man .either in

BILL #2

person or by counsel and upon considering the evidence adduced

before him, is satisfied that such man probably is (a) the
father, Iscec..o.the father”

Mr. Legal Adviser: Sometimes yes but mostly no, otherwise
I'd beeooca - BN ’

Mr, Livesey: That doesn't answer the guestion. Does this
Ordinance apply to a father, that is what I am asklng Mr.,
Chairman. - : o ;

Mr., Legal Adviser: It only applies to what we would call a
putative father. : ' T

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, there is 48(b), just before.
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(i) it says "he may, having regard to the number of possible
fathers or men' now, what do we mean 'possible fathers or men",
are some women involved in this thing as well to possibly
cause a pregnancy; fathers or men who possibly cause a
:pregnancy; what are we talking about¥

Mr. Legal Adviser: .....in looking through this Section, of
either using the word "man" throughout this part of the
Ordinance or using the word "male person', The normal form
appeared to be 'male person', .....a man is a male person, .

so to make it simple I said 'man and men' wherever in some of
the Ordinances and Acts I was looking they used the word

"male person' or '"persons". Now the man is the cause of
pregnancy when the woman is pregnant but has not brought forth
the child; you can't call him a father at that particular point
of time; he may never become a father. Something may happen
in between conception and delivery.

Mr. Chamberlist: Very nice, but the point hasn't been got.

I thought I would clarify this. That area says '"having regard
to the number of possible fathers or men who possibly caused
the pregnancy'". Now, when we are talking about a possible
father don't we mean a possible man who causes the pregnancy?

Mr. Legal Adviser: "The pregnancy may have terminatedecccs.
Mr. Chamberlist: We are dealing with fathers or men.
Mr. Legal Adviser: Fathers or men who cause a pregnancy.

Mr. Chamberlist: And then made an Order requiring the man to
pay the mother, not the father. Reading on this basis, if

this is right, having regard to the number of possible fathers
or men who possibly caused the pregnancy, then surely it should
read make an order reqguiring the father or the man to pay the
mother, because if you are using '"fathers and men'" certainly
you should use father and man following it; otherwise you

are just leaving the fathers right out.

Mr. Legal Adviser: No, Mr. Chairman, this is not so. It may,

on a casual look, appear....but it isn't. It refers back to

the first part of the legislative sentence where it says

"where a justice, upon the appearance before him of a man either
in person or by counsel and upon considering the evidence
adduced before him, is satisfied that such man probably is",

and then he makes an order requiring the man to pay the money.
The man you are referring to is the man in the early part of

the sentence. ' '

Mr. Chairman: (Reads 48(2) to (7); 49(a),(b).

Mr. Chamberlist: Does this therefore include that if the
Director, he increases by bad'administratiqn or something goes
wrong in his administration, contributory costs, he then

has to pay the costs; does it not read like that?

Mr. Legal Adviser: As far as I can see, if the Director
frivolously institutes proceedings, the Director should pay.

Mr. Chairman: (Reads 50(1),(2)ﬁ(3>.

Mr. Chamberlist: I would like to see in there "in person, by
agent or counsel'.

Mr. Legal Adviser: I can see the point.

Mr. Chairman: . Are we clear.

O
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amendment earlier on.
Mr. Chairmaﬁ: Does Committee agree: (Reads 50(4).

Mr. livesey:  Mr. Chairman, I would like to reiterate my absolute

opposition to.this Section. It is totally inconsistent with.
medical opinion and there can be no more than one father for

one pregnancy

Mr. Chairman: Clear? (Reads 51(1).

Mr. Legal Adviser: Mr. Chairman, I accept the unspoken suggestion
of my friend.ccoooo :

Mr. Chairman: Question to the Legal Adviser from»the Chair.
Could not this be done by amending the Interpretation Ordinance
so that it would affect all Ordinances.

Mr. Legal.Ad?iSer: It depends on how often it appears as-.to
whether it is worth bothering about. It would need a.sub-
section in the Interpretation Ordinancecss.

Mr. Chamberlist: Except, Mr. Chairman, that if it is,
notwithstanding what the amendment says, as long as 1f

in the legislation it says through counsel, the amendment
would not change that unless it says where it says through
counsel, it means agent or counsel.

Mr. Legal Adviser: I think it is only two or three times, Mr.
Chairman.

Mr. Chairmén: (Reads 51(2),(3),(4);52;53; 543 55; 563 57).

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr., Chairman, this is one section that I am.
unalterably opposed to. We are going back to the old. We

are going back to the old Debtor's Prison system. I think that
if a person hasn't got the wherewithal to. meet his commltments
he should not be placed in a position of havlng to serve time
in jail. Where a person can show sufficient cause that he
hasn't the money available because of his earning power, to
meet the payments that have been declared against him, he
should not be prlaced in a position by having to' become a
criminal, to go out and steal and have a possibility of break
and entry charges put against him just simply so that he can
pay a maintenance order because this is what happens under

the threat of having to go to jail for non-payment. People
have been forced to criminal activities. because Courts sometimes-
and you get Jjustices who are very ancient in their outlook;
they only know that somebody has got - that this particular

man has got to pay for doing a . woman wrong and if he does not
pay, in the bucket he goes and no excuses asked for. So to
prevent it happening, the man goes and does a break and entry
job and he steals from somebody else to do it. Certainly, if

a person who has the availability and the funds and can meet
the commitment and he refuses to pay, after an order has been
made against him, that can well be considered as a contempt:

of Court. He should go to jail for that! But this area,

this Section 57 is far too wide and gives far too much scope

to a Justice of the Peace who doesn't use the. jurisprudence .. I
that a trained judicial officer would use.in dealing with a
matter of this nature. I would ask Mr. Chairman, if Mr.

Legal Adviser somehow make this section palatable so that a
person who.comes before a Justice of the Peace will actually -
that no person should be ordered into jail for non-payment
other than'a magistrate or a judge; to take it -away from the
possibility that the Justice of the Peace.in a local area, a.
very good church goer, decides that this is. the way that I. have
to deal with it because it is the will of the almighty that I
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must see that this man gets punished and I am going to
punish him and I am going to put him in jail and he gets.

in jail for three months; the payment is not extinguished so
he comes out again and he has to try and make his payment
again and he cannot make it because he has been in jil for
three 'months. Bingo, he is in again and he 1s going to be

in there for the rest of his natural life. He is not going
to have the. opportunity to even earn any money. This is
where the injustice of a Section like that is and it galls me
to even see anything like that being put into modern
legislation. We hear so much about modern legislation; well
let us be modernistic about this thing and recognize the
necessity for a man to get a fair break and give him the
opportunity to appear before a court where somebody knows
what he is talking about. That is all that I ask about

this legislation. - . :

Mr. Legal Adviser: That is what this section actualy does.

It only allows the magistrate to commit him to prison in

three geparate instances; one is deliberate concealment to
avoid getting papers to make payments; the second is he does
not come to court when he is told; the third is that when he
does come, but only when he does come and he has no excuse,

no reasonable excuse for non-payment. Now, if he has no

money that is a reasonzble excuse., One doesn't try to squeeze
blood out of a turnip, but: if he has the money or it is proved
he has sufficient means that he could make the money available,.
by staying out of bars it is hard to decide; I think it is
crocodile tearsc... '

()
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Mr. Livesey: Mr. Chairman,: this+ section seems to me, what this
says is that a man can be put in jail for non-payment, it is
not a qguestion of crocadile tears or anything else. .It.is

a question of fact. He either has paid or he has not paid

and by putting him in jail we are, as the Honourable Member

for Whitehorse East stated, we are going back hundreds of
years...o.legislation. Let's get some cycadelic propulsion

into some of this drafting so that we can get something

that is living up to 1970 instead of going back into the

dark ages. Committal to jail for debts,.surely what are,

you talking about, debtor's prison. Surely this has gone

by the board many, many years ago. -There is no use listening
to this stuff. I don't know exactly where it was over there
but- this is bound to be a great.... I am thinking that in v
Great Britain it was done away many many years ago. 1L don't .
understand why we have it here or.even want to talk about it

in legislation. Not only that, if a man hasn't got the money,
he is not going to be able to pay the bills, naturally, without
the funds so0c...apart frome......said to be made by a contributor ;)
under any contribution .order made under this part.c... -
any of the persons described in Section 42 may apply to a

justice for ancessess. Now, if he doesn't pay, somebody can

apply for an order to commit him to jail and if he gets into

jail how is he going to pay ~ there is no job in there. and

surely he. is not going to be able to. pay the bill on whatever

meagre plittance he gets while he is in there so I don't

particularly understand this section at all, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Legal Adviser: Mr. Chairman, I think the Honourable
Member is misreading- this section. You apply to the Justice
for an order for committal; in other words you tell the
Justice what you want. Then the Justice gives the order that
the man is brought before him. When he is brought before

him he then has to satisfy the Justice that he has a reason-
able excuse for not complying with the order. Now, first

of allcoccceoothen why didn't you contribute. Why didn't you
make the payments and he .said he has no money. That is good
enough. ~ In some cases it may not be because a man may have
$500 a month and say well, I have to have a Thunderbird to
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go to and from the Federal Building to my work and I must

have a bottle of scotch a day, I must go to the Airport Inn

and relax for my weekend. He can have a hundred and one

excuses which may not be valid. If he has a valid excuse

he will never go to jail and this is the present law

in force for plenty of our laws here.

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Chairman, when I first looked at this it
seemed pretty hard but then I note where we have failed

to satisfy the justice that he has a reasonable excuse; in
other words if he said he lost his job or something like

that well it is understandable that he hasn't the money.

I can hardly see the justice of putting him in jail because
he happens to be out of work. There would, probablyTbelother;-
arrangements made at that particular time. I was wondering,
Mr. Chalrman, just as a matter of- whether the Legal Adv1ser
could let me know if in the case of alimony, do the same
things exist as what is right here, because we are talking
about very much the same thing. When a person has a judgment
of $100 a month against him, or whatever it is, if he cannot
pay and can show reasonable excuse he is OK, otherwise he

has to go to jail? ' '

Mr. Legal Adviser: In the last resort, yes. .....contempt

of court. Again, the judge would have to- be satisfied he

has the means to pay.. Simply not obeying an order of-

alimony is not enough. . A man might have a very big house

and the gudge may say to hlm, why don't you sell the house

and move. to a-smaller house and then you will have money

or he may be making payments on his house so in the High Court
they would treat it just marginally different but the intent
would be the same. He would be put in jail for contempt of
court if it was shown he had. the means and refused to pay.

Mr., Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, when the question of

alimony comes in, you are dealing with a superior court judge
because he gave the original order in a divorce action. :
Divorce actions are heard by superior court judges and this
is the difference I am making that here we are talking about
a justice, that is an ordinary'Justlce of the Peace, not
learned in the law, and not very learned psychologlcally
about different people. He may, as I have already explained,
may be a real miserable fellow who is just about.ready to get
himself buried and pensioned off. He is already pensioned
off but he has been given this job as Justice of the Peace
and he is living about sixty years in the past. This is the
type of person that the young man has to come along to face and
the Justice of the Peace says. That young punk there, I

am going to teach him a lesson. He is going to jail, no
excuses taken. Now, never mind whether this legislation says
if the Justice of the Peace is satisfied; you .can't satisfy
some people. Mr. Commissioner is aware of this. You see, Mr.
Chairman it is because of this that there must be a need for
a person to be dealt with by somebody who has judicial
knowledge in this particular area. Now, I am not saying,
dispense with the Section. I am saying that instead of leav-
ing it.to just a Justice of the Peace, it should be that -
where it says the Justice may order the committal of the
contributor to prison for a peried not exceeding three
months,something to the effect that the recommendation be

made for a hearing by.a maglstrate because I feel that there
is a necessity to recognize that the man comes forward,
perhaps he is willing to pay; he . really is willing but, perhaps
he hasn't got those funds° Now,.T wonder if Mr. . Legal Adviser,
Mr. Chairman, could 1ndlcate, w1th a few amendments that we
had coming in this, whether another amendment cannot be made
to this section, not altering it in the main, but at least
allowing it that the person who has proper judicial practice
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a maglstrate or judge, be the only people who should commlt
a man to prison.

Mr. Legal Adviser: Mr, Chairman, I have no objection at all
to saying, only a magistrate can make this kind of -an order,
in principle, but it is a self-defeating activity to pick out”
all these little picayune things; although they are important
to the man who is going to jail....only a magistrate can

make this kind of an order. We are attempting to bring
justice to Burwash Landing and other places and if all we

say is that only a magistrate can make this kind of an order,
then it means that there is going to be delay and difficulties
in administration of justice ifeceertain particular types of
this section can only be dealt with by a magistrate. It means
that a justice may do certain things and may not do other
things and if he does it then he is defeating himseélf. It

is a self- défeating exercise. I think the best thing to do

is that when one of the Honourable Members is Minister for
Justice that he see that the justices are properly tralned

and that a handbook is 1ssued and the handbook, in the course
of preparatlon for issue to the justices in connection with
this particular Ordinance and a section o0f the handbook has
already been written on the assumption that the Honourable
Members will pass all or some of this legislatione....
specific instructions already in draft, typed ready to cut

on a stencil. One of the instructions that is going out to
the justices is that in most of these matters they should not
act except in a formal matter. Now, beyond this, oc...in the
hands of the house, but I am prepared to see the thing taken
on a broad basis that the justice means the justice who is
actually handling the cdse. You have to trust them to some
extent. ‘ - S '

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, it amazes me that Mr. Legal
Adviser has placed before this House here the delay, a possible
delay in justice because somebody might have to be heard by

a maglstrate, is more important than that a person might have
his liberty taken away from him for three months. This is

the impression that I just got when I heard him say that’
there might be a possible delay in justice at Destruction Bay
given as an example if a magistrate had to give a decision

on that. I would rather have that delay than to see a man:
locked up simply because he could not afford to pay a maintenance
order, much prefer to see the delay. DNow if we are going to
be interested in talking about' the liberty of the subject

and the liberty of the people, the people of the Yukon
Territory, let us make sure that they get evéry break

possible and if they don't comply, then lock them up but

give them the break that they should have. The man working

in Destruction Boy, as an example, might not have worked for
the whole of the winter time. He might not have any work

at all and you finish up by getting a guycoarunnlng ‘him in the
lake, We are going back to such an are& now, we are going
back to theooeoo. I feel, Mr. Chairman, that there is a
necessity to recognize ﬁhat only those-qualified to make a
committal -order for a debt of this description should have
that power; to take away a man's liberty because on the
simple basis - I know what this guy has been-like. "He has been
terrible to all the girls in the district; we have him this
time and I am going to lock him up and this could be the
attitude that is adopted. I would ask, Mr. Chairman, that

Mr. Legal Adviser do in fact make the necessary provision

as has been made in another area,'where it has been sub-
stituted that a magistrate could only do it, a certain thing.
"He has recognized the point Mr, Chairman, that there is a
change and recognizing that point, why not go ahead with the
same thing. Now, he is the Legal Adviser for Council, I

don't thlnk Mro Chairman, that we should have an" administra-
tive suggestion made by him but a legislative suggestion.

)
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We have to think of the people. He doesn't have to get
re~elected again.

Mr. Dumas: Some time ago I was going to rise to refute this
suggestion of a debtor's prison idea in this section. It is
just not there. The person is committed for concealing himself
to avoid payment. Well, that is legitimate enough. He is
committed for failing to attend in obedience to a summons.
Well that is the same as contempt of court, I presume, so
that's reasonable enough. . He is not committed, if he
satisfies the Jjustice that he has had reasonable excuse as
pointed out by the Honourable Member from Dawson City so that
the fellow who is unemployed for the winter is not going to

be committed because he doesn't have the money. Now, I do
think that the Honourable Member from Whitehorse East has

a point when he gyuestions using J.Ps for this type of legisla-
tion. However, under this system that we have at present

in the Yukon. We use them for a /lot of things that we probably
should not use them for and I suggest that the point made by
the Legal Adviser that the J.P.s in the Territory should be
upgraded in their qualifications in acting as justices, is
probably the one.that should be taken up and at this section

I think, for the sake of the legislation should be left as it
is, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Chamberlist: I can't follow the Honourable Member's
remarks becausée he failed to read all that was in subsection’
(c), subsection” 2(C)Creads this subsectlon) Now, the person
may feel .that he had reasonable excuse and:the justice doesn't
want to accept what he says ns reasonable excuse because the
justice perhaps doesn't understand what is mednt by reasonable
excuse because he is not trained in the mysteries of the law.
As I have already said, I am not against, in broad principle,
the ideda itself but I think it is so important that the power
be given for a debt to a maglstrate to decide. Somebody
trained in the law not glven to a person who is just a Justlce
of the peace. Now, because he is not trained, and some of
them try their best but some of them do not; they just don't
care. But a man's liberty is at stake and I think that '
that should be protected. This is where we should be leaning.
We should not be leaning towards the justice side of it, the
convenience for a particular district, the time factor and
things like that. It is such a simple, simple thing. Why
should Administration, Mr. Chairman, even argue against the
fact that we are not asking them to take it out, take out

this piece from the legislation. We are just saying, protect
the individual, it is as simple as that. I could not support,
I would have to vote against the whole Bill, the Bill that

is needed, just simply because I could mot support the fact

of the interference of the liberty of the individual.

Mr. Shaw: :Is there any difference between this and fining

a man $25 or thirty days in jail for any of these other
things; is there any difference. You either pay up or you
go to jail. * This is the same thing. You either pay up '
or you go to jail. The only advantage of this is, if you :
have a reasonable excuse you can get away with it but when -
you are fined $50 I don't think there is any such thing as

a reasonable excuse. It is $50 or you go to jail. -1Is

there any difference. The same men have the same power to
commit-a person to a month in jail or whatever it is because
they won't pay a finefor some breach of the law. This. is a
breach -of the law. The only thing, if they can show -

a reasonable excuse they can get a little time on the . proposltlon°
I don't really see where thére is very much difference.

I cannot see the difference between these two matters.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, with the utmost respect
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the Honourable Member from Dawson, now Could one imagine,
if the Honourable Member was a Justice of the Peace and he
put his thinking forward in that manner, a fine that. is
imposed, is imposed as a penalty. An order for payment is
‘not imposed as a penalty for say, according to law. This is
‘the difference, that somebody that has to....this is not,
well thank God we haven't got the Justice of the Peace,
we are concerned about here but it is important, I think
to recognize that you have . to protect the individual and I
don't think you would be doing it this way and I will say
no more about it. I have told you what my feelings are.

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Chairman, I wouldn't want to be ahead
of the Councillor here but could I ask this: does this man
not. have an appeal from this order of the court’

Some Member: When he is in jail.

Mr. Commissioner:. Well, at any time. .1 mean, as I understand
it, you go before a Justice of the Peace and you have the

same rights, do you not, Mr. Legal Adv1ser, as when you

appear ‘before any other court? :

Mr. Legal Adviser: Yes, you have a right of appeel°

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Chairman, could I.ask one other
thing? I think that in.the context of this Ordinance that
you have before you, what you are attemptlng to do here is’

to come up with a form of law that is for the protection

and the welfare of the children. Now, at some point in

time, with due respect, and I see the point . that the
Honourable Member is trying to make. 'I think that he has
made it in his usual eloquent manner so that rone of us are
under any misapprehension as to what he is trying to say and
I tend to agree in many aspects of it, but no one has said.
anything at all about the situation of the’ mother and the
child, which they may find themselves in as a consequence .
and not only that but who might be better equipped to be ‘the
proper judge of this man and his conduct but a justice of

the peace who happens to live in the very community where

the said offence is taking place. I think these are con-
siderations, with respect Mr. Chairman,.but my question

is answered. The Legal Adviser has said that the right of
appeal and the availability of bale is available. Well that
answers my question.. . '

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, what a Joke this happens to
be. Here we are talking about a man who hasn't got any
money. So he is locked up in jail. Now, he is told he has
the right of appeal. How does he get somebody to act for him
in an Appeal Court if he hasn't got the money to do ite .

T am talking about the man who doesn't have money and is put
in jail because he hasn't got the money. He tried to convince
that Justice of the Peace. He has done all he can to convince
that Justice of the Peace that the only reason I cannot pay
it, and I owe it, is because I haven't got it.. But supposing
the Justice of the Peace states, notw1thstand1ng what you

say, I say, 1if you don't pay you.go to jail. What do you do
about that? This is where you are not looking at it. I
cannot see any objection. What is the objection to saying

in the legislation that before a committal order is made, that
a magistrate hears it. I cannot understand why Mr. Legal
-Adviser, Mr. Chairman, is apparently opposed to this, or why
the Administration is opposed to thls° If I can get an
explanation as to what the reason is’ perhaps I can follow
their thinking because right now it is so far removed from
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me that I cannot see even a glimmer of daylight as to what

they are getting at and I am referring to Mr. Commissioner

and his Legal Adviser because obviously this is the situation.

I am not asking for any change in the principle of the

section. The simplest thing I am asking for is that somebody be
trained to hear it. It is as simple as that.

Mr. McKinnon: Mr. Chairman, I have the utmost confidence

in the people in the Yukon Territory generally. I found

that the leaders of the communities are those who are

generally chosen as Justices of the Peace and I can see no
qualms at all and have none whatsoever in allowing these

people, knowledgeable in community affairs, knowing what is
happening in the community, trained and, hopefully, better
trained in the future, in making a decision on reasonable
grounds and the Honourable Member from Whitehorse East used

the example if the Honourable Member from Dawson were a

Justice of the Peace. I think the Honourable Member from Dawson
is a reasonable man and would not be afraid of going in front

of him in this instance and pleading with him because I

was unemployed for the winter, I don't think that he, being

a reasonable man would put me in jail for the winter and I think
the Honourable Member from Whitehorse East has not enough
confidence in the Members of the community outside of

Whitehorse in this respect.

Mr. Chamberlist: Well, that is true. I have watched them
at work.

Mr. Chairman: = Order, please. May we now proceed?

Mr. Chamberlist: I am not satisfied; I haven't got an answer
from Mr. Legal Adviser as to what is his objection to seeing
that a proper judicial officer is the only person who is
responsible for committing to jail in a matter of this
description. Now, I want to know what the objection is and

I haven't heard if there is any objection and I would like

to hear that.

Mr. Legal Adviser: My only objection is that the Ordinance
has got to be administered in other places besides Whitehorse.
The actual issue of the Order to come to Court, and-

asking the man for an explanation in ninety-nine cases
resulted in the money being paid and we have to operate this
Ordinance at Watson Lake, Mayo, Dawson and everywhere and

not have everyone brought into Whitehorse to get justice done.
The number of Orders that are ever made, I would not .think
average one a year made, but there are many threats and when
there i1s a poor unfortunate man standing there, shivering

in the middle of a cold Court House, he makes promises he

will pay and he pays. We are trying to bring quick, cheap,
efficient justice to the people and I think we should continue
in that manner.

Mr., Chamberlist: Mr., Chairman, I have to insist that these
answers that I am getting now in no way reflect on the question
that I have raised. . We are just getting the story about

bring justice, cheap, efficient justice. We are not being
told about how the individual is being affected by these
things; I am absolutely sure that this is a cheap .type of
justice that you are trying to offer and I really mean cheap
when you forget about the individual., There is no answer been
given and as far as I am concerned, and notwithstanding the
political affrontry that has been prepared by the Honourable
Member of Whitehorse North, with due respect- there is no
doubt about that, but the concern that I feel is a legitimate
concern for the one individual that it might affect, the

one individual. It would satisfy me completely if there was

Y
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something put in there where before a committal was made,
this is the only thing that I am trying to protect is

before 'a committal is made that .a Justice should not just

go ahead and commit somebody because if you do that you Just
are saying that as far as we are concerned, we are only

" concerned about the convenience of our justice of the peace

courts. You .are not saying anything about the convenience

to the people. This is what is really bugging me at the
moment, the stress that is being put on the convenience of

the court. Now, as I say, it is a shame that I would have

to vote against a Bill of this description simply because

I must stand up and say that Administration are refusing

to give consideration to the people themselves. And I belleve
that the sectlon 1tself 1s a good sectlon otherwise.

Mr. Chairman: May I proceed? (Reads 58(1),(2),(3),(4)°

‘Mr. Shaw: Mr., Chairman, I wonder why it is necessary to

wait two years after he gets back from wherever he was. Is
that the limit and something can be done.

Mr. Legal Adviser: It is referring back to the Limitation
Period, from the time of return there is a two year period.
If the Dlrector neglects, or whoever it is, neglects within ’
the two year period, the thing is dead.

Mr. Chairman: (Reads 59).

Mr. Shaw: Question, Mr. Chairman, I wonder if say for example
a person pays for the maintenance of that child; whose name
would the child take, the father who was paying for the child's
malntenance, or the mother s name’ : .

Mr. Legal Adviser: By law the child takes the mother's name,

Mr. Chairman: I am wondering, under Section 59, question to
Mr. Legal Adviser from the Chair, if any consideration has
been given to an amendment which would provide for the
native people along the lines suggested earlier in the last
Session.

Mr. Legal Adviser: This is merely affecting the present
package, this is what is happening at the momént but any
person. who is born out of wedlock, Mr. Taylor sends a
notification to this effect to My. Murphy so that he would
know and would investigate the c:chumstances° This is normal .
form. You see this form working throughout Canada, what

they could do in the case of native people I just don't know.
ks the law stands, a large portion are in fact born out of
wedlock. It givés the Director of Welfare a lot of extra work
of course. "

Mr. Chairman I mlght say it was the decision of Coun011 that
we attempt to meet this problem headon and recognize
some of the tribal procedures of native people.

Mr. Legal Adviser: At the moment, on the documents, when it's
registeréd and there is no marriage, the mother is unmarried
so far as our normal law is concerned........carries on. Now,
from a customary point of view of course, the two parents

may regard themselves as married but in fact they are not..
Have we any practical suggestions to get over it without
amending our Marriage Ordinance or some other Ordinance to
recognize native marriages.. I don’t know. I am a little

lost for ideasat this point as to what we can . do in practice.

Mr, Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, it seems to'me'ellittle*'

)
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bit contradictory; the Director may keep his files in
confidence without turnlng them over to anybodycv Now we

have been through that before and I am not g01ng to go into
that again. It is very confidential but you ¢an go to the
Registrar of Births and Deaths any time and ask to see a copy
of the registration of the death or bith of any person
because they become public documents and as a matter of fact
I am sure Mr. Legal Adv1ser; Mr. Chairman, will agree with
me that there are two very prominent cases; one in his
favorite Ontario which he keeps mentioning in various
references. I think it is Hutchinson and Hutchinson. There
is a legal action involved there where the document was
asked for, a birth certificate was asked for.and the Ontario,
the Registrar of the Ontario Government refused to give it
and the Court ordered that the Registrar of Births and
Deaths is a public official with public records in'his
possession for availability to the public for search and he
had to go and show it. This i1s where the hypocracy of that
piece of area of leglslatlon is.

Mr. Legal Adv1ser I'm not familiar with the case but I know
that the practice here is, Hutchinson or no Hutchinson, Mr.
Taylor does not give anyone a copy. of the birth certlflcate
in these circumstances.

Mr. Chamberllst:. What circumstanoés?

Mr, Legal Adviser: Circumstances where a child is born out
of wedlock and somebody casually wants to 1ook dt the
Register. In England, yes. In Canada, no.

Mr. Chamberlist: I would like, Mr. Chairman, at this time

to ask Mr. Legal Adviser to.answer whether or not there

is any legislation or any regulationm under which the Reglstrar
of Births and -Deaths can in fact refuse: to‘g;ve_a public
document - to'aﬁybody, to show a public document to anybody

if they have .paid the search fee that 15 gpecified in the
Leglslatlon° :

Mr. Legal Adv1ser Section 39 of the Vltal'Statlstlcs
Ordinance says that "a person, upon applying and furnishing
satisfactory information to the Registrar General, and paying
the fees, can get' and this is what he is entitled to " the
name.-of the’ person, the date of the birth, the place of
birth, the sex of the person who is born, the date of the
reglstratlon and the Serial number”

Mr. Chamberllst That is all that he needs.

Mr.’Legal Adviser It doesn't - ‘say about the father ahd.

mother, There is no way of knowing that the person is
legitimate or not legitimate.

Mr. Chamberlist: But if you know the name of the mother
and you go and findeeoooo

Mr., Dumas: Mr° Chalrman, gettlng back to the natives and
children born out of wedlock, I wonder if we should not be
taking a serious look at changing the Marriage Ordinance
because I really think this is an archaic system, traditional
system that we follow here where the only recognized

marriage is that marriage performed within the Christian
ethic whether it be a J.P. or whether it be a Minister and 1
think this is absolute nonsense.and it is something that the
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Legal Adviser might take under adv1sement Mr.o Chélrman, for
future reference and possibly come forward with some sort
of amendment to the proper leglslatlon°

Mr. Chamberllst: ‘I think Mr. Chairman brought this up some |
time ago and it was very sound reasoning behind it and I
think we should take a look at it and I agree with the
Honourable  Member from Whitehorse West as well. It is
something terrible that we should allow our native people
and.I am not politicking,that we should allow our native
people to be placed in a position of being pointed out as
having illegitimate children but it is a way that they

get married; just like gypsies who put their wrists together
and they cut the skin and let a little blood run and: 1n’r
their eyes they are married people° In Kenya they rub’ '
noses.

Mr. Shaw: Mr, Chairman, the difficulty about this would

be - the Honourable Member from Whitehorse West has brought
up something that might have some validity but at the same
time you have to have some source where a certain group.of
people accept a certain means of con51der1ng what is being
married and what is not considered being married and I

would imagine, to administrate something like that would be
almost impossible because any group could say that was the
way they got married and how is one going to resolve such
things when it comes to a matter of inheritance or when it
comes to a matter of responsn.blllty° There is nothing to
prevent - let us say this way - under certain customs, '

I don't know what the customs may be but they can get married.
today and be divorced next week and that could go on and on.
Where do you ‘start and where do ’ you stop.  You have to have
something fairly solid to protect, and I repeat, Mr. Chairman,
to protect the children of the unions as much as anything.

I think that is one of the instruments of marriage, one of
the réasons, is to protect the children. If we are going to
be very lax in how people can get married and break the
marriages off just as easily, what about the progeny, who is
going to look .after them? It is an institution that does
protect the children; without it I don't know how you would
protect them. I think that is a very important part. I
would sooner protect the children than go and spread that
all over the country in different ways and different means
just because some people have an idea that is the way they:
want to do it. I have no objection to them doing it any-
way they want to do it, Mr. Chairman. I'm talking about
marriage. The point is, Mr. Chairman, that is what you
have to consider, the results of the marriages. How you

are going to keep them together, how you put the responsibilities
on people and if you are going to have all kinds of, what

I might call "kooky" ways of getting married, that is fine
and dandy, providing they are accepted by a group and they
accept the responsibllities that go with it. The hippies
themselves have a way of getting married; they get married
today and get divorced tomorrow and so on and so forth. That
is alright, that is fine and dandy, but I don't think

it is something that I would personally care to accept,

as being a very valid and enduring union, let us put it

that way. :

" Mr. Chairman: ‘May I proceed? " (Reads Section 60, 61, 62, 63).

Mr. Dumas: Mr. Chairmah, going back to Section 62, if a
woman, or if a man is making payments for'a child that he
has admitted is his, or has been proven is his, and the
woman, who has the child with her, marries, then that man no
longer has to make payment; is that correct, Mr. Chairman?

U
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together then that ends the contribution. This is a basic
policy of the pfesentnpeople who deal with social welfare.
Apparently it was found that when a woman who has an
illegitimate child married a man who was not the father of
thatchild it is a disrupting force within the marriage when
a third person is continuing to make payments in respect of
the child. It is better to cut off all previous contacts -
beginning with the new husband. o

Mr. Dumas: Just as a matter of interest, Mr. Chairman, in
the case of a divorcee who has a child and remarries, does
the same thing apply?

Mr. Legal Adviser:. I don't know. I think it depends on

the court order but I think an application made, assuming it
was kept open in the form of the original court order, an
application to court was received with favour to terminate it.

Mrs. Gordon: I am thinking of other instances where the child
is not with the mother; notwithstanding the mother has married,
the child is not with her, is the contribution still maintained
or does it cease at that point?

Mr. Legal Adviser: T don't know, I can't give'yQu ah answer
to that.

Mr. Chairman: Speaking from the Chair, the father of the
child must also be adopted by the new father in both cases.

Mr. Dumas: Excuse me, Mr, Chalrman, what if the Chlld is
being maintained by a foster family or ‘grandparents or the
Department is receiving $50 a month from the father, and the
mother 'goes and remarrles, under thls leglslatlon the payments
would stop. R

Mr, Legal Adviser: This is a very intelligent and perspica-
cious point. I will take it upPesocss

Mr. Chairman: (Reads Section 64, 65).

Mr., Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, there seems to be a little

bit of inconsistency between judge and judge and justice.

Here we have in Section 64 (Reads Section 64), except with

the leave of a judge who shall, etc. Now, further on in
Section 55 it says ''where it appears to a judge or a justice™ -
now why in one section is it a judge or a justice and in
another section only a judge can do it; and when we say

a judge, we mean a Jjudge of the Territorial Court. Now- can
we have an explanation for that? B

Mr. Legal Adviser: The reason is because we are now deallng
with an estates and estates come under the agent' of the
Territorial Court so you start with the Territorial Court so
you have to use the phrase judge or justice osceas

Mr. Chamberlist: But in Section 65, Mr°,Cha1rman, we are
still deallng w1th estates°

Mr. Legal Adv1ser: No, coceo

Mr. Chamberlist: I am talking about Section 64 and 65 right
now. Section 64 says No action shall be instituted without
the leave of a judge, that is a judge of the Territorial
Court. And then there is a variation in Section. 65 which
says "in any:proceedings instituted under section 63, or
upon any appllcatlon ‘made under section 5% it appears to a judge
or a justice that the terms of the order or agreement", this
is what I am getting at. A justice is then permitted, well 1
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Mr. Chamberlist continuesScoo.
can't follow this.

Mr. lLiegal -Adviser: -If you refer back to the foot of page

16, you will see that an action, an application for variation
under 53 to remit to a justice, under Section 63, to a Judge,
so then you use the phrase.... judge or justice. This is
combining,Section 65 combines the variation application
which can be made either under 53 or 63 and gives power to a
judge in one case and a Justlce in the other.

Mr. Chairman: Clear® (Reads Part IV, Adoption; 66, 67(1)(a)

Mr. Livesey: Question, does this mean to say a husband,
unless he gets the consent of the wife, cannot adopt a
child, or a wife cannot adopt a child unless she gets the
consent of her husband? :

Mr. Legal Adviser:. -:An unmarried person can adopt provided
they are over twenty-one, or a husband and wife team, but
it would be quite oddd for a -husband to adopt somebodycoooi

Mr. Livesey: If they are separated, Mr. Chairman, but
according to my thinking, still married.

Mr. Legal Adviser: This doesn't take care - if they wanted
to do- thls they would have to get divorcedesos

Mr. Chamberlist: I agree with the Honourable Member from
Carmacks=Kluane; he has really hit a good one. You see, here
is a section that says "a husband and a wife jointly". Now,
the husband and wife have been separated for seven years
because of religious grounds. Now, they can't fall back on
(a) because it says unmarried person may do this. Now, they
are married persons, llVlng apart for over seven years and
they cannot adopt.

Mr. Legal Adviser: Mr. Chairman, as it happens, the Honourable
Member hit on subsection (2) which provides for that case,

that is a case not otherwise provided for by section (1)

and I spent a long time wondering why that subsection existed
because to me it seems that an umarried person twenty-one

years of age or over, or a husband and wife jointly was an
exhaustive description of people; apparently it is not. I

was wrong so subsection (2) explains to me why it is there now.

Mr. Dumas: It is covered, I think, in subsection (2).

However, I do think that if a person has been separated for
seven years there should be a divorce and they should become
unmarried in order to adopt because of the legal ramifications
if.a separated died the child could then, and the estate

could then be claimed by the.separated wife you seey; and

there could be all kinds of problems involved I think in this.

Mr. Livesey: Mr. Chairman, there is a further complication
here because .in one part of the Ordinance, if they are .
separated, they are still married. If you go back to the
beginning of the Ordinance, they may be separated but if the
male co~habits with a female, they are unmarried, .or the
female is unmarried. I don't follow this, I never did.

I did not understand ‘this from the beginning of the Ordinance
and I don't understand it now where it says in the beginning
if a female has- intercourse with a male, in the beginning of
the Ordinance, she is unmarried if she is separated from her
husband. So now, here,.they can be separated:and this doesn't
happen so in other words the only difference .between being
married and unmarried is....intercourse. :Ridiculous! I said

»
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Mr. Livesey continues... BILL #2
so to start with and I still think so. I wonder, Mr. '
Chairman, if the Legal Adviser, in all the glories of

Solomon, can give me the answer..s.

Mr. Legal Adviser: I could give a beautiful answer if I
knew what the question was.

Mr. Livesey: co..an unmarried woman, even though she is
married, she is classified as unmarried if she has a éhild,
if she has intercourse three months after she has left her
husband, or has become separated from her husband, she is
classified as unmarried although she is still married to her
husband. That is what it says in the Ordinance. ‘I brought
this up when we first started talking about it. Now,
Solomon comes along and tries to tell me now that a husband
and wife, for the purposes of adoption, can be separated
and they are married - now the difference between one and
the other is that one had intercourse and the other didn't.
So we are saying the one that had intercourse is unmarried
although married and the one who. wants to adopt a child,

is married. Now, that is totally ridiculous. I would say
there is something wrong with his thinking, surelyccces

Mr. Legal Adviser: In order to produce a child... At the
beginning of the Ordinance a person is deemed to be unmarried
if they are separated from the husband for a year and at the
end of that period they have a child because it takes nine
months to produce a child. Here we are dealing with a
husband and wife making a joint application in a different
part of the statute and the statute in that particular
subsection does not provide for the case of a husband who
wishes to adopt somebody when his wife disagrees or vice
versa. That will be a special case ....special circumstances
to the judge and get special permission to do this, not covered
in the Ordinance, it would be an .....case, .it would be a
question of a difficult thing to satisfy a judge that a
husband should be permitted to adopt someone when his wife,
although married to him, disagreed with him. ‘

Mr. Livesey: Well, it still doesn't answer the question,

Mr. Chairman, as to why the question of intercourse decides
between being separated or not, whether they are married or
not. I cannot read the beginning of the Ordinance and then

go on to something totally contradictory in essence in another
part of the Ordinance and expect me to balance this thing

as being something cohesive. There is no cohesion there.

How do you explain that black is black in the front of the
page and black is white at the back of the page. .It doesn't
make sense. I am asking the Legal Adviser to provec..

Mr. Legal Adviser: It is impossible......same question.
This question of intercourse is not intercourse with your
husband, it is intercourse with a strange person three
months after you leave your husband and must result in the
production of a child. In that event then the woman is
deemed to be unmarried and is treated as an unmarried woman.
This seems to be reasonable.

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Chairman, I wonder, I see under subsection (a)
of Section 67, an unmarried person may adopt a child. Now

I think that is very good; it has a lot of good points to

it and when there is husband and wife I also agree- that
unless they can jointly agree to it it is not going to be,
generally speaking, to the benefit of the child but you do
have another section that it would appear to me could be
included, Mr. Chairman, and that is those who are legally
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separated and when I talk about belng legally separated I

am referring to people of certain faiths who don't get

along and they don't get a divorce, they get a separation
and then these people, though married, may want to adopt a
child. They may not wish to get married again. They may

be extremely well qualified to look after 'a child and yet
they will be excluded from such a situation. I wondered, Mr.
Chairman, if the Legal Adviser has had any discussions with
the Director in relation to situations such as this and the
possibility of having good parents in such a situation. When
I talk about legally separated I mean those separated by an
order of Court.- :

Mr. Legal Adviser: I never said that there are such
circumstances, Mr. Chairman. = I think they are adequately
covered for the special circumstances in subsection (2) if

the Honourable Member would read subsection 2, it gives the
Judge power, not only in the (a) or (b) case. of subsection (1)
but it gives him power in any other case where there are
spe01al circumstances and he con51ders it in the best 1nterests
of the child to do this. Now,-a lot of these adoptions

which will now be ....will be aunts adopting a child of a
deceased sister, brother and so forth who may or may not be
married, adopting their own nephew for succession purposes,
coc.purposes and I think the section could be better drafted

I suppose, but I think it covers every case s90 far that has
been mentioned by the Honourable Members by reason of this
spe01al case.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I move that Mr, Speaker
do now resume the Chair.

Mrs.. Gordon: May I make a point before the Motion is put,.
Mr. Chairman: In this particular section on adoption and

I still.think it has not taken care of the case I presented,
when this Bill came to us before, this deals with children
alone, and at the last Session I raised the point where oneé
adult could adopt another adult and we do not have legislation
to coyer this point.

Mr. Legal Adviser: I agree with the Honourable Member; there
are special circumstances where this may be desirable. I

can think of a person twenty-five years of age being adopted:
by somebody fifty or sixty or seventy for a special purpose.
I can conceive of this happening. I would be prepared to
discuss this with Mr. Murphy, if the Honourable Member would
agree., It might be possible,. on general policy lines, to

put in a special section to deal with this kind of a case.

It would not occur very often but it should occurs.

Mr. Chairman: Is there a seconder to Councillor Chamberlist's
motion? ‘

Mrs. Gordon} I would now second_thevMbtien,
Mr. Chairman: it has been moved by‘Councillor Chamberlist,
seconded by Councillor Gordon that Mr. Speaker do now resume

the Chair.. Are you prepared for the quest10n° Are you agreed.
I declare the Motion carried. : :

MOTION CARRIED

Mro.Speaker I w1ll now call Council to order° May we have
a report from the Chalrman of Commlttees° ‘ '

(_J

W,
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Mr. Taylor: Mr. Speaker, Committee convened at 10:50 A.M.
to discuss Bills. Committee recessed at twelve noon and
reconvened at 2:30 P,M. I can report progress on Bill No.
2. Tt was moved by Councillor Chamberlist, seconded by
Councillor Gordon that Mr. Speaker do now resume the Chair
and this Motion carried.

Mr. Speaker: You have heard the report of the Chairman of
Committees. Are we agreed? May I have your directions
regarding the agenda for tomorrow.

Mr, Taylor: Mr. Speaker, we have for tomorrow Bills and
possibly Sessional Papers.

Mr., Speaker: Are there any additions? Is there any more
business to be taken care of today"?

Mr. Shaw: Yes, Mr. Speaker, I would move that we call it
five o'clock.

Mr. Speaker: Are we agreed? The House now stands adjourned

until 10:00 A.M. tomorrow morning.

REPORT OF
CHAIRMAN
oF
COMMITTEES
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Page 52.
Thursday, January 15th, 1970.
. 10:00 o'clock a.m.

Mr. Speaker read the daily prayer. All Councillors were present.
Mr. Speaker: Mr. Clerk, is there a quorum present?
Mr. Clerk: There is,‘Mro Sneaker.

Mr. Speaker: I will now call Council to order. There are no Ses-

sional Papers to be tabled this morning. - Are there any Reports of

Committee?  Introduction of Bills? Notices of Motion or Resolution?

Are there any Notices of Motion or Resolution? Notices of Motion

for“the Production of Papers?. Under Orders of the Day, Motions, -

Motion ‘No. 1, Moved by the Honourable Member for Watson Lake, secon- MOTION 71
ded by the Honourable Member for Mayo, that Sessional Papers No. 28

and 38 (1969 - Third Session) be discussed in Committee. Would the:

Honourable Member be prepared. to proceed with Motion No. l at thls

time? Are we agreed° I will declare the motion carrled

- MOTTION
| | MOTION CARRIED~ | CARRTED
Mr. Speaker: I wonder, Mr. €lerk, if we could have the Commissioner
here for the Question Period, please, and I will call a flve-mlnute
recess. ' :

RECESS | . RECESS

Mr. Speaker: I will now call Council to order. You may proceed
with the Question Period. : S e

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Speaker,. I have a question to direct to Mr. Commis- QUESTION RE
sioner this morning, and it is relative to the Commissioner's Regu~- EXEMPTIONS
lation. issued on the 28th day of November, A.D., 1969, in which the UNDER LABOUR
peonle engaged in the business.of big game guldlng and outflttlng STANDARDS
have been exempted under this Regulation from Part I of the Iabour - ORDINANCE
Standards Ordinance. I'm wondering if Mr. Commissioner intends, or

if the. Admlnlstratlon intends:to .also exclude other areas of bush

operatlons such as claim staking and this type of thlng from Sectlon '

I of the Labour Standards Ordinance?

Mr, Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, I think that at the time the Labour
Standards Ordinance was passed, it was.clearly intimated that the
Board was set. up under this Ordinance to be. the instrument that we
would look to for advice in these mattérs. This is precisely what
happened in the case that the Honourable Member refers to, Mr. Speaker.
The industry involved took their case to the Board, the Board sai fit
to recommend that they be exempted, and the exemption was therefore
granted. . The same procedures should be followed by other 1ndustr1es
or segments of industries in the same manner, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. Taylor: I have just one supplementary question, Mr. Speaker.f QUESTION RE

I'm wonderlng if I mlght know the comp051tlon of- thls Bc>ard‘> “«Q” ' COMPOSITION
_ " OF LABOUR

Mr, Comm1551oner Mr, Speaker, berhaps Mr. Clerk would ‘be able ‘to - STANDARDS

give us the names Jf the people who sit.on this Board° I'm sorry, I BOARD

don't know them off hand. : . : o N

Mr. Clerk: Mr. Speaker, the Chairman of the Board is Mr. Bob Cousins
Sr. The man who was- appointed by the Commissioner upon the recommen-
dation of .the Chamber of Commerce is Mr. Bill :Dean): the General Manager
of New;Imberlal Mines.. The gentleman appointed by the Commissioner
upon the recommendation of the Whitehorse Iabour Council is Mr. Harvey
Painter, the Business Agent of the Carpenters' Unlon. s
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QUESTION RE Mr, Dumas: Mr. Speaker; I wonder if Mr. Commissioner could inform
PARTICIPANTSus as to whether those emnloyees of the Territorial Government who
OF ARCTIC will be participating in the Arctlc Winter Games, will be given the
WINTER GAMEStime off with nay? S - : S '

Mr. COmmissioner‘. Mr.. Soeaker, the question has not come before me
and I would hesitate to answer until I've found out Just what has
transpired on the matter.

QUESTION RE Mr., Chamberlist: Supplementary, Mr. Sneaker, I wonder if Mr. Commis~
PARTICIPANTSsioner can.also indicate at the time that he looks into this matter,-
OF ARCTIC  whether or not all people who are connected with the Arctic Winter
YINTER GANESGames will have the opportunity by the Commissioner asking all emaloy—
ers to, give their emoloyees tlme off w1th oay for thls 3art1cular
_nurpose° _ S . : : S

)

- Mr. Commlsoloner , Mru Speaker, the Comm1551oner =3 poaularlty ratlng N
is very difficult to maintain and I can’well imaginé that this would-
just be’the finish,of everything if I were:to. suggest to all emplojers
that the Admlnlstratlon of the Territory was interfering in their
- -affairs to this extent: While I would be very nleased to certainly
- strongly suggest to all concerned that this would be a very fine
gesture, I.would: he51tate to go very. much further, Mr Speaker;

Mr. Speaker Are there any further questlons?

QUESTION RE Mr, Taylor: Yes, Mr. Speaker, at the last Session of Council, we

L.P.R.T. & asked a series of questions relevant to the C.B.C. oneration in the

TFRONTIER ~ Yukon, and I am wondering if Mr. Commissioner could:advise Courncil -

PACKAGE TV this morning as to whether or not he has received further information

EXTENSION  respecting the installation of an L.P.R.T. system at Ross River, and
o - Frontier Package T.V. facility at the community of ‘Teslin?

- Mr. Commissioner: -Mr. Speaker,. I anticipate further information
~concerning C+4B.Ci's total programming as:.far. as both radio and T.V."
~facilities here in the Territory isiconcerned, ‘within the next day

or so, and-as soon as I have this total amount of ‘information, T- _
will be tabling. it for Council's information.  I'm sorryy I cannot '
give any answer at this time, Mr: Speaker, but as soon as the total:
information is available, we will be tabling it for Council. -’ o

QUEBSTION RE Mr. Chamberlist: . Supplementary, Mr. Speaker; I wonder if at the same
FRONTIER time Mr, Commissioner-would ascertain from C.B.C. vhether or not it
PACKAGE TV is projposed to-have a Frontier Package T.V. in the Carcross area
EXTENSION  where people are Just r*‘et’cm_g llnes and nothlng but° o

Mro Comm1531oner Agaln, Mre Speaker, I refer to my orev1ous ansuer,”

Mr, Speaker Yes, I belleve the answer has already been glVen by Mr.
Comm1551onero - Are there any further questions?: : ; :

QUESTION RE Mr. Taylor:: Yes,. Mr. Speaker; I.have'one’further question relative
C.N. To RATESto communlcatlonn; The questlon would be this, inasmuch as. I viewed
an ad a short vhile'ago in the Klondike Miner which says "Talk is’
L'cheao and we aim to keep it that way', by Canadian National Telecom-
» munications, I'm wendering if Mr. Commissioner could advise me this
© morning as to whether indeed there are going to. be some massive rate
“ reductions in C. N tariffs in the Yukon°

Mr, Commissioner Mrc Speaker, I thlnk many people would be happy

if they could.get; telenhones and worry-about ‘the rates afterwardsev
Maybe I've got-the: thlng backwards, but. I.think our most pressing

need at the moment is this and I am certainly not aware of any efforts
to reduce rates but. I am aware of the program of C.N.T. to improve the
quantity of communications equlbment during the course of this next
year or eighteen months, and in fact I would be very pleased to table
the current information that we have on this for Council's information..
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Mr, Speaker: Are there any further quest10ns°

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr° Sneaker, I wonder if Mro‘Comm1551oner could QUESTION RE
indicate vhether an invitation to Mr. Ron Basford, : the Mlnlster of INVITATION
Consumer Affairs,.would not be in the interest of the beople of-the TO MR. RON
Yukon so that he can come here and examine the hipgh costs of buying BASFORD
groceries for the average man on the street today?

Mr, Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, I can assure you that if Council were
to wish such an invitation be extended, I would be most happy to see
that it is extended. <~Certainly in my »ersonal conversations with
the Honourable Minister referred to;, vhy, I'm Sure that such an in-
vitation would receive every consideration, lr. Speaker.

Mr. Speakerﬁ Are there any further questions? If not, would the
Honourable Member for Vatson lake nlease take the Chair?

Mr, Taylor takes the Chéliro

Mr. Livesey: I have one question, Mr. Soeaker, this morning, addres-QUESTION #3
sed to the Adnlnlstratlon, ‘Has the Administration discussed the

question of co-oneration with the Department of Public Works covering

the dust coatrol nrogram projected for the summer season, 1970 and

if so, vhat were the results?’ . Thank you Mr. Speaker.

Mr, leesey resumes the Chair,

Mr. Speaker° If-there are no further questions, may we proceed to
Public Bills and Orders, and I await your pleasure.

Moved by,Councillof Shaw, seconded by Councillor Dumas, that Mr.
Speaker do now leave.the Chair for the purpose of convening in Com~
mittee of the Whole to discuss Bills and Sessional Papers.

MOTION CARRIED MOTION
CARRIED
Mr. Speaker: . The Honourable Member for Watson Lake will please take
the Chair in Commltteeg

Mr. Taylor takes the Chair,

Mr, Chal rman: e wlll proceed with-discussions relative to Blll No, BILL #2
2. We left off, before we rose last, at nage 20, and we were discus-
sing Section 6’7°

Mr, Chamberllst Mr. Chairman, the position wasn't made clear by Mr.
Legal Adviser 1n my opinion yesterday as-to that area of people who
are not living together but are married, and:wish to adopt a child.
The suggestlon that has been made by the Honourable Member from
WVhitehorse West that they should get divorced, notwithstanding their
religious differences; sometimes their religion doesn't permit it.

I think that there's a necessity to include or rather take out this
(a), subsection (a), which says 'an unmarried person twenty-one years
of age or over'. Should it not just be a person twenty-one years of
age or over? This then, if we take out the word 'unmarried’, nermits
anybody to adopt a child. I wonder if Mr. legal -Adviser, Mr. Chairman,
would comment on the removal of the one word ‘'unmarried”?

Mr. Legal:Adviser: I have no particular thoughts on the subject at
all, Mr. Chairman. The intention of paragraph (a) is to make it quite
clear that this is a new piece of policy because the courts up to now
have not. permitted unmarried persons to adopt children. This is, in
effect a- direction to the courts to permit it. This is the main
reason why you say an unmarried person, but so far as separated people
are concerned, I think they are adequately covered in subsection (2)
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Mr. Legal Adviser continued: : :

as it is a special case for each one. I think the judge should have
some discretion in this and the policy would evolve over a period as
the judge decides in each case, theén if he goes wrong, there's ‘the .
Appeal Court. They will know what the current feellnb is in Canada

- at any particular tlme, I think.

Hr. Livesey: Ilr. Chalrman, I vonder if the Legal Adv1ser thls morn-
ing thought over the difficulties I had yesterday in Committee with
the question of the husband and wife in the beginning of the Ordin-
ance vhereby if they're senarated-and there is @& nregnancy, of course,
the mother is unmarried, . and in this one, they can be separated and
still married because there's no préegnancy. . Now, 'to me this just
doesn't make any sense, and I'm just wondering if Mr. Legal Adviser,
Mr. Chairman, has thought over this difficulty I brought to your
attention yesterday, and can inform Committee this morning of his
thinking on this so that I can perhaps consider that the Bill is not
inconsistent to this extent where there is .a contradiction in my -
thinking with regard to the two sections. Although he may think that
legally there- is not, to me, when I take this to an individual who

is a layperson, who is not totally involved with all the intricacies
of the law and the various and the accumulative and variated descrip-
tions that can be given to words, I do feel, Mr. Chairman, that there
definitely a conflict right here, in fact, to a layman, it appears to
be I think, a laughable conflict.

Mr. Legal Adviser: Mr. Chairman, I can honestly say that I have
thought of nothing else except this particular problem. One uses
words as a tool in drafting and we're not saying people are married
merely because we treat them as such in a section of the Ordinance.
In a particular section of the Ordinance, we use a short phrase; we
say Yan unmarried woman'', and we treat- her in -a certain way. if she

hapnens to produce a child. Now, there are other people who have to .

be treated in a similar way and for the purpose of the mellifluous
and harmonious use of English, we. just use the same phrase, ‘an un-
married person'', because they get the same treatment as an unmarried
person. This is not in anyway to say that they are not married.

They are still married from the point of view of basic law, where a
husband and wife, even though they are still married, and even though
they are separated for a year before the birth of the child, it is
basic law that that child is treated as a legitimate, not an 111eg1t1-

-mate child. You have to get special actlon taken to 1lleg1t1mlze

that nartlculav child.

Mr. Livesey: Mr. Chairman, I have another question for this astute
mind that is related to married people who are separated, and the
mother and the father, both separated, wish to:adopt a child. Now,
if the mother adopts a child, though separated from her husband, is
she married or unmarried according to. the Ordlnance° Now, this is .
the question I raise. : S :

Mr. Legal Adv1uer According to the Ordinance, and according. to law,
she is married. She continues to be married untll a comnetent court ’
nronounces a divorce or an annulment, s : *

Mr. Livesey: In other words, Mr. Chairman, to get right back to the-
argument then, that all the Ordinance does then it says in effect
that the difference between a married person who is married that we
wish to describe as unmarried is that there ... if there is a preg-
nancy as far as the women is concerned.  This is what the Ordinance .
is saying. Absolutely. It must be saying this because if they are
married and separated and can adopt children, they are still married,
but if they don't adopt children and they are-separated and there is
a pregnancy ' en after a due time of separation from the wife and
husband, t. | e wife is unmarried. I still can't see it and it's
more than o. .ous to me that there is a conflict here.
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HMr, Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, perhans I can just straighten this BILL #2.

out real quick. I don't think that matters very much, I would sug-
gest to the Honourable Member from Carmacks-Kluane. This section and
I see it very clearly now, that the judge ... we've come to the nosi-
tion now where, something that I'm always in favour of, Mr. Chairman,
the courts have this discretion. In Section 67(2), the court has a
discretion as to who may adopt a child notwithstanding vhether they
are married, divorced or separated, because the section is, “A judge,
vhere by reason of blood relationship or ...” and this is the part
that matters, "... other special circumstances he considers it to be
in the best interests of the child sought to be adopted, permit an
application for an adoption order to be made in any case not other-
wise provided for in this Ordinance''. I think that does really. take
care of all the arguments that the Honourable Member from Carmacks-
Ouane nuts up. It's a sound argument in other areas of the Crdin-
ance where there certainly is, I believe, a conflict, but fortunately
I don't believe there's any conflict in this partlcular section be-‘L
cause it is the discretion of the court ‘

Mr. Iivesey: You're quite rlght and I'm not arguing amalnst thls
section. What I'm arguing against, Mr. Chalrman, is the fact that
this section obviously isn't correct or the other is 1ncorrect This
is what I'm arguing about. This is the point.

Mr. Shaw: Just one question, Mr. Chairman, I would like to ask the
Legal Adviser. (1), we have an application for adoption made under
these circumstances; (2), a judge may do this or do that. Dut, when

a judge does these things, Mr. Chairman, it would appear to me that

he would do things in context with the Ordinance only and not dev1ate
from that. The judge can give it to an unmarried person, can allow
adoption proceedings to nroceed, with an unmarried person twehty-one
vears of apge and over, or & husband and wife jointly, and it ‘anpears
to me that to do otherwise would be confrary to the Ordinance. It
maybe not as otherwise provided but it only »provides a husband and
wvife and someone unmarried. Now, that is very clear in my mind. I
don't happen to be a lawyer, Mr. Chairman, but it does appear to me
that it specifies two types of people only. Now, if you get a mnerson
who is legally separated, I think it might be argued, Mr. Chairman,
that many Heople obtain a divorce or obtain a separatlon by virtue

of the fact that they haven't children, through ore reason or another.
They would be very desirable persons to adont a chlld but through
their reason, for one reason or another, they cannot have. children.

So, they get a separation, perhaps for that reason. Nou} if they
should want to adont a child, it would annear to me that those nersons,
either one of them, would be ... could make very good narents. On

the other hand, and I'm talking about 1egally separated peonle, through
religion or some other factor, they don't get a divorce, now this would
appear to me to exclude that because it only permits in the Ordinance
an unmarried person or husband and wife jointly.. . I would ask the
Legal Adviser, Mr. Chairman, if my assumption is correct in that, to
have someone who is not unmarrled e 1t appears to me that that doesn't
coverthat phauea

Mr. Legal Adviser With respect, Mr. Chairman, I would thlnk that ‘this
is broad enough. The basic Dollcy of the House wvill be ‘Set out in suo-
section® (1), that is, an unmarried person or where peohle are married,
they both must do it together. Then the third case comes in which is
any other case, and any other case is a broad statement. It's .any
other special circumstances he con31ders in the’ best 1nterests of the
child to* 3erm1t it, and he's not then bound by subsectlon (1). This

is very, very clear vhere they're both in the uame‘uectlon%, If this
were at the tail end of the Ordinance, it would be‘sqmething(different,
but this is a very clear direction to a judge, that he is not bound
vhen special circumstances arise, by the provisions of paragraph (a)
and (b). I think we must pvermit a judge to give efféct to the clear
vords of an Ordinance. He must obey the law.
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Mr. Shaw: I agree, Mr. Chairman, but I would ask the Legal Adviser,
Mr. Chairman, I don't want to be sticky about it, but I'm just think-
ing if something hanpens, it's a good time to think of it, now, not -
after. TFor example, I'1l use myself as an examnle, I want to adont
a child. I am not unmarried and my wife and I are separated so there-
fore, I can't get her jointly, I am in neither of these categories
and these are the only categories that can adopt a child, and the
judge says, ‘Well,. I'm very sorry, you are not unmarried, it talies
you and your wife jointly to do this, adopt this child, according

to the Ordinance, and if I allowed you to adopt this child, I would
be going contrary to the Ordinance because it states that only two
categories can adopt children’’s, Now, I just wonder about that.

Mr. Chamberlist: In any case not otherwise provided for in this
Ordinance ..s '

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Chairman, I've heard that from the Honourable Member
on my left and he on many occasions gets up and says 'What is not
written is not immlied ...’ and so forth and vhat not, so I feel that
in this case it's specifically states who can and it does leave some
other. extenuating circumstances, but for the unmarried person, but

a husband and vife specifically jointly. That is very specific. If
you do permit a husband to adopt a child, or a wife only to adopt a
child, I wvould say that you are going contrary to the Crdinance.
That's the way it would apnear to me, and I'm very serious about thls°
That's vhy you could put '(c) a person legally oeoarated

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Chairman, could I ask a question. I think I
see the point here. Basically, this is a different wording to section
It in the present Ordinance and I'm just wondering, and maybe the Hon-
ourable Member has a case in point wvhere this has presented a diffi-
culty. I'm wondering if maybe this is the case.

Mr., Iivesey: Vell, Mr. Chairman ...
Myr. Chairman: Order, pleace.. Coun01llor Dumas.

Mr. Dumas: I can't understand the problem at all, Mr. Chairman. It

is very, very clear in subsection (2) and I'1l read it, taking out

a lot of the flowering, "A judge may ... by reason of ... other special
circumstances ... permit an apnplication for an adoption order to be
made in any case not otherwise provided for in this Ordinance.’ That
is very clearly, if I were a separated nerson, legally separated, I
wvent to the judge and said that this is a swnecial circumstance because
it's not specific in the first section, but in that section you may,
because of the special circumstances, allow me to adopt, I'm sure the
judze would say "Fine, I agree with you', and it's covered.

Mr. livesey: Mr. Chairman, I disagree with the statement of the Hon-
ourable Member for Whitehorse West. Vhen a person is married and
separated under this Ordinance, and he goes to the desk to make an
application he'll be faced with, the clerk will say 'Are you unmar-
ried?’, “No, I'm not, I'm married’. "Are you husband and wife
Jointly?", 'No, I'm separated’. "Ch, well I'm sorry, there must be
special circumstances involved, otherwise we can't be of assistance
to you''. Well, why should he have special circumstances, vhy can't
it be spelled out where separated married people can adopt the ssme
as you've got it spelled out that an unmarried person can adopt.

Vhy don't you say that one of the special cases of course is because
you're unmarried, here at the top. Now, you don't, you spell it out,
and this is what the Honourable Member's talking about and this is
what I was talking about yesterday afternoon. "thy exclude ...

Could I have order, please, Mr. Chairman? '

Mr. Chairman: Yes, order, please.- Order, gentlemen.

w
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Mr. Livesey: Why exclude the fact that a separated married person BILL 72
is not included in(a) and (b) and yet they lump it all together

wvith a conglomeration under Section (2) of 67. ‘¥Why not nut (a) and

(b) in that category too and say, well, these are swecial circum-

stances. Of course, they are if you want to call them that. But, I

think they should be defined so that an unmarried person may adopt a

child, a husband and wife Jointly may adopt a child, or married,

though separated individuals may ado»t a child. Why not put that in

there and make it clear. If that's the intention of Committee, let's

have it in the Crdinance.

Mr. Legal Adviser: It's quite difficult, once you go into a detailed
examination of all the nossible circumstances that can occur, to list
them all. "Now, it is not the policy that in the normal case, a sep-
arated person would be able to adopt a child because in this Ordinance
we are changing the relationship between this person and all other
persons for unless there are swecial circumstances, a person who is
separated would not normally be nernitted to adopt a child because
without the consent of the separated spouse, whether it's the Tather
or mother, a new relationship is created and the father will acquire

& 'son or a mother will acquire a son without their consent, and this
is an infringement on their rights which would need snecial circum-
stances. TYou've also got the circumstance where tuo neonle, one of
vhom is separated and one of vhom is married; say, may be living to-
gether and seek t6 adopt a child, and you have, say, two separated
people involved, you may suddenly find yourself creating odd relation-
ships all over the place. So, I would ask that the section be left

as it is and be left to court interpretation. We've already moved a
considerable distance.  I'm not sure how many other provinces or how
many other states have actually got in their laws nou a definite
statement of government policy that they will permit the adontion of
children by unmarried persons. This is fairly new. There is a cer-
tain merit in proceeding one step at a time in difficult legislation
vhich is changing the status of people for a long time in the future.
This I would ask. If any case arises, vhere these difficulties occur
and the judge did not accept a case, well, then, "if an appeal is‘not
successful because of a mlslnternretatlon of the statement of the
policy here set out in this section, this could justify the Director
of VWelfare recommending to the Commissioner that legislation be brought
forward to deal with this partlcular case.

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Chairman;‘thése adoption proceedings, I think the first
consideration must be given to the children. That is certainly the
first consideration and the consideration in the past has always been,
and I very much agree with the fact, that a child should have both a
father‘and a mother. That's very, very important. However, it is
better that a child have either a father or a mother than none at all,
and there are, I think, as Mr. Murvhy has pointed out, 150 children
that we are looking after that are orphans in fact, and if unmarried
people did adont these children, there's no question that the odd one
would go sour but generally speaking, it would be much to the benefit
of the children rather than remain as orphans. To exclude a certain
group, and believe me, Mr. Chairman, I very much believe that if these
legally separated parties aren't »Hut in, they will definitely be ex-
cluded and the Jjudge will not have the power to change the context of
the Ordinance regardless. DNow, a judge, vhereby reasons of blood
relationshi or other special circumstances ... now, special circum-
stances. " Well, the normal person going up and saying 1 want to- adout
this child, that's not special circumstances. ~If there is blood”
relatlonsh1> there is, yes, but otherwise these special 01rcumstances
have to be‘spécial circumstances and there's no question about thats.
So, if a derson has been legally separated, I'm referring to by law,
not just leaving, then of course they are excluded. So, I'won't harp
any more on this situation. I've had my say in this, that's the way
I feel and that's the way I think it is, with all due respect to the
Honourable Legal Adviser and the quasi Legal Adviser on my left, that
if you are legally separated, you cannot adont a child unless it's
blood relationship.
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Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman,. just a final word on this. The

" Honourable Member from Dawson stopped short at circumstances. He

didn't read "... in any case not otherwise provided for in this
Ordinance’’, and this is ... : : : :

Mr. Shay: But not if it's contrary to the Ordinance.

Mr. Chamberlist: This doesn't matter, as long as it's not provided
Tor. This is wvhat the judge is there for.

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Chairman, could I ask the Legal Adviser,
further to the point that is made by the Honourable Member from
Dawson, would he say that this could be read in a court that nothing
is to be constrewed as preventing adoption by a single person. I

_mean, is this the way that it could be read in a court of law?

Mr. Liveseyf No,‘no, there ...
Mr. Chairman: Mr. Legal Adviser. Order, please;

lMr. Legal Adviser: As I see it, I think that circumstances are broad
endugh to cover first of all the two cases, unmarried and husband and
wvife jointly, and then a third case, because the basic nolicy is not
to permit separated persons in normal cases to adopt children. They
have to show some special reason because of the relationshipn of other
neople un and down the line. Strange families are acquiring up and
dovn the line so it's not unfair to suggest that a judge should have
to see special circumstances, but nothing prevents it, if the Jjudge
wishes to grant this order and the people can ask him for it, then-
he will grant it. Nothing will prevent it.

Mr. Iivesey: Mr. Chairmen, the Commissioner was referring to I think,
it would be more »Hroper to say separated married people rather than
single people, then he would have it right because quite obviously
under 67(1)(a), thatis clear, (b) clear, and in 67(2) you get a flav
in this position. But, if you nut it away and say there's got to be
special circumstances and you don't spell it out, you're placing more
of a barrier in this narticular area than you are in the other two
areas. You can talk about all the special circumstances you like,
but you are putting it into the power ... you're taking it away from-
the devartment and putting it into the hands of the court. The rest
don't have to go into that order. It's obviously clear in the section
as far as sub (a2) and sub (b) and you are putting a block in front of
these people. UVhat you're saying is in effect, if they're married
though senarated, they're going to have trouble because they want to
adopt but if they're married, separated and have illicit relations,
it's okay, they can make the adoption. This is what you're. saying

in the Crdinance. It's clear as can be.

&v)

Some Members: Clear.
lir. Livesey: It's clear to you but not to me.

Mr, Chairman: May I nroceed? (Reads Section 67(2), 68, 69, 70, 71,
72, 73 and 7h4),

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I think that the period of ten days
is not sufficient. Ilany mothers, after birth of a child, are not in
a mentally fit capacity to be able to make a decision to vhether the
child should go out for adontion or not.” In some instances, the '
parent is under sedation, the mother is under sedation for two or
three weeks, and I feel that this area should be extended for a
period of at least three weeks. This is my feeling on this. It
should be extended. - T N
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Mr. Legal Adviser: Mr. Chairman, if I may comment on that, we had BILL #2
been considering reducing the time to three days or possibly five _” '
days, but we felt unbalanced so it is better to leave it at ten days.
Ten days is chosen as & weriod during which the girl concerned would
be still in the hospital or still available without much difficulty.
Once you extend it past this period, then you're making life very,
very tough for everybody. She herself, burdened with a child, if

she is worrying about bringing un the child, whether or not adoption
is going to proceed, she is liable to get neurotic symptoms and she
is liable to have a lot of worry and she'll make a better recovery

if her particular problem were solved and assured that once she's
given her consent it proceeds through. This ten days is not just a
casual thing out of & hat.s I know lots of times they are chosen out
of a hat and it's arbitrary whether you pick twenty-one days or three
months or ninty days or something. This is not that type of a thing.
A lot of discussion has gone into nicking ten days, with medical
people, the Director of Social Welfare, and thought throughout. Our
only thought was, we want to be as fair as possible, and we had
thought for general purposes of the child itself and the general run
of children, the shorteér the time the better. But, we gave it ten
days because that's the utmost you can do with reasonable convenience
and balance to everybody concerned. I would request the Honourable
Member ‘not to interfere with the ten days because I assure him, this
had a lot of thought.

Mr. Chamberlist: I wonder, Mr. Chairman, if the Legal Adviser could
indicate vhat would be the nosition of a woman who had given consent
during the first ten days and then afterwards, after she has left
the hospital, she says, "what have I done, I didn't want to do this,
I didn't know what I was a01ng, I was under drugs'', what happens
then.- She wants that child. There's a case of wvhere, you know, be-
cause of her medical condition at the time, she has given consent
which she dldn't want to do. This has happened on a number of occa-
sions. ' :

Mr° Legal Adviser: I'm not sure. I'd prefer to know the details
of the particular case. I personally came with a case where I was
about to go to court for an adontion here very recently, one of the
last adoptions I did. One of the automatic routine checks when you
are checking through the consents as you are walking, sort of dashing,
through the halls, I suddenly pulled back. The consent had been given
something like three or four days after the date of the birth, and it
took until I got halfway down the stairs before it dawned on me and
I came back to my office to check it. I had to cancel the adoption,
then, on doing a bit of further research we found that in fact the’
law of the particular place had been amended. It was amended just
before the consent was given, so that in the particular place vhere
the consent was given, it was a valid consent. Now, if a'person gives
consent here, there's something which would say that it's an invalid
adoption right from the beginning because the proper consent hadn't
been given. The mechanics of it all is that it's supnosed to: be v
checked out. - In theory, our office drafts these apnlications,
and in practice they're machined into forms and what have ¥ouUy but
they are checked in my office, then they're checked by the Court Clerk,
then they're checked by the Judge, and the final thlng before the
npllcatlon is granted is, the Judge always says '"Do you tell me - that
this is in order?', and I say Yes', and then I'm 1ay1ng my nersonal
reputation on the line that this is so. Now, sometimes you can't
check everything. You've got to rely on what somebodj tells you. But
stlll, you're laylng your reputation on the line because you're asking
the Judge to sign anvorder for which there is no onposition present
and your duty is a. higher duty. So, I couldn't exactly tell you, ey—
ceot the fact that it is checked. All the detalls of the forms ‘are
checked piece by piece and checked at least twice and probably’ three
times, and they should be checked a fourth time because the Judge
checks through it himself and reads it, and I will knowingly put the
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- Mr. Legal Adviser continued ...

papers in the Judge's hands ahead of time. In any difficult case
where you've got questions of crossing jurisdictions,... a case is
coming un in California. The marriage is to take place in odd cir-
cumstances, say, you've got a Scottish marriage or something. You
have got to check this out, and then in the last resort, the Judge
expects me to tell him of any difficulty which I think is in doubt
even though I resolved it with my own mind, but in that particular
case, I had to specifically draw to his attention the consent, being
a short consent under our law, but being made in a different nlace
because the original machinery of the adoption took place in the
N.W.T. I had to drawv attention to this fact. I think the Honourable
Member knows that the procedure whereby vhen you're making these
checks on applications, you're honour bound to tell the truth to the
Judge, even though it might hurt ~you.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chalrman, I aaore01ate the legal Adviser's ‘i:>
comments, but these are checks on documents. I'm not concerned with'
checks on documents, I'm ‘more” concerned with checks from the humani-
tarian point of view. I think, if you have a mother that is in the
hosnital, even before the actual birth takes place, she has nervhans
decided and usually mekes arrangements for adoption to take »nlace
after the birth. But, once she has had the child, she has a natural
motherly instinct which perhaps she wants to keep the child, but
during those ten days her state of mind is so disturbed, she might
have had a very hard pregnancy, she might have had a cesarean jHreg-
nancy which is very, very damaging sometimes to the mind of some
women, and found that ... these bachelors perhaps don't understand
this.. Take a bit of time on this, you know, it's very, very danger-
ous to the child bearing mother. The fiother might not be in a state
of mind to really recognize what she is doing when she is being asked
for consent while she is in a hospital bed. It is just like a police-
man carrying on an investigation of a motor vehicle accident in a ward
of a hospital when the poor injured person has got fifteen ribs broken,
he's got a fractured skull, he's bound up, and there's a policeman
with a notebook taking notes from him. You know, would you sign this
statement ... you know, this is the type of thing that I'm always
opposed to and I'm opnosed to this matter in this particular instance.
Now, this is why I feel that a moral reasonable time should be given
to a mother, and the question that I asked and was not answered was

what if a mother, after realizing what she has done when she wasn't

properly aware of what she has done; wishes to change her position.

that is the law going to say about that? "'Tough, baby, you've signed

away that baby of yours, you can't have it', or do we look at it in

a humanitarian point of view and try to understand that the mother was

nerhaps under the stress of medication. I wonder if Mr. Legal Adviser

would tell Comm1utee what would be the position in a case of that P
nature° Z:D

Mr° Legal Adviser: The overall consideration is the welfare of the
child, not the welfare of the mother. This is the standard that the
Ordinance- adopts. Now, if the mother ... there's no question that

the satisfactory solution to welfare or to anyone looking after a
child, to have the mother take over the child and rear it herself.

In some cases she cannot do this and it's known that she cannot do
this. In such a case, she has time to consent and the »nroceedings
have started to get a family, and there was a family available to take
over thé child, harsh though it might seem to the Honourable Member,

I think the welfare of the child would dominate the situation even if
the mother's wishes were not met. Dut, if she were in a position to
take over the child, I think in that case, depending on the circum-
stances of each individual case, she would retain the child., They're
not setting out to be harsh to neople, they're seutlng out to be dis-
interested and seek the welfare of the chlld°

Mpr. Chairman: At this time, I'I1 declare a brief'receésa

RECESS
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Mr. Chairman: - At this time I will call Committee back to :
order. Are we clear on 747 BILL #2

Some Member: Yes.

Mr. Chairman: (Continues reading Section 75(1),(2),(3),(4);
76(1),(2)9.

Mr. Legal Adviser: That should be a small "p" and a small
"p! in the second last llne, Mr, Chalrman.

Mr. Dumas: If the 01rcumstances for dispensation of the
six months period might bé something where the parents want to
move out: of the Terrltory, is this the type of thing?

Mr. Legal Adviser: ~The usual cases are moving in or moving out.
This is the usual reason. Now that one of the Honourable
Members has joined the House, I would draw to his attention the
fact that an adoption does not take place under this Section
until the child has lived with the adopting parents for six =
months. This means'the judge would not have made an Order. A’
lady who ‘has given birth to a child and wants to change her mingd
she can move in Court -and tell the judge. The judge would o
then hear it.

Mr. Livesey: Mr. Chairman, under Section 73, I wonder if I
could ask if the regenerative theory of Frued under Sectlon

3 had been ...vintage for those of the '"perfumed Lepricon'™
where it says, 'no persons can. glve his consent for adoptlon o
other than the child to be adoptedo" I wonder Mr. Chalrman -
if I can get an answer?

Mr. Legal Adviser: Since it has been discovered that Professor
Frued had an inceptuous relationship with his sister-in=ldw,
for a period of some fifteen to twenty years, while she was
living in his household, his theories have been somewhat
discredited and Young and his successor would naturally tend
to be the guiding influence in psychiatry and psychiatry ’
knowled e, but Lepricons do not, as far as I know, have
children, and don't adopt any.

Mr. Chairman: (Continues reading Section 77, 78, 79, 80 (l),
(2); 81, 82(1), (2); 83, 84 (1),(2),(3), 85, 86).

Mr. Chamberlist: 'Mr. Chairman, I wonder if Mr. Legal Adviser
could advise whether, wherée in this case, let us say Mexico,

a brother can adopt a sister for legal purposes, that is

a man at the age of 18 or above can adopt a sister under the
age of 18, would" that same adoption be legal then under this
Section in the Yukon Terr1tory°

Mr. Legal Adviser: It is not that the adoption would be legal
so much as if it was legal under Mexican Law and therefore,
these two people became father and daughter, and they came here,
they would continue to be father and daughter.

Mr. Chamberlist: I am sure Mr. Chairman, Mr. Legal Adviser
will understand that I am not referring to the adoption being
legal because of father and daughter but because of the legal
need for estate, where an estate: has been passed down from
parents to the oldest son who has to protect, of the Mexican
law, the rest of the children of the parents that have made
no provision for' theé rest of the children, then the main male
over 18 may adopt His sisters. Now, this doesn't make them
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father and mother, or rather, father and daughter but it
gives them the adoption as the "guardian" of the sister.
Now, would it interfere in any way with the estate

. distribution?

Mr. Legal Adviser: It is very difficult to answer a hypo- .
thetical question like that. The basic company of laws rules
in relation to the transmission of property is that immovable
property, land, mine, house, is transmitted according to tne
rules of inheritence in the place where the property is to

be .... Money and movables, furniture, cars, are: trans-
mitted by the law of the domicile-of the party. There are
differences in different types of property, but for the
safety's department you could not. say exactly what had.
happened. All you could. say what that we could recognlze
Mexican laws for adoption purposese; That is not to say if
the two people came here and tried to machine through an
adoption that it would be granted,.but if it was done in .
"'Mexico, we would recognize that the Mexican. Courts had done
everythlng about it, exercise Jurusdlctlon and powers..

Mr. leesey Does that mean to say that people llVlng 1n "
the Yukon, otherw1se, 11v1ng under .the conditions and .
.terms of the Ordlnance, could not do a certain thlng, may
'go to Mexico and get it done there -and come back and it
would be recognized by the Territorial Government?

Mr. Legal Adviser: 1If it .is valid, under Mexican laws, the
same situation has occurred. _very.very commonly for many .years
in England and other places where a man.could not marry his
deceased wife's sister under Engllsh law from a-statute of
Henry VIII, but before it was w1thdrawn such a marriage.

would be a criminal offence; but he could go to Italy,
establish a domicile there and then come back to England

and England would recognize this because of commonalty of
natlonsn : :

Mr. Livesey: There's a/coﬁedjfof;nations,'Mr,'Chairmahe
Mr. Legal Adviser: Common.

Mr. Livesey: Oh I thought you sald comedy. :It_eounded_'”ff.e
more interesting.

Mr. Chairmahi ‘Order Pleaee;_ (Reade'Section 87(1),(2).
Mr. Chamberlist: Should there not be an '"s! after-

"adoptlng parent" Should it not read ”adoptlng parents'"? |

Mr. Chalrman f I belleve thls is. covered under the Interpretatlon
Ordinance, is it not? (Reads Sectlon 88 (1),(2); 89 (1),(2).

Mr. Legal Adviser: I think that 1t is p0551ble ‘that the "s"
should be dropped where it flrst occurs in that Section.. It
should be "adopting parent'. ' '

Mr. Chairman: That is Sectionr(a)ﬁof'87‘_;Will YOd.eoﬁnote-.h
Mr. Clerk. o '

Mr. hegal Adtiéer:'gi thihkuso;ryes sir.. ‘

Mr, Chairman: (Continues reading 90(1),(2) (3)

Mr. Chamberllst Mr;‘Chairman, I want to move that that o
refers to 89. I wonder if Mra. Legal, Adv1ser, Mr.. Chalrman, could
explaln why there is only 1n_ the penalty area the offense

a fine of not more than $100.00. Now, it cannot be charged
in the maximum of the law, you
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Mr. Chamberlist continues cocecses :

cannot be charged with the same offense more than once. Now should
a. person committ this offense, no notification of the placement,

get fined $100 that is finished with so they keep the child there.

Mr. Legal Adviser: It :says nothing about that.

Mr, Chamberlist: Well, it doesn't say otherwise. It says, as I
read it that "any person receiving a child into his home for the
purposes of adoption other than through the Director, shall, within
thirty days of receiving the child, notify the Director in the pre-
scribed form.'" DNow, if he doesn't do this, every person who fails
to comply with this section is guilty of an offence and-liable on
summary-conviction to a fine of not more than $100. So, once he's
been fined, the person he's been charged with the offence; he's
paid up the $100 and he's still got the child.

Mr. Dumas: He's committed another offence.

Mr., Chamberlist: But he doesn't commit another offence. I don't
believe he commits another offence. Once he's paid that fine,
unless it says that the ..."and the person shall 1mmed1ately
notify the Director..."

Mr. Legal Adviser: This is:not testing whether it's a proper home
or not a proper home. It might be an.......home to receive the
child. The evil which we are s&tempting to cure is that fact that
the: Director doesn't know about it.":::So once he knows'about it he’
can if he likes, proseécute the person for notinotifying him; but.
he then knows. He knows whether he's been notified: by them.or not.
Otherwise there would be no questiona
Mr. Chamberlist: Under Sectlon 921n the whole of this Ordlnance it

is the Director who is the key pérson and the Comm1551oner gets" put -
in the background. Now here, we have no prosecution, for an offence
under Section 1 shall be commenced without the leave in writihg of

the Commissioner. Now, if the Director is of the opinion that there
should be no prosecution, why should he have to go to the .Commissioner?
to say whether or not the person should be prosecuted?. If you give

the power to the Director to do certain things, and if somebody is
prosecuted because the Director doesn't know that a child is in
somebody's home, why shouldn't the Director order the prosecution?

Mr. Legal Adviser: It's considered in normal practice that the
Attorney~General of the particular jurisdiction should give his
consent to these things. o.cs...you don't give it in these cases
to a Director. Now, if I was writing this Ordinsnce in a year's
time, it is possible that I might have written without the leave
in writing of the Attorney-General; but hav1ng regards to our
partlcular constitutional framework at the moment the Commissioner

is the proper officer to exercise this discretion and as I have
often said, he exercises this on advice. Sometimes bad advice, of
course. At least advice. '

Mr. Commissioner: I question the proprlety of these side remarks.
T work on the advice that I receive from my offlcers as being very

good advice.

Mr. Chairman: Order, gentlemen.

Mr. Shaw: Just one question, Mr. Chairman. Is there anything to:

prevent, Mr. Chairman, I would like this question to the Legal -

Advisor, Is there anything’ 'to prevent parent A wishing "Joe Blow"
to adopt a child of theirs?

Mr. Legal Advisor: DNow, this does not prevent it but the ...

Mr. Shaw: Is there anything to prevent it Mr. Chairmen?

BILL # 2
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Mr. Legal Adviser: No, but the machinery as such is.desiéned»that
the Director of Welfare will be made aware of the circumstances.

Mr. Chamberlist: That leads to another question; supposing

Mr. Joe Blow said to Joe Green, here you can keep my child

and we will consider adoption at a later date; so the child is
there for six,~ months because Joe Blow has gone out in the bush
or gone to sea.or something like that. Is he .going to be subject
to the penalty just because there mlght be a possibility that

in six months' time or a year s time the child mlght be adopted?

Mr. LegalfAdviser: That then would not be for the purpose of

adoption, it would be just to mind the child. One can always.

have a thought in the back of the head that maybe there will

be an adoption. But if it is received for the purpose of

adoption, you must notify the Director. ' —

Mr. Chairman: Clear? (Reads Section 91).

Mr. Chamheflist:' How could there be jurisdiction w1th1n

the Territory over a child that is elsewhere? A child has not
even been born in the Territory, never been in the Terrltory,;f_
how is this possible that there could be jurisdiction over

the child. Certainly jurisdiction over the parents but not
over the child. I wonder if an explanation could be given on.
that? :

Mr. Legal Adviser; The explanatlon seems to be s1mple, a chlld
is born in Edmonton and moves here is a child who is not '
born in the Territory.

Mr. Chamberlist: I did not ask that question. I asked that if
the child is born outside of the Territory, has never been

to the Terrltory, now how can the jurisdiction to a judge eoeo
this 1is the part, you see. Any part to the prooeedlngs or. any
child . to whom the proceedings relate was not born in the !
Terrltoryo Now it can be-there can be an instance where

‘the parents, or one of the parents wishes to give the child

out for adoption and the parents have come to the Director

and gone through the procedure of having the child adopted.

The child is not here, it was not born here. Mr. Chairman,
how thén can the powers, duties and functions conferred on this
Ordinance, on a judge, be exercisable.as within the Jurlsdl-
ction® Thls is what I ‘want.

Mr. Legal Adviser: Mr. Chairman, there is no intention to give
jurisdiction or grant jurisdiction to a judge or a court by
reason of Sectlon 9l. What you are doing is excludlng ¥¢)
exceptlons to the Jurlsdlctlon° It is the other sections that

give the" Jurlsdlctlon° This removes an exceptlonuf Under the

common law changes of status other than the actual formatlon

of marriages as such, or the undertaklng of marrlage, where

limited to people who were domiciled in the Territory; without

this particular section we might lose the right to deal with

people who are here for say a two year visit because they were

not domiciled. It could be argued later, with an invalid

exercise of the jurisdiction of the court, and it could be argued

that a child in certain circumstances has a domicile of his

mother and the mother might not be in the Territory and may

never have acquired domicile here. The child may be put out

to fosterage,....the foster parents move with the consent of

all coricerned from say Alaska here, or Saskatchewan here, in-

which case we are giving the Jurlsdictlon to the people who

are residing in the Territory at the time the proceedlngs take

place and we are eliminating the concept of domicile.

This does not mean residence.
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questlon answered, that this section still gives Jurlsdlctlon to
a judge or' justice to deal with a matter where a child is-

1nvolved even though that child is not domiciled in the. Terrltory,
nor was the child born in the Terrltoryc Now, I say how is it.
possible for a court to have jurisdiction legally over a person -
who has never been within that ... child is still ... within the
Terrltory of where the judge and Justice have Jurlsdlctionoﬂ.Now‘.-
how can .they have jurisdiction over that child? How can they give
an order to somebody in Alberta or New- Brunswick ordering -the
child to be taken into custody, for instance, because a judge has
said that this child has been adopted. This is the guestion I -
want answered. . .

Mr. Legal Advisor: We're really making residence. The fact that
they are there in the Territory we're making just the criteria.

Now, most of the members of this house are now domici led in the.
Territory and they-weren't born in the Territory. That's not to -
say.: they can't make an appllcatlon for adoptlonud_ =

Mr. Chemberllst NO» domlClledln the Terr1tory°“

Mr. Legal Adv1sor. No, most of them are not domleiled here. .

Mré'Chamberllst:_‘Of course they are.
Mr. Legal Advisor: No, and most of them were not born here. .

Ik;'Chamberlist' Well, then in that case my interpretation of the .
English Language is. from the interpretation English- .. .
Irish Language is about, because domiciled as far as I'm concerned .
is the place that you llve in. This is your dom1 ile. Well, we _ﬁ
better read the Canada Flections Act because the Cenada Electlons
Act distinctly and clearly says where a person”is domlclled at’ the
time of the writ of an election belng called. Domicile This is

a domicile . '

Mr. Legal Advisor: A domicile residénces

Mro Chqmberlist‘ I am sure now that there is an easier way to look
into this area, I don't know whether Mr. Legal Advisor has taken

some advice upon this but I don't think a judge would excercise any
jurisdiction of people outside the Territorial limits of the Yukon.

Mr. Legal Advisor: The judge is doing it all the time under a
section that is identical in all terms elsewhere and here. Domicile
is a very touchy and legal concept and perhaps the Honourable Member
can get together over coffee and we will sort of discuss it, but it
is a very abstruse legal thing, domicile. But residence .is:what we
want here. We want the child and the parent to be here before the
court and the court available to give jurisdiction. We're attemptlnn
to eliminate these highly technical legal concepts from the bill
which would prevent the court giving a technically correct order.

Mre Tivesey: Mr. Chairman, what the legal department is- gettlng at,
as far as I can see, 1s where parents, Territorial parents, people”
who live here in the Territory are not going to the Welfare Department
here in the Yukon because, I think in the past, it has been just g -
little bit too difficult, in their opinion it has been dlfflcult
they go to Saskatchewan or Alberta or Manitoba or: some where else
because they found it easier to adopt children there than adopt them
here, The law, to me, im attempting to, when those children are
adopted in:ancther area, and they bring them into the Yukod" “the
Yukon Territorial Legislation will be in effect as far as they are
concerned s and ‘they, will come within the means and terms of ‘this
Ordlnance. Am I correct Mr. Legal Adv1sor° ' =
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‘Mr. Legal Advisor: ' The Commissioner mentioned to me that.thié“f

Ordinance is designed to deal with cases concerning people who.are
here at the time they are here and not force them as was the case-
before the -amendment to the D1vorce Act of Canada. Prior to that
time many women could not get a divorce here because of technical
reasons of domicile.  This concept was scrapped from the Act and
made law available to people in the particular place in which they
were living, regardless of this highly abstruse concept of domicile.

Mr. Lives8y: -  Well isn't that what I said, Mr. Chairman?

Mr. Legal Advisor: - I agree that the Honourable Member of Carmacks-
Kluane has the concept corrected.

HMr. Chalrman May I proceedQ 92 ;.

My, Chamberllst' Question. Mr. Chalrman, I feel that the word -
domicile has been improperly used. I would like to glve ‘what 1s in
Black's Law Dictionery, as what is meant by domicile. That place
vhere man has his true, fixed and prominent home and. prlnClpal
establishment and to which when ever he is absent he has the
intention of returning. Now that is everything in a nut shell, and.
to suggest that we are not domiciledhere, you know that is an
attack on the members of this house, that we are not domiciledhere
in the Yulon Territory. There is a whole page and one half on what
is referred to as a commercial domicile, domestic domicile, domicile
of choice, domicile of corporation, domicile of origin, domicile of

profession, elected domicile, foreign domicile, matrimonial domicile,

vhich is very interesting, the place where husband and wife have
established a‘homé in which they reside in the relation of husband:
and ‘wife and wheré the matrimonial contract is. belng performed.
This is another- 1egal case, for legal definition. Municipal
Qom1c1le, natural”domic¢ile,’ necessary domicile. There is so- much
on this that’ surely the position is quite clear that the members
of this house are domiciled in the Yukon Territory.

Mr. Chairman: Counsillor Gordon.

Mrs. Gordons May I ask that the Honourable Member from Whitehorse
East also read the definition of residence.

Mr. Chamberlist: Exactly the same.
Mrs. Gordon: Are you sure?
MrQZChamberlist: No.

Mré,'Gordon:. Read it.

Mr. Chambéfiisti Do you want it read?

Mr. McKinnon: It;é'aﬁ order.

Mr. Dumas: Oh no, oh Mr. Chairman, he would read the whole dl(ltlonary

if’ you'd let hlmo_
Mr. Chamberlist: I know half of it.

Mr . Comm1551oner. It’s the half that you don't know, Norm, that
we "re 1ntertested 1n°. ,

Mr. chairman:f;méyiz pfégéaigentiémena ©3; 9% (1) (2) (3); 959
Mr, Chamber‘*ll'st'"r“Qués.tlon° I:wonder if Mr. Legél Advisdr would

agree that the court fees are set by the judge of the Territorial -
Court, and that is there any specific reason why these are being
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set in this Ordinance, if just for the purpose for this particular
ordinance?

Mr. Legal Advisor: I don't think so. It's possible they may
allocate the cost when they do the case but, fees would always be
essentially capable of being made by this house or by an officer
to whom the authority is delegated. Judges don't set fees, I'm
virtually certain of this, we may omit this in certain instances,
but against the normal run of things, in that the court fees, that
is the $5.00 you pay on application form and this kind of thing.

HMr. Chemberlist: Mr. Chairman, what the summing up Mr. Legal
Advisor said, in this particular instance I wager with him that the
judge under the Judicuture Ordinance, sets the fees and the costs
and the charges for the court fees, costs and actions right the

vay through and they set it and it8 scale of fees that are paid
by and to the legal profession in matters pertaining court fees

and applications and everything to do with the court except by the
judge of the Territorial Court

Mr. Legal Advisor: The judge may set the scale of charges that
are loyally made to fit the circumstances. What we are talking
about, basiéally here is that an adoption application need the
$5.00 fee.. One of the things which is done when you process it is
that you pin the $5.00 bill onto it and it goes in. That's the
_kind of fces we are talking about here, a court fee. Court, not
the lawyer.

Mr. Chamberlist: !Exactly that's what I'm talking about. Court
Fees. The judge has set the judicature ordinance, I wonder if Mr.
Legal Advisor perhaps, would like to take a look at it. Why have

it in here: .. Once we have already given the rights to the court

to set up the fees and charges and costs in the Judicuture Ordinance
why should we have it in this Ordinance? There seems to be no reason
for it. Why not just say that the fixing fees are what they have
for the Judicuture Ordinance? Why not do that?

Mr. Legal Advisor: I "think the question should sit.

Mr. Chamberlist: But it was taken away from the Commissioner.

The Council took the fee setting away from the Commissioner and put
it in the Judicuture Ordinance, now Mr. Legal Advisor and Mr.
Chairman say that the Commissioner should study it. Backwards and
forwards you know, roll the boat.

Mr. Legal Advisor: I'm not saying what Council did in the past, all
I'm saying is, that in my humble opinion, for what it's worth, edither
the Council or an officer  or an officer of the Council, should set
fees, all fees.

Some Members: I agree.

Mr. Chairman: Reads 95 (d); 96. I believe there are some -amend-
ments forth coming to this. :

Mr. Legal Advisor: A few small amendments that need 2 or 5 pages
re-typed or words re~touched.

Mr. Chairman: At this time we will stand Committee and recess
until 2:00 o'clock,

RECESS



)

)



Page 69.
Thursday, January 15, 1969
2:00 o'clock p. m.

Mro‘Chairman At this time I will call Committee back to order.

Do you'have -anything further on-Bill No. 2. Is it your wish I

report progress on this Bill? Are you agreed? Then we will -

proceed to }3111 No. 3, An Ordinance to Amend the Mihicipal = BILL #3
Ordlnance“ : -

MraﬁLiVéseyf Mr. Chairman, I would move that Bill No. 3, ‘An
Ordinance to Amend the Municipal Ordinance'’, has been read in
accordance with standing order 78 rule 62, seconded by the Honor-
able Member for Whitehorse West. :

Mr. Chairman: It has been moved by Councillor Livesey, secohded
by Councillor Dumas that Bill No. 3, "An Ordinance to Amend the
Municipal Ordinance'; has been read in accordance with Standing
Order No. 78, rule: 62. I am wondering that before the question
is put if firstly we:could have a report from the Legal Adviser as
to whether or not the amendments requlred by Committee when last
recessed has been disposed of in this new Ordinance.

Mr. Legal Adviser: The main discussion that took place concerning
this Bill was in Section 25, that is Page 3, the proposed Section
25. The discussion was whethér or not this change in salary for
Mayor, Reeve and Alderman would mean any diminution of thée emolu-
ment to be paid to officers of the Municipal Council of the City

of Dawson. Now it has been aménded to enable the difficulty be
overcome by saying where the population of the municipality is more
than 500 :and less than 5,000 and this I think, would cover the City
of Dawson. Now I am not sure “exactly what the other amendments
were but the last sectidh where there was a change in the boundarles
has been completely deleted.- :

Mr. Chalrman: Yes,‘Sectlon 3-of the original Ordinance I believe,
forcing the Municipal cbuncillors to vote has been deleted as well.

Mr. Legal Adviser:  Well, I drafted an améndment and I have checked
to see that it is actually in. I was away’ durlng the week immedi-~
ately preceding the session of Counc:.l°

Mr. Chairman: Counc1llor Chamberlist, would you take the Chair.

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Chairman, before we call’the question on the Motion
as presented by the Honorable Member from'Carmacks-Kluane, I would
like to at this time propose a further amendment to this Bill that

I feel is very important at this time. The améndient involves the
changing of Section 5 (a) as the existing Municipal Ordinance, and
I'had hoped to have a copy of this and in Section 5(a), we deal with
the matter of a petition for a Village, and 5 (a) 1 reads, ‘‘where
the Commissioner receives a petltlon contalnlng the signatures of -
not less-than' 100 persons residing in an aréa in the Territory re-
questing 'the establishment of a Village and is satisfied that the
proposed Village have not less than 50 rate payers, he may cause
‘notices -to be posted in at least three conspicuous places within
that area, and shall cause a notice to be published in a newspaper
circulating in that area stating that it is proposed to establish

a Village in that area." Now, “the sub-section 2 where I would like
to propose an amendment and sub-section 2 states;‘'where the Com-
missioner receives no complaint or where he has received a complaint
but is satisfied that the establishment of ‘a village is desirable:

he may by order "establish a Village- and fix the name and: boundaries
thereof.” Now as members know we just had a little dlfflculty with
this section down in Watson Ilake prior to coming to this session -
and it seems to me from all that has transplred in relation to' the
problem at Watson Lake, that the peoplé-in’ the Territory, no matter
where a village is proposed should have the protection of Council

at least in this time in their development. In sub-section 2 where
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it states that the Commissioner may by order establish a village,
I would like to propose by Motion an amendment: which would take -
out the word by order and would insert the words by and with the
consent of the Territorial Council. So consequently, the Bill -~
having been read, I would assume that once the vote is taken on
the Motion as stated by the Honorable Member from Carmacks-Kluane
that I would have the opportunity of proposing the amendment.
Would this be agreeable, Mr. Chairman? I will resume the Chair.

Mr. IiVesey: Mr. Chairman, just the fact that it has been read
really doesn't conclude anything at all.

Mr. Chamberlist: I don't know whether we are doing this right.

I don't see how we could ask for a question on that particular
motion until there was discussion as to the correct legality of
this thing. Now, I would like Mr. Legal Adv1ser flrst to give an
opinion to whether or not we are actlng properly in this matter if
we approve that it has been read, because this Bill which is Bill
No. 3 has not beén read. Now, we can't go ahead and say that it
has been read.

Mr, Shaw: A point of order Mr. Chairman, a request such as this
I think is the prerogative of the House to decide on the order of
the business of the House and the rules are established by the
House in respect of such matters,'and I think that a question
should be directed to the’ Speaker in a matter such as this.

Mr. Chamberllst ‘Mr. Chairman, we are in Commltteeo We have a
person ‘who is supposed to be the Legal Adviser to the Council at

a legal question that I am asking, not a rule of the House. I am
‘asking about the legality and we should be careful and make sure
that we don't get fouled up at some later date. There is also an
explanation or explanatory note which says schedule B of. the
Ordinance is amended to extend the boundaries of the. Clty -of
Whitehorse to bring into the City of the whole of the outside
boundary of what is known as the metropolitan area. Vell,  we.have
spoken at some length on that and disagreeing with it so that the. .
explanation then is there in excess of what the Bill actually reads.
I would like to get the legal opinion of legal Council, not of
Council. o

Mre Chairman: Well I believe that this is a matter that must be
resolved by Council and I do not feel that the Legal Adviser at
this time becomes involved in this matter. I think this is a
matter for Council to decide. :

Mr. Chamberlist: Well Mr. Chairman, in that case we have to keep
to the strict if Mr. Chairman does wish to have the Legal Adviser
answer a question of this nature. All I could say is I cannot
support it. I would say that the Motion to my way of thinking is
out of order because I am not going to move and agree that we have
read a Bill in this session whlch is Bill Noo 3, that we have not
read and I am not going. to partlclpate in anythlng like that unless
I know the legal status of it.

Mr. Chairman: Does the Honorable'Member'f?om Carmacks-Kluane have
any comment on this? ’

Mr, Livesey: There is no legal status, Mr. Chairman. It is a .
well-known fact that any democratic ss.....to do - that which they .
may wish to do without any interference from any outside body.
including the courts of the land or any other source, and may make
their own de0151on and in fact they can do practically that which
they shouldn't have to‘do or anythlng else. They can practlcally

W,
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do anything as you..want prov1d1ng the House creates and provides,

the majority rules on any of these questlons and the queqtlons we

are talking about.is a question of attempting to cececoo.. work that
has already been done or provide extra discussion where none is
needed and where. the Committee will decide in it's own good time,

and through it's own wisdom whether this is the. rlght procedure .

or not,-but it.is not the legal question or. should not.be placed

to any other persons.than the elected body of this House° Thls is
where the elected body that makes the rules. No other person makes
any:decision in relation to those rules and this has been our. pre—
rogativeand has continued to be our prerogatlve from the year 1958
when we first provided the rules for this Council and these have

been handed down from session to.session, election to electlon and are
our rules ;and are the rules of the elected body of the. Houseo_ Tt's

up. to. the .Committee of the whole to make a decision of thls nature
and in my .view Mr. Chairman, the- Committee has all powers necess,arv

to make that decision without: any question.,

Mr, Chamberlist Well Mr. Chalrman, I am not dlsputlng that there
is a necessity to speed up during. this session:and not to repeat
vhat Council has done in the last session, but I just. want to be
satisfied that there is not a question of legality that might arise
at a later time and if, I am getting suspicious if .there.is an in-
sistence that we do not pass the advice of the Legal Adv1sero;,I
think I will be quite content to rest.at this time on the. adv1ce
that he gives in this matter because I cannct argue this p01nt my-
self, and if this Committee refuses to go along with the 1dea that
the Legal Adviser to the Council should not give an. oplnlon on this
basis, then I think it's time that we said we can do anythlng we .
like, we don't need the Legal Adviser, he can go and be Legal Ad—
viser to the Commissioner that he has been for so darn long and we
don't need him. The Commissicner can go, the Administration can go
and we can do whatever we like. This is nonsensical. Well, here
I.am a member of this Council and I am asking for legal advlce and,
I am asking from the legal advice that we have here and I have a .
right to know that° '

Mr. livesey: Mr. Chairman, this is not a question of rlght, 1t is
a question of privilege and not of legal advice. The questions of
privilege are our own concerns and I would like to read from Page
94, Parliamentary Rules and Forms, sub-section 2 of Section 103,
"The House has always asserted the right to provide for the con-
stitution of it's own body, the right to regulate it's own pro-
ceedings and the right to enforce it's privileges and sub (3), it"s
always been admitted by the court that the House has the exclusive

right to regulate it's own internal concerns. ::The House of Commons

has the exclusive power of interpreting the Statute in so far as
the regulations of it's own walls is concerned.and even if that
interpretation should be erroneous, this court has no power to
1nterfere»w1th it dlrectly or 1nd1rect1y”

Mr. Shaw i Mr. Chalrman, I would agree very. much w1th the Honorable
Member. from Whitehorse East if something was being pushed forward
or some perhaps ulterior motive, All we are doing is accepting the
sections, the amount we have read. The amendments that have come
forth or that are coming forth are as debatable as ever they were.
It is just that we are saving the time of reading pages and pages,
but the amendments that have come .through are mostly what Council
requested, at least I assume they will be when we get to them and
it's a matter of not repeating what has -already been attended to

by this Council. There is nothing that one cannot introduce further,
there is nothing that one can discuss the changes that have been
asked for.

S
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BILL #% Mr. Livesey: Mr. Chairman, if I may add a few words. If the
: Motion is voted down of course, what the Committee is saying is
\(. that they are saying it has not been read and if they wote in favor
of. 1t they are saying it can‘t be read. It is as simple as that.
HAS BEEN -
Mr. Chamberlist Mr. Chairman, it is not as simpleée as that and I
repeat that it's not that I want to save time at this but when this
particular Bill that we are talking about as Bill No. 3 is a hdew-
Bill in this session. I don't want it to be said that at some’
later date through a court action that this Bill has not been "
properly passed. Now, there seems to be ho reason Whatever
why there should be stubborness on the part of anybody in this
Committee to seek from the Legal Adviser his advice In this matter.
- If his advice is that it is satisfactory and he sees no legal im--
- pediment, well then I raise no objection, but if ih his opinion
there may be a legal impediment to it, then I have to go along with
what the Legal Adviser says because he is the lLegal Adviser to this
Council. I mean it is as simple as that and I think Mr. Speaker
should be resting Mr. Chairman, on the Legal Adviser's advice, not
opposing.the advicée that might.be given. It might be fine, quite
simple but you are objecting: to being given advice by the Counc1l'
officer. I can't see that at all

Mr. Livesey: Mr. Chairman, usually in a case like this the
Council's officer gives legal advice quietly and in-private) never
rises and questions the matter in relation to the rules éither in
Committee or in the House, never, it is not done in-any" parlla—”»“
mentary legislative body that I am aware of and I'don't understand
how anyone can say that after a Motion has beer pissed in- this
Committee that something has been done that anybody, course or I"l\/ COURT.
otherwise, could say that it has not been done. '

Mr. Chairman: Have you anything further on this subject?

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I would like to suggest that we do
not, that we recess for just a few minutes to give Mr. lLegal
Adviser the opportunity to speak to me privately and have a look
at whether there is an 1mped1ment or not. I think it is important
to this Coun01l :

Members of Council agree.

RECESS

Mr. Chairman: At this time I will call Committee back to order.
Have you anything further before I put the question on this Motion?

Mr. Dumas:. Question.

Mr. Chairman: It has been moved by Councillor Livesey, seconded
by Councillor Dumas that Bill No. 3, "An Ordinance to Amend the
Municipal Ordinance' has been read in accordance with Standing
Order No. 78, rule 62. Are you prepared for the question? Are you
MOTION agreed?. I will declare the Motion carried. :
CARRIED o
MOTION CARRIED

Mr. Chairman:. It has been brought to my attention that in' the
current Bill, the numbering has in.the taking out of Section 3 of
the former Bill, the numbering has yet not been changed. Would

. Councillor Chamberlist take the Chair. : :
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Mr. Taylor: Mr. Chairman, in relation to my remarks a few moments BILL #3

ago, I'would like to at this time move, seconded by Coumcillor -
Livesey that Section 5A of the Municipal Ordlnance be amended by

g deletlng the words by order from line four’ in sub—sectlon (2) and
N 1nsert1ng therefore the words, by and with the consent of the Terri-

torlal Cotneil. Section SA was an amendment as of l966 First Session.

Mr. Chairman: It has been moved by Councillor Taylor, seconded by

Councillor Livesey that Section 5A of the Municipal Ordinance be

amended by deleting the words, by order from line & in 2 and 1n—
serting therefore the words, by and with the consent of the Terrl-
torial Council. Is there any dlscu551on° :

Mr. Shaw: Well Mr. Chairman, that's rather'ﬁhusual title. I've’
never seen that.in any Ordinance. Would that not more properly ‘
read Comm1581oner in Coun01l, if 1ntent was to change thls° jf'

Mr, Taylor Mr° Chalrman, in the prlor sectlon, Section 5 1tself

The Territorisgl Council take a predomlnant role in that name formef
Where the Terrltorlal Council approves a- resolution placed before

it pursuant to sub-section (1), the Comm1551oner shall cause notices
and so forth, and sub-section (4) of Section™5 states, where the,
Commissioner receives no petition of complalnt ‘or where a petition

of complaint has been referred to the Territorial Céiuncil, the Terri-
torial Council has not by resolution withdrawn“it*s approval of the
proposed village, the Commissioner may by order establish a village
and fix the names and boundaries therecf. So in ‘the usuage of the

or in the preparation of the amendment, I have used the usuage of
Territorial Council to conform with the other sectlons of the Ordin-
ance.

Mr. McKinnon: Yes Mr. Chairman, I have really grave reservations
about this type of an amendment. I had exactly the same problem

as the Honorable Member - from Watson Lake had in his constituency,

where there was I think in some way an attempt by the ‘Administra-
tion. to convince the people of one of the areas I represent that
would be to their benefit to form some kind of a’ munlclpal status.
I argued against: the formation of this type of municipal status at

the time because in my estimation, the facts and the flgures of -

what it was going to cost the taxpayers of the communlty ih' relatlon—
sh1p to what benefit they were going to receive by formlng soe type
of self—government were not laid clear out before the taxpayers of

the community at that time. The thinking that I had ruled the day_
and I challenge the Commissioner and I challenged him then and I
challenge him again, ‘that if he tried by Commissioner Executive -
orders to put something forward and place it upon people I represent
without myself being involved, or the people of that community being
involved, then I weuld be in my full power and full right and puttlng
him forward as a petty tyrant dictator before the public of this’ Yukon
Territory and enlisting and soliciting and gaining the help of every
seven members of this Council in reneging what the Commissioher had
done in a unilateral matter. I think that this same procedure 1s

open to the Member:' firom Watson Lake. I think that he can’ also
challenge the- Commlssloner with a sure aid of every Member of this
Council to try and put a village oh any one of his constituehts be~
fore: the Member agreed that all the facts were knowm; and that his
constituents wanted that type of govérnment. - Now there is a real
dangér in.taking away the power of the’Executive from the Ordinance
particularly=at this time, because it means when there aré democra-
tic institutions here and when an Executive that commands the majority
of this House want to act on what they feel is the éxpréssed desire
and wishes-of the people at every turn, they will'havd'to go toward
Council for-every type ‘of administrative matter:” This is the complete
antithesis of what Executive government is and what responsible
government should be, because the government of the day should be
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able to move. The opposition ‘opposes and if the pecople disagree
with what the government is doing, then they have the right to put
those people out of the next election, but you :cannot tie the hands
-of the government to be able to move and move rapidly when they want
to meke a decision. I cannot see how by leaving a Commissioner's
order if the majority of people prove without a shadow of a doubt,
and upon the expressed desire of the elected member from any con-
stituency want to form some type of self-government. They have the
opportunity immediately to be able to petition the government by
Commissioner's order, be able to live under the type of government
they want. This is a local: matter that can best be. served by
having the ability to be able to act and to act instantaneously if
you want, and the Honorable Member from Watson Lake feels that he
is at a real danger, that the Commissioner is going to go out and
say by order because I think that probably best for the pecple of
Watson Lake that they have a village, and by Commissioner's order

T am going to proclaim a village. I would challenge the Commissi-
oner to do that. T don't think that he will, in fact, I think he
would be insane to do it because I as a Member to a body would rise
.in this Council: and condemn him for it, if it could be proven that
what the Honorable Member was saying was true. T think it is super-
fluous, it's not needed, it's strenuous to this Ordinance and it
would just- take away from the Executive power of the dected pedple
when they do finally get democratic institutions in the Yukonc SR

Mr. Taylor: -Mr. Chairman, I:can agree with some of wha't the Hon~
orable Member has said but I can disagree with some of it too: I
think It dhould:'in the' first instance remind all Members that de~ "
mocratic institutions do not exist as such in the Yukon Territory
as yet and the Commissioner is in office rather then an individual,
and it may be said at this time we have a benevolent dictator for
a Commissioner, and:it may be that in the future we may have a not =
s0 benevolent ‘dictator filling this offic¢é. T was clearly pointed
out in the experience of Watson Lake that it was quite possible to
create a village, whether the people wanted it or not and under
this section of the Ordinance, this is the way it is, and it is-.the
desire by this amendment to change this, to bring it in line with
the other sections of the Ordinance, Section 5 of which this is 5A,
- so..that the people have the protection of their elected Member by
virtue of the Legislative Body which is this Council, in the event
one of these things occur, and I don't think that anyone has to
think too far to realize that had certain personalities been in=
volved in the situation at Watson Lake, both at this table and in
the Commissioner's chair, there is no doubt but what this could °
have been imposed and once you have done this thing, well it's
pretty hard to undo it. I think the Commissioner is bound to do .
whatever the Ordinance tells him to do and in the present situation,
.1t is permissive,- he may by order establish a Village and it is the
protection of the people we are looking for and if in the future
that a future time, we hope that we will involve the elected re-
presentatives in Administration, then it is:just a matter of re-
pealing the Ordinance because many of these-other sections will
have to be repealed as well. So that is why I ask that the amend-
ment stand and that the Territorial Council be consulted before a
Village in a matter of this importance. This concerns the people,
the people we are working for and until these peéople can be re-
assured or offer these people reassurances of you know they will
not have a village imposed upon them anywhere in the Turritory
‘until this Council next sits and remember this Council only sits
twice a year and the Commissioner in the interim can impose a
Village if he so feels it necessary and he can't do a thing about:
it until it's a fait accompli for several months espe01ally if 1t
happens in the summertime. -

)
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from both the Legal Adviser and the Commissioner on this: suggestlono

Mr. Legal Adv1ser This 1sn't strictly law really. ;I thlnk_that
most of the Honorable Members, although they won't let me-.say so,
know that we are now in a state of benevolent,dictatorship’which

is quite accurate, but the amount of information and the number of -.
opinions which have been sought in Council and difficult questions .;:
of policy have converted this Council into being almost an .executive,
council in very many important fields, and I think this is one of
these fields. I cannot conceive of being part of the Commissioner's
administration when against the known declared wish of .the people of
any community, he would by executive order impose a system of govern-
ment upon them which they do not wish to have.. What,thé»Commissioner
would add to this, I don't know, but certainly I am an intimate party
of the Administration and I cannot conceive of it, but I would very
much welcome the remarks which were made with :.regard: to keeping .
executive power intact. I have made this remark .at regular intervals
for two years how that the people here have a duty to preserve exe-
cutive power, good executive power intact for themselves when they -
will be exercising that executive power. It's a necessary function
of government. They haven't got this: executive power at the moment
althouth they have ‘tremendous influence on the executive more than :
they realize, but you must keep executive power intact and it will
soon be exercised by a Committee of this House.

Mr. Commissioner: Well Mr. Chairman, really with regard to the
amendment that is proposed here, I would like to suggest Mr. Chair-
man with all due respect that the Honorable Member from Watons Lake
who has proposed it: that in the first instance the idea behind what
he is saying heré of the Administration has no basic objection.
Secondly, that-if it is the Council's wish that we do include an
amendment of this nature that we would wish to have the opportunity
to properly research it with regard to other elements in the Ordin-
ance ‘and bring forward something that maintains legislative com-
patability with everything else in the Ordinance and companion
Ordinances, I am sure that we have all been through the routine
about midnight moves with regard to things in Ordinances. They

have never proved to be satisfactory so if it is Council's wish to
proceed with such an amendment, we would ask the opportunity to have
it properly researched. - Thirdly, at the present time, the Commissi~
oner and the Members of his:Administration .that participate in the
Executive decisions are nothing but the custodians of the Executive
power which in the reasoriably near future is going to be turned over
to elective means, and if every Ordinance and in every Ordinance you
feel that you are perpetuating or extending your arm of power into
the day to day activities of the Executive by writing into Ordinances
limitations to the Executive power, I want to advise you that you .
couldn't be doing anything worse because you will be the victims of
your own ineptitude within the very, very near future because once
you have taken this power and put it into the hands of the legis--
lature, my suggestion is going .to be that you are never going to

get at the back of it.. Now in the matters that apply in situations
such as we have here, I cannoct conceive of anybody in their right
mind no matter who he is occupying the Commissioner's office, who

is going to permit himself the luxury of :going ahead and issuing an
Executive order to create a Village somewhere without the political
acceptability and back up he would get prior to the action from this
legislative body. There is no way that anybody could do this because
you are never going to get away. Now the whole idea of the changes
that were made in this Municipal Ordinance several years ago and some
of the Members of Council are sitting around this table do they do
participate, was to create machinery that would make it possible to
create these types of local government. To the best of my knowledge
there is a continuing dialogué goini; on betweeh the Administration,
the public, the Members of Council #nd all concerned to seek ways
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and means and provide information that will make some of these
things possible as time goes on, but I am not aware of :any persis-'
tent action Mr. Chairman that has been taken either by elected
people or by the Members of the Administration to do any. of these .
things without this consultation. Now, as I said, the Administra-
tion has no objection to this proposal if Council wish to have this
in, but if Council do wish it there, we would ask the opportunity
to see that it is worded in a manner that makes it compatible and
have proper legislative clarity along with the balance of the cs.o

Mr. Dumas: Mr. Chairman, I have faith that we are going to have

responsible government within the very near future and that this

type of améndment in any of the legislation would be tying our own

‘hands. ' I have fnith that this Commissioner will be the last ap-

pointed Commissioner of the Yukon and I have also wulth'that while

he is appointed Commissioner, he will not formulate Villages against \;:>
the wishes of the peéople in any given area, and on thls basis Mr.

'Chalrman I will be votlno against the Motion.

Mrs,Taylor: Mr. Chairman, in listening to Mr. Commissioner,. I can
concur with him only in the respect that we are possibly by accepting
this amendment at this time taking away Executive control, but re-
member we are still’ ‘chasing rainbows. We don't have. this Executive
control. It looks as if we're going to ‘have it, we could have it an
but how long this is going to take is an unknown quantity, it is
unknown factor and until this happens the people have no protection
from the bureaucracy. Now this was pointed up in the Watson Lake
affair and this is the only reason foir this amendment, but if I can
have the assurances of Mr. Commissioner that neither the village
status or a municipal status will be imposed on &ny community in

the Yukon until this matter has been considered and discussed at

the next session, I withdraw the Motion or the amendment and this
includés the cdmmunity of Faro because I think that anywhere that
you impose a municipality by this method or any other that the people
should at first Have the right to' be in consultation with the
Administration, should know what kind of taxes they are going to be
paying out on the first year, not necessarily in the second year,
but what they can hope to be paying in the foreseeable future of

the municipality and this takes time. You can't do this in a .couple
of weeks. I think this takes a few months of sitting down and
talking this thing out. Then with the assurances from the Commi-
ssioner that there ‘will be no incorporated municipalities or
v1llages ‘between now and the next session of Council, I withdraw
the amendmen‘r,° e

Mr.'Commissioner: Mr. Chairman, I think I should comment. First

and foremost Council has already approved the establishment of the @i:)
village of Faro, so we are proceeding with thig on the basis of >
Councils” Secondly, I can assure you that the political accepta-

blllty that is required in order to establish villages or any

munlclpalltles anywhere else 1s certainly something that I would be

seeklng either from this body as a whole or very strongly from a

group of ‘this body that represent the people in any area that i ....

village status and also remember Mr. Chairman that the terms of the

Ordinance are not all contained in one parargraph that 1t is referred

toef There are many, many others° '

Mr. Taylor VMr. Chairman, I agree that it was agreed in’ the” Anvil
‘townsite agreement that a municipality be established at Faro but
we dldn‘t say when and we didn't say that this townsite was going .
to be 300 square miles or 50 square miles or anything else in ex-
tent.  This is ‘the' decision that though we have agreed that a muni-
cipality should be affected in the community of Faro. We must also
give these people who have to live there and have to. pay these taxes
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an opportunity to sit down and learn of what is proposed or-to re-
negotiate boundaries and to negotiate in respect of what services
“they will require and. what services they can do without in  this
manner of thinking, and though we have agreed that a municipaility
should be incorporated at Faro, I still think that the people at

. Faro and that is not only management but working people at. Faro,

" who live in the homes and make up the community should have an
opportunity including the elected Member of the area that they sit
down and discuss it before this is imposed upon the people. ' Now,
under this section, sub-section (2) of 5A which is the section re-
ferred to in my amendment, this is where the problem éxists. This

is why I asked for the assurance today Mr. Chairman and Mr. Commi-
ssioner that if I have that assurance that nothing will be implemented
until the sprlng session or the next sitting of Council, then I would
withdraw the amendment. -

Mr. McKinnon: Mr. Chairman, I have a public meeting of the Porter
Creek people next Thursday night. We have asked for quite a few
questions regarding some type of municipal government to be answered
by the Territorial Administration. If all these answers are forth-
coming and are accepted by.the majority of the people there, if by
a sound majority of the vote of- the people there, they ask for in-
corporation into some. kind of a municipal status, I'11l be on the
Commissioner's doorstep next day and say these are the expressed
wishes of the people of Porter Creek. They want some type of .-
municipal status. I would like you by Commissioner's order to in-
corporate the area of Porter Creek as a Village. Now, whatl you are
doing is trying to tie not only the Commissioner's hands but try to
tie' my hands as a dually elected representative from Whitehorse .-
North and try to foster the self-government throughout the Yukon
Territory. If the Honorable Member from Watson Lake would like to
gay, I would like the Commissioner's insurance that there will he no
village established at Watson Loke until consultation and negotia-
tion go on with the people of the local improvement district of
Watson lLake, I couldn't agree with him more but to make a blanket
stoppage because of his own particular problem for the rest of the
Yukon Terrltory, to me is not acceptable. :

" Mr. Taylor Yes but Mr. Chairman, I would like-.to- remlnd the Hon-
orable Member that this Council sits twice a year. There is no way
that the Honorable Member from Whitehorse North.can go up-to the
Comn1s51oner or the day following the meeting and:say by Commissi-
oner's. order I want a Village. He must first .get that petitioned
and there must be posting and this type of thing. He can where the
Territorial Council. approves under Section 5 .but under 5A he can't
and this is going to take time and under Section 5 (d), it points
out what must be in the or contained in the petition and this takes
time, so Ivcan'see nothing wrong with bringing this matter to the
Territorial Council at it's next sitting, at least until we have
found the pot of gold at the end of the rainbow and have brought
democratlc institutions to the Yukon. .

Mr, McKinnon: Mr. Chairman, with all due respect you're trying to
bind Council because of a local problem you have. I don't think you
should. I'm willing to give you my guarantee and I would be willing
to personally to give the Honorable Member from Watson Lake my guar-
antee that if he came up and told me that by order the Commissioner
was -trying to shove something down the people of Watson lake's throat
that they didn‘t want and he could show me, I would be the first
Member in this Council Mr., Chairmen to stand up and defend his rights
and rally against the Commissioner for doing this, and if he is,
‘which I'm sure he is because I know his background in the community
is an effective Member of that community, there is no possible way .
‘under the Municipal Ordinance that the Commissioner is going to bring
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Vlllage status upon the people of Watson ILake if they don't want
it. ~ You have that protection even though it might not be written
or may not be explicit in the Ordinance, you have it.

Mr.. Livesey: ' Mr. Chairman, as seconder of the Motion I believe
this: is only a temporary. situation.in any event but the point still
remains that irrespective, the legislation gives the power to the-
Executive and by the way, I want to point ocut too ﬁhat I am not
discussing the position of the Commissioner as far as the. Terri-
torial government in this respect. I don't think this is quite
correct. What you're talking about here is the legislation and

the legislation gives permission to the Administrationto this, that
or something else, however the representative for the area and es-

:.pecially during this <......period where we are just moving into

this form of municipal build-up in the Yukon whereby to a certain
extent, it is highly detrimental to the representatives in the area
I.might add, highly detrimental in a good many instances. The
provision riow that is there and the public are aware .of it, creates
a form political argument in these. local areas between certaln
groups and only those who live with them know what those’ arguments
are and what the thoughts are behind the argument and 11ve with the
problem as it exists in that particuvlar area, and this’ is something
which you know the generallzatlons as we have that are enumerated by
the words of the Ordinance don't cornclude these thlngo at all and
make no.provision for settlement or anything else and the represent-
ative for any area under the circumstances and I agree with the
Honorable Member on this point that we do not have that which has
not been proclaimed. We only have:that which we have that is pro-
claimed and this is the point of the argument. It rests on what may
be now, not on what may be or may not be, but surely Mr. Chairman
we can undo anything we do. I personally feel that the representative
is honestly trying to do his job in any particular area for the-
protection of the public in‘ that particular area, he should be given
every facility to his job properly and I might add that each and
every cne of us who surely realizes: the problems that we are up
against, as representatives of the public when the public I think
are getting more aware today then they ever were of the lack of
power of the elected body not the power of that elected body. .Some-
one else has the power, not the elected body. There is no question
about that -in my opinion. ~ If we have the power to do these things,
then -surely we have been wasting our time since 1958 trying to get
somewhere with it and I personally don't understand how anybody
realizes what goes on in the community better than the man that 11ves
there. The thing is that the bare facts of the leglslatlon and. the
interpretation of those bare facts as related to the actual con-
ditions which exist, I am sorry to say are not always apparent for
those people whom are not there trying to live out what has been
provided by legislation, but it'is the interpretation that the public
suffer from and believe me, I have had my belly full Mr. Chairman, .
on a good many instances in relation to this situation. There is

a many slip, twixt and 1ip and that certainly goes on this Yukon
Territory.

Mr. Chairman: Is there.any further discussion?

Mr. Taylor: Mr, LChairman, I would say this that this matter is of
great concern to many people and in this particular instance to
people in my area. I don't want. this to occur anywhere else in

the Territory it would be a concern to them too, but I had looked

in proposing this amendment to finding and seeking total support

to this amendment. It appears that this is not possible.. I think
it would have done well for some senior Members of the Administration
and for all Members of Council to have come home with me at Christmas
time and see what was perpetrated in the community of Watson Lake
during what I term the Watson Lake Affair and I think you would have

@,
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felt then ‘as I do, that this legislation was most necessary as I
still feel it is most necessary. However, I have made the point
and it would appear that we are not going to get anywhere. I

hoped that and pray that the people of the Yukon would be
protected from the type of thing that went on in Watson lake and
believe me the Administration were involved in this and I have
documents which indicate as such, that it won't happen again and.
that the people will indeed have the protection of this legislature.
With those final remarks, my seconder will join me and I will with-
draw the amendment.

Mr. Chairman: The Motion has been withdrawn. Does Committee .
agree the Motion be withdrawn?

Some Members agreed.
Mr. Taylor: I will resume the Chair.

Mr. Chamberlist: Yes, Mr. Chalrménu Before we pass on, I wonder
whether or not it would not be poss1b1e for the Commissioner to
give anvéxpression by or show an expression of goodwill to the
Honorable Membér of Watson ILake by saying that there will not be a
Village status brought intc being for Watson Lake without his
knowledge-and without his agreement and the agreement of the people
of the Wat%on Lake area, out of courtesy.

Mr., Commissioner: Well, Mr. Chairman, I don't know how more explicit
T can bé. "I am certainly of the opinion that our general day to day
manner of: dealing with these things should be an indication enough
that we are not about to proceed off on left field to be doing things,
that don't have some form or means of political acceptablllty and if
there is any place in the Territory where we have attempted to acco-
modate the wishes of the citizenry by bending at every turn of the
road, certainly Watson Lake is the place and’ there is not g01ng to

be any changes in our policy with regards to thls or any other section
of the ‘I‘errltory° I think we are servants . of the publlc and,
this is what we should be déing is being. the servants and in the
process of d01ng so, why I don't thlnk that we should be going a-
round and shoving things down people’ s ‘throats which the maJorlty

of the people apparently do not wish, and if Village status is not
their wish, why I am sure we will hear about it.

Mr. Chamberlist: Well Mr. Chairman, do I take it from the explana-
tion given by Mr. Commissioner that the answer then in very short
precise terms, that he will not bring Watson Leke into status with-
out the people ‘and the Member of Watson Lake knowing about- it.

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Chairman, there is no way that this can be
done. : '

Mr. Dumas: Mr. Chairman, I would llke to move Bill No. 3 out of
Committee w1thout amendmentu

Mr. Chairmah: Is there a seconder?
Mr. Livesey: I will second it.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, before the question is put, I

wonder if Mr. Commissioner could indicate whether or not at the next
session, there will be a further amendment to the Municipal Ordin-
ance dealing with the wishes of the Municipal Council of Whitehorse
who would like to have all Members of Council of City Council
elected at the same time now that they have a method of contlnuatlon
in city management?
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approach for this amendment. There has been verbal conversations

~about this and if we are formally approached, I think ‘the hext

question will be as to whether a generalized amendment would be
acceptable to the other municipalities in the Territory as to
whether it affects them or not, I am not too sure, but I would say
this that first a formal approach would start the wheels 1n'motion°
Secondly, from the Administration's point of view, as long as ‘there
can be an indication from the affected areas that the Executlve or
the Administrative segment of their government is strong enough to
contlnue‘ln that, there is no reason that the Administration w1ll
have any objeotlon to such a request.

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Chairman, Jjust discussing that particular aspect, I
do think that it would be most advisable if the Administration
could get in contact with the municipalities respecting this parti-
cular matter. The fact that you have one or two people going in on
the alternate years and I agree with it myself when it was first
instituted. It sounded like a wonderful idea because you had con-
tinuity and so forth, but it hasn't quite worked out this way-in
actual practice. It has meant that the two newcomers may have new
ideas but they can't put anything into force. The old guard 1s
sitting on the reigns and I think that it is a very good idea,in
practlce it doesn't seem to work out very well. I think that we
have got to get back to the old, old story that if you don't llke
people, you kick out the whole klt and buddle and put a whole new
bunch in, because that way you can get some policies. Now, I am
certainly representing a municipality Mr. Chairman, I don't want

to impose my views on this municipality, but I would ask if the
Administration, if the Commissioner through his or whoever designates
does find out what they think of having a complete suite in offices
at anelection rather than contlnulng the same type of program, see
what thelr feelings are on it.

Mr, Comm1581oner Mr. Chairman, I think in the first instance I
would be very hopeful that there would be a formal approach to us
from one or the other municipalities. I think this is what we need
at this p01nt I don't think it should be the Administration's
prerogative in cases of this nature to be suggesting changes along
these llnes° I think they should at least come from the municipali-

ties in the first instance. Now; once we have it from one municipality
the understood routine by prior agreement with the Council here is that

the "ther municipality will be consulted before we bring forth the
amendments, so that we can assure Council that when these amendments
come Torth that they have had the basic .... behind them has been
greed to by the municipality or the municipalities affectlng nmore
than ‘one, however there is something that I would like to say con-
cerning this continuity of local government. If at the time that
this was proposed there was no ability on the part of the City of
Whitehorse anyway to maintain any kind of Administrative or Executive
functions except from elected people, and in instances where it can-
not be shown that this can be done, I still think it is a wise situ~
ation to have the Members of the City Council elected on a staggered
basis, where it can be shown that they do have higher aqmlnlstratlve
confidence, then I am in total agreement that a total election for
the total number of Members of Council and the Reeve or Mayor is the
situation that he is desirable and advisable thing from the point of
view of the electors but I think there must be some understanding
that the ability of the municipal government involved should be shown
to the satisfaction of all concerned that they have got the higher
administrative capability to see that the Admlnlstratlon is properly
carrled out.

Mr. Chairman: Well, are we prepared for the questlon on the Motlon°
Are you agreed? I w1ll declare the Motion carrled.

MOTION CARRIED

Mr. Chairman: At this time I will declare a recess.
RTCESS

A\\ y
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Mr. Chairman: At this time we will call Committee back to-.

order. We are proceeding now to Bill No. 4, An Ordlnance to BILL #b

Amend the Motor Vehlcles Ordinance.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, before we go ahy further, T
would again like to ask Mr. Legal Adviser a question. In the
explanatory notes there are these words: '"The suggested amend-
ments by Council have been incorporated where possible in the
present Bill". "Where possible'". Now h ve the amendments
that’ were asked for when this Bill was read been incorporated-
yes or no? If we say where possible, then we have to start
again and read it to make sure that what we have asked for

had not been left out.

Mr, Legal AdV1ser: Well, it is impossible to give a . yes or
no answer to that for the simple reason that I or soméone
indicated during debate which sections were acceptable and
which were not - exactly what these were now at this moment
I don't know but Mr. Clerk, I am sure, could give you a list’
of the amendments which were in fact 1ncorporated in this
draft of the B:J_ll°

Mr. Chairman: What is your pleasure, is it your pleasﬁre Lo
we read this Bill? S

Mr, Livesey: Well I would move, Mr. Chairman,’ seconded by
the Honourable Member for Whitehorse West, that Blll No.* 4;
An Ordinance to Amend" the Motor Vehicles Ordlnance,.has ‘been ¢

read in accordance with Standing Order 78, Rule 62°v ' oo

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I am of the opinion that”weV'
are being led like lambs to the slaughter because there is

no doubt in my mind that the Administration right now, in the .
guise of Mr. Legal Adviser, and perhaps the Commlss1oner, are
Just laughlng up their shirt collars because we are acceptlng
everything . that is in here that it has been read, ‘and the
question that ‘T asked earlier was a negative answer, a negatlve
answer was given that we‘have made some amendments that are
possiblé, but not the amendments that we have asked for. We _
have been OKlng amendments that the Admlnlstratlon has given =
to us and the person in the body of the Honourable’ Member from
Carmacks-Kluane, who has been so v001ferous for years in hlS
attitude towards this type of thing now movés & motion and
accepts this because he wants to go home. I am quite prepared
to,, w1th other members, glve hlm leave of dbsence from this -
Coun01l Chamber, w1thout any deductlons in his pay so that hefif
may go home° S

Mr. Chairmian: Order, please, I will remind the Honourable'*:r
Member that that is not within his perogative. o

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I think there is a necessity - '
for us not to vote immediately on it. I would want to take =~ -
time to look at what we have been presented with and look at'
the prev1ous Bill we had last Session to make sure that the
amendments that we asked for are in fact incorporated in the
Bill that has been given. Now, I think we should do that.

Mr. McKinnon: Mr. Chalrman, I have trouble with those two .
words 'where possible' also, and I would have nc problem
accepting the Hohourable Member's Motion if Mr. Legal Advis.r
could at this time tell us which amendments ‘came ‘from Council
and the Admlnlstratlon dld not accept as belng p0551ble
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MOTION
CARRIED

and because of this were not. put in the Bill.

Mr. Chairman: Just to clarify a point from the Chair. When
we accept the reading of the Bill, this does not mean that

~we. accept the contents of the Blll This- only.covers the

point of reading the Bill, and reading it again from that
point on, and then we can discuss amendments or any part of
the Bill or amendwents from the former Bill and anything
contained in the. Bill., Thls does not preclude any passage
of the Bill, 1tself

Mr. Chamberllst: Well Mr. Chalrman, with respect, thls Bill
is such a short one, let us read it because by the time we
stand here and argue about it - it is going to take more time
than read;ng 1ta Let us get on w1th it and read it and stop -
this nonsence and everybody will be happy.

Mr, Livesey: . Perhaps the Honourable Member is speaking for
himself.. Everybody is not going to be happy unless we get a.
move on. -We have been sleeping .on the job instead of getting
on with it. We have already chewed thls over like the cud of
a cow, over and over and over again. How much more chewing
does it want before somebody turns around and says what T

have ‘on my stomach I don't like and that is beglnnlng to get .
to that point. We have to have a little efficiencyesccocos

get on with the job, Mr. Chalrman, instead of arguing so much
about nothing. What we want iSee...we need efflclency, that
is what we need and that is what we are trying to get. If
anybody wants to throw their naked body .in front of the railroad
locomotive, let him do 1t° It does not matter to me Mr,
Chairman whether he comes from Whltehorse East or any other
place, it makes no dlfference° I could care less. .That

isn't the point. What the Honourable Member is talking about
is absolutely unnecessary, let us get on with the job.

Mr. Chamberlist: :Well, the motion is under discussion -surely
before the questlon is. put. Mr. Chairman, there are areas in
this nmew Bill because it is a new Bill which we don't know if
there has been anythlng added to or subtracted from it. I

wonder if the Honourable Member from Whitehorse West is prepared

to withdraw the seconding of the motion.  Let us read it.

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Chalrmah, I think there is a great deal of

ado about.nothing here. . The Motion proposed by the Honourable
Member from Carmacks-Kluane is quite sensible. I suggest that
Council accept the motion and also that when we discuss the
Bill that we start the first change to discuss that partlcular
section . that has been changed and then go on to the next part

that has been changed; discuss that and that should clarlfy the“#

matter. I just wondered - we have to settle this some time
or other and the Honourable Member from Whitehorse East said
he would allow one Member to go home; I wonder if he would
allow six members to go home. '

Mr. Chairman: I have before me a motion, moved by Councillor
leesey, seconded by Counc1llor Dumas that Bill No. 4, an
Ordinance to:amend the Motor Vehlcles Ordinance has been
read in accordance with Standing Order 78, Rule 62. Are.you
prepared for the question? Are you agreed? I will declare
the motion carried. : . o '
MOTION CARRIED

Mr. Chairman It would appear from the Chalr that it. 1s’
Committee's w1sh that we proceed - w1th the changes in thls
Bill from the Bill we dealt with in the last Session and. I
am wondering if Committee would. agree now that we proceed
point by point through the Bill to the amendments that have
been made at the last Session. Would this be agreeable?

)
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Mr., Chairman continuesSo...

Mr. Clerk, or Mr. Legal Advzser, who. would like to proceed?. BILL #h

Order, please, gentlemen! .Mr. Clerk, could you assist us
on the amendments. '

Mr. Clerk: Mr. Chairman, the first amendment suggested by
Council was on page 3, Section 6, An Amendment to subsection
2 of-Section 25, I believe it was Councillor Chamberlist
brought up the question of the 90 consecutive days being
changed to 180. After some discussion with the Legal Adviser.
it was agreed that that change would not be put in. My notes |
indicate that after discussion it was agreed that these =
changes would not take place. Section 8 at the bottom of the_ﬂ
page, subsection (1), on the advice of Councillors, in the '
third line, the words 'appropriate to the class for which
application is made" was added and further on the word
"medical' was added in front of “examlnatlon” - medical.
examination. On page four a new sub- section was added on

the advice of Council, subsection (4) to Section 28.

All papers and other material relating to the report referred
to in subsection (1) which are held by the Registrar.shall :
be retained by him in a sealed file and shall not be open to
inspection except with the consent of the Reglstrar or the .
Commissioner'. :

Mr. Chamberllst A question there. Dldn't I ask Mr.
Chairman, where the doctors have obgected to giving:out.
information. whlch is purely of a medical practltloner'°
perogative to- w1thhold that they should be given that right?

Mr. Legal Adviser: Yes, this is the precise change whlch

was suggested in the course of discussion. The point made

by the :Honourable Member was that there was no guarantee

that in the Registrar's office, Mr. Taylor S offlce, that
casual people would not have access to the file in the .
normal way. I suggest that we treat the matter in the same
way as it was dealt with in the Chilid. Welfare Ordlnance, that
is that there be a special okligation to retain these
reports in 'a sealed file accessible to no one -except the
Registrar or on. special instruction. So¢ thls is. the agreed
format.

Mr. Clerk: -On page five, the first amendment to ;section 33,
or the suggestedamendment to Section 33.left it up. to the‘ ,
judge or magistrate toeither endorse or not endorse a licence
for an offence under the Ordinance.or .an. offence under .the
provision of the municipal by-law, or an offence under the
provision of the regulations. These are now taken out.

Mr.:Legal - Adviser: During the dlscu051on 1t was ralaed, there
was a practice which squeezed the foot of some: Counc1llors )
whereby on their way down the corridor somebody would call
them and say '"give me your licence'.....although the case
would have terminated and it was brought forcibly to our
attention: that it does occur from time to time that some
particular justices will always endorse and some of them
never--endorse and some of them do 1t, depending on what

they had for breakfast, so the concensus of opinion appeared
to be, and the Commissisner expressed his opinion on the
subject at the same time, which were that if the discretion
was being used too casually or. 1nappropr1ately, the best
thing to do was to remove the section entirely. So this
discretion was removed and they no longer have the power

to do this now.  ‘We are back now to Criminal Code offences.

Mr. Clerk: That necessitated an amendment to subseéfion (2)
as well. On page six, Section 35 previously read 'unless
otherwise submitted in this Ordinance, no person shall
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Mr. Clerk continueS....
allow his motor vehicle to be driven by any person who has
not been issued an operator's licence under this Ofdlnance°

JIn Section 17 the amendment to Section 38, the word

"possessed' was there prior to the amendment now readlng
Huse', And subsection (2), the words "or possess' were
taken out.

Mr. Shaw: One question, Mr. Chairman; '"no person shall
apply for, procure or attempt to procure'" does that include-
perhaps I should start again. Section 39 reads "No person.
shall apply for, procure or attempt to procure an

operator's licence',I wonder Mr. Chairman, if that includes
stealing one or anything like that.. Is that included in 1tf
Or is that just procuring in the normal manner?

Mr. Legal Adviser: I dOn't know; I suppose it will be given
its normal meaning. As I would read it at first glance, I
would take it, apply for to the Registrar for a licence, but
the word "procure' has a lot of other meanings as well as that.

Mr. Shaw: You are buying when you are procuring. I wondéred,
Mr. Chairman, we have cut out possessing when it applies to

a man that has it and when somebody else possesses it He

is in trouble. We seem to have forgotten the possess, 1f a
person was illegally to have one, and we have procure, L
and procure, as a rule, would appear to me that you pay for
something and procure it, or you attempt to .get it by some
means otherwise than by steallngo, I'm not going to make any
issue of thisj; if it is satisfactory to the Legal Adviser as .
he knows more about the law than I do and 1f he figures ..

that is satlsfactory, 0.K. - v

Mr. Legal Adviser: There is no change ‘in the existing
section except the word 'chauffeur" - it orlglnally read
"'procure an operator's or chauffeur.s.llcence", we just
took out the word "chauffeur's Iicence'". There is no
change in the principle of it. I did not redraft the
section in any way but just took out that word.

Mr. Shaw: Is this sufficient if}éomeoné'steals a licence
that you can get him under thls partlcular sectlon, that
is all I am asking.

Mr. Legal Adviser: T don't know. Procure is a very wide
word. Procure means lots of things, :

Mr. Chairman: Clear on_this_,v_s;:ec,tion?“'_l\/lr° Clerk.

Mr. Clerk: At the top of page 7 1 am. sure all Coun01llors
will recall the discussion about the sides and top and bottom
and rear of vehicles. Section 123, there was a typographical
error in subsection (l) the term $500 was in figures

and should have been in words.. A new subsection has been
added to look after the abandoned.car 31tuatlon°

Mr. Chairman: I believe there is a_new section Mr. Clerk,
that has been added now since the last Bill; section 21
of this Bill was not 1nvolved 1n ‘the old Blll the former
Bill. Section 146,

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I think that is a good
point raised. I wonder if Mr. Legal Adviser could look. at
Section 21 of the Bill on page 7 and there is an amendment
to Section 146 of the Ordinance. This was not in the pre-
vious Ordinance submitted to us; it is a new Bill, a new
section and if so, why’ '

o
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Mr. Clerk: Mr . Chalrman, in the Bill whlien flrst submltted BILL #4

to Council that section was not. there, however, resubmitted
this particular page with that section and this section was

read by Council and was considered. In fact therée was a
recommendation for an amendment to that section. The amend-
ment was that the words "in the amount of", or "in an
amount apparently exceeding $200" were taken out.

Mr. Chairman: This is a matter that I think I brought to o
the attention of the Administration and it was forgotten in
a former change of Councillors.

Mr. Legal Adv1ser One point, it appear to me that in the
matter of the amendment to Section 3% we should have omltted
subsection (2) of that but it is still there. Discretion is
left to. suspend or cancel a licence - not to endorse, that is
rlght - my mlstakeo

Mr. Shaw: Thank you Mr. Chairman, I will go back to Sectlon
12%; we went there about ten minutes ago .and suddenly we
returned to another page and I did not get the opportunlty

to make my comment. 123 (2). We are talking about abandoning
vehicles on the hlghway° Now, this, Mr. Chalrman,_I thlnk

is a very good section. Every person who abandons a motor
vehicle is liable to prosecutlono There 1s Just one thlng
that I can foresee difficulties in saying who does’ that
vehicle _belong to, which raises another questlon Mro Chalrman,
that in the Yukon Territory it seems to be the 51mplest

place in the country whére you really don't know WRO the
owngr. of the vehicle is. . In other words there 1s no MJ._M
reglstratlon of the vehlcle as there is in many of the dh
provinces and in the United States. All you have to do is

to go to the Registrar and change the vehicle a thousand
times and there is no actual registration or history of
any vehicle when it comes into the Territory. It mlght be .
fine now but as the Terrltory grows there will be a 1ot of
car thefts and so forth that will make it very difficult to
trace these particular things, but in this partlcular matter
here every person who abandons a vehicle -how do you know '
who owns that vehicle, except the .last person who owned it
and he may have left it on a lot some place or sold it

to somebody. Then there is no real transaction to amount

to anything and 1t is abandoned there.

Mr. Commlssloner Mrn Chalrman, with respect, is th1s
really of " any consequence. The vehicle is abandoned and
this is the authorlty to -~ is this not what we are 1ook1ng
for?

Mr. Shaw: I agree with "that Mr. Chairman, but how do you
know who it belongs to .to.¢harge for moving that .vehicle

off the road., You travel between here .and Dawson, for example
and there everyyear you see - dlfferentrvehlcles along the .
roadside and eventually 1t gets llghtened’because people;
keep taking pieces off and’ pretty soon there is not enough

of it left that.the road department can, pack 1t away and

in the meantime it 51ts there for a year or so.. How are you’
going to prove who it belongs to, and say you have to pay for
it. It says .a perSOn is gullty of an"offence and surely

you Have to be able to nail it on someoneo' You might be
charging .some qulte 1nnocent persona He mlght have given the
car: to someonea'

Mr, Chalrman., Clear° T wonder now if we can proceed - I
belleve the next one. sectlon is 158.

Mr. Clerk: iMrz,Chalrman, the words ”falls to .produce" at
the suggestion, of one of the Coun01llors were added prior
to "his motor vehlcle llablllty 1nsurance card” :
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Mr. Legal Adviser: There was a point raised to substitute
something for the words '"while in actual physical controll'l,
One of the Honourable Members nade the point that a baby'

or a young child, or a non-driving wife was one of the
expressions used - to be in physical control of a cdr., I
cuddled my brains and I could not think of any other words =~
of expressing this. It is not a section which is actually
abused; apparently it does not cause any trouble. It could
cause trouble, I suppose. A person might be in the back
seat or the passenger seat and might not be the driver

but what I think they do is say they don't have a drlver s )
licence or don't drive a car. One of these cases arose -
recently in Watson Lake where a man who was sitting in the
centre of a truck, facing a police trap, was left there

when the driver jumped out on one side and a passenger
jumped out on the other and this gentleman was left =
sitting in the car careening downhill so he was charged under
some section dealing with failing to stop or, it might have
been impaired driving. But he wasn't driving, he was
abandoned by the driver while the car was Stlll mov1ng and
he was found not g;ullty°

Mr. Chamberlist: I thlnk, Mr. Chairman, that Mr. Legall
Adviser just - forgot about this - he forgot to cudgel hlS
brains because’ T 'think it would have been a very simple
matter to, ‘and “we had agreed upon it. We had it because -
I have it marked down here, and I marked it in that we '
crossed out the words "in actual' because I have my old
copy. We crossed out the words "in actual physical control’
of" and so that it reads "every person who while in charge
of a motor vehicle'. We already agreedto that and it has
not been put in. You see thls is one of the possible thlngs
that haven't been done°

Mr., Legal Adv1ser ‘What the amendment was asked for, Mr.»
Chairman, was to put in "in charge or" but I dld ‘not see
this as a good amendment.

Mr. Chamberlist:“'But we did'not‘ask for it!

Mr. Legal Adviser: Well put it this way. I didn't regard’
it as a possibility because what it would mean would be
that the police would then be entitled to go into a hotel
and find a man in there and say '"are you in charge of a =
vehicle'" because you are still in charge of your vehicle
when you have not got up and put your key in and go awayoj

And I thought it objectionable that this extra power should '~

be given casually in a section like this where it really
wan't intended to. What you want is to get the person who
is sitting in the car and say ''show me your driver's llcence”

Mr. Legal Adviser: The start of subsection (e) of 165 -
the Motor Vehicle Registrar has been in touch with the
Insurance Adjuster, the Insurance Association of Canada and
when this section was recently put it was put in at the
specific request of the insurance company as a condition

of undertaking to insure any person in this Territory who

needed insurance. There was a deal made at that time between

the one who was in charge of the administration of the motor
vehicles and I presume it was the Commissioner of the day,
and the Registrar of Motor Vehicles, to remedy a defect which
was being brought very forcibly to the Administration's
attention year in, year out, every Session with a constant
flood of complaints that people, once they were in an
accident, or sometimes they were not even personally involved

in it, could not get insurance in some cases for months at a”

time and some people forever and some people were given
insurance at fantastic rates so they were opposed ‘to this "
and said yes, we will do this on condition that you have: a]
reporting section like this so I am advised by ‘the Motor

aLlriv

@,
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Mr. lLegal Adviser continuesSc..

Vehciles Registrar that it would be considered by the ..  BILL #k

insurance people a breach of our precondition for ensuring -
that every driver gets insurance that we changed the B
section of this form.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, we a sked for an amendment ;
now as far as I am concerned right now we should start

getting this straight, Mr. Chairman. Here is a direct
abuse of this Council's request. There is no point in
bringing legislation forward to us for us to deal with if

you ignore the amendments that we have asked to be put in
there; if you take it, if it is taken that whatever we do

in this matter, the Administration will ignore it because.
somebody in the distant past made some sort of arrangement,
then I cannot support that. There is every reason why 'this
should be amended because insurance companies are abus1ng .
this particular section by getting 1nformatlon, ‘Mr. Chalrman,;
about individuals who are not responsible for'an ‘accident.
Their vehicle might be stationary and another: vehlcle'bg;
plows into it; the owner of the first vehicle hds his .
premium increased because he owns a vehicle that was 1nvolved
in an accident. Now how does the insurance company know
this; they get,.it from the Registrar. So the Reglstrar is
acting as a spy for the insurance companies to Amncrease. the
premlumsow That is. the most ridiculous piece of leglslatlon N
ever and we have got to put a stop to it and qulte rlghtly too.
And the members of this Committee have sald, amend this. This
is what we want to do Mr. Chalrmanof. ~ :

Mr. Legal Adviser: . 1f, there is any doubt about 1t Mr.
Chairman, I suggest that we . ask»the Reglstrar of Motor
Vehicles to come over in personf nd explain this. I

don't want to be abused for trylng to restrlot the ways of
Coun01l but when amendments are belng cons1dered I would draw the
Honourable. Members attentlon to the fact there was no

specific mh,lon carrled by the House that ‘this amendment

be dealt . tha‘ One of the Honourable Members suggested this
and .we sald we certalnly would look 1nto iteceoceco Now,

after due consideration 1t was de01ded that certalnly, as

far as we are concerned,. we. are not brlnglng it back becausqnm
the p051t10n of an amendment is this that once it.is tabled =~
in this manner, the Admlnlstratlon 1s taklng respon51b111ty
equally with the House for the. manner in which the amendmenta
is drafted and for any foreseen or. unforeseen ‘affect the .
amendments will. have... Now, we have no official objection

to this amendment as - suggested by any Member of. this House
being drafted,: We have. not drafted it because we foresee
very, very serious ill- effect comlng from it if it is

drafted which w111 affect all. drivers -in the Territory
involved in an a001dent so I would respectfully suggest that
you get the Motor Vehicles Reglstrar over here which will
only take a few minutes and he can tell you exactly what the
agreement was and the details of it far better than I would
as to why it was not done.

Mr. Commissioner: Just a comment, Mr, Chairman. This is an
indication of how outmoded our present approach to mandatory
insuring under the Motor Vehicles Ordinance is. We are

just exactly 25 years behind the time; now this is exactly
where we, are and I 51mply bring this to Council's attention
because there is no,questlon at all in my mind that what has
been stated around .the Council table was to the abuse being
made of thls by the 1nsurance companies as it applies, as
has been 1ndlcated here, but I simply say to you that we

are exactly 25 years behlnd the times in our approach to
mandatory or compulsory types of insurance and the Legal .
Adviser and the, Motor'yehlcles peOple I am sure will be

only ‘too happy to expound on thls further, partlcularly w1th
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Mr. Commissioner continuescocoo.

regard to the fact that many drivers here frequently go

into British Columbia and where an entirely new type,
enlightened approach, if that is .a quick way to put it,

with regard to compulsory insurance, it is termed no fault -
insurance, is ready to apply. ’

Mr. Dumas: Mr. Chairman, I agree with the Honourable .
Member from Whitehorse East, and I also agree with the
Commissioner that the legislation regarding this matter is
outmoded and certainly should be revamped at the earliest
possible opportunity and I do think that the insurance
companies are: abusing this section. And I think that the
agreement that was made years back with the Canadian
Underwritters Assocation in order to get some of the
insurance companies into the Territory is no longer a valid
agreement. The basis on which they came into the Territory
at that time; one of the basis was that this be in here. .

I believe that we would not see an exodus of insurance
companies if this were taken out of the legislation at

this time, and therefore I suggest that we take it out
because I think it is just unfair legislation as far as

the people of the Telrltory are concerned.

)

Mr, Shaw'- Mr. Chalrman, I think there is more than one way
of looking at this. The first time this came up, to my
recollection, 'is when a person has an accident that was
objected to because it would be unfair. Now here, this one
is in relation to conviction. - Well then I don't agree with
"reported'", I say actual conviction and I say this with
guite some sincerity, Mr. Chairman, Why should people be
allowed to drive in a haphazard manner that's chargeable to
all people who drive motor vehicles. These are the people
who should have to pay the high premium because they justly
deserve it. Anyone can have an-accident, admittedly, but
some people are absolutely prone to them. They are .careless
drivers; they feel they -have the complete right of the-
centre or middle of the road..and there should be some way
that these people pay for thisy that which they consider a
privilege; not everybody else in the country, and naturally
when it becomes a matter of dinsurance it is all paid on a
per capita or on statistics involved in accidents. - Perhaps
reported convictions is wrongs perhaps that is not phrased
in the right way but certainly there should be something,
actual. convictions so that everyone in the .country does not
have to pay for these mad caps that are going around. - Why .
should they get off scot free? The way they can get off in. .
a new place is have a different name, different initial,

get the lowest accident rate and then smash up something
when they get here because there is no record of it and Mr.
Chairman,; I wonder if this could be rephrased by the Legal’
Adviser that it only states those people who ‘are actually
convicted, not reported° ’

w,

Mr. Dumas: Mrs Chairman, if I may.be alloWed soo

Mr. Shaw: Well, could I have an amnswer to the question, Mr.
Chalrman’> v L :

Mr. Legal Adv1ser T-am perfectly willing to rephrase it.
The particular form of this section was drafted originally
at the wishes of the Council at one time by a formal motion.
They actually proposed. it and their main reason was there
were a lot of people in the Territory were kicking because
they could not drive a car, and they could not drive a car
because they could not get insurahce. That was a specific
request. And that appears to be the situation in the last
Council v....1962,. a specific request by Councils I would
repeat my regquest that this be explored by having Mr. Taylor
come over here and explain exactly what the present pesiftion
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Mr. Legal Adviser continues.. _ S BILL #bL
is and what the past p051t10n was. He knows the history

of this section quite well If it s not necessary we can

take it outi If it is necessary, we don't seem to have

any option biit leave it in in some form.

Mr. Chairman: . Does Committee agree that the Director of
Motor Vehlcles come overn

Members: -Agreeda
Mr. Chairman: Mr. Clerk, would you so do. Councillor Dumas:

* Mr. Dumas: I was going to illustrate a case in point which
happened last June. Two vehlcles were parked, a third '
vehicle came around the corner, hlt one vehicle which was .
parked and that went over and hlt another vehiclej; all three, the
three vehicles were owned by dlfferent 1nd1v1duals,,unfortunately
they were all insured by the same agency° The 1nsurance went

up on all three owners.

Mr. McKinnon: Mr. Chairman, one point. I certainly don't '
want to throw any abuse at all towards Mr. Legal Adviser

but there .are times when I agree w1th him completely when
Council does not make its’ dlrectlves cledr but there is '
nowhére that this Council made themselves clear on this point
in the Votes and Proceedings at the last Session. You just
have to listen to the language: "well Mr. Speaker, like it

or not, Mr. Legal Adviser is going to llsten to the ideas .

of the elected representatlves at this - Mr. Dumas, Mr.
Chalrman, surely ..make available records that are g01ng

to 'bé harmful to the 01tlzens who have done no wrong, is

a wrong fact in itself and should be changed, and Mr. Chalrman, Mr.
Legal Adviser can go through this debate and find that‘ '
the Council was absolutely unanlmous in the pr1n01ple con=- ,
tained in Section 165 is wrong and we are golng to change it-
and now we are told that there was no clear 1ndlcat10n or
motion that Council des1re a change. I just cannnot accept
this type of thinking, Mr. Chalrman, and this is wrong ‘and
the principle is wrong and it has been shown time and time
again where it has been abused and used to theadvantage of ~
the insurance companies and if I have to sit here tlll '
doomsday this is one point that I won't change my ‘mind on
ever and it is going to change.

Mr. Legal Adviser: Mr., Chairman, I am not trying to defend
myself for not drafting an amendment merely because there is
no pure’ Indication from Council. I quite understood friom the
debate. thati-the. Council -wished. that it be.changed. :»I am not
trying to hide under a chair and:-I went .away :with this clear
idea that this was the Council's wish but nevertheless, when
the matteruwasithrashed out and I assumed there: would not be-
that much .difficulty; I was a:bit nervous about’ it,but the
fact there was a. background there, I. didn'tdraft. -the amendment.
I am quite prepared, if the Council wishes,:.to draft it but
I would like the Council to have the: benefit of: the' reasoning
which I had when I was: listening to this so: that having Left::-
the House, I wasn't prepared .to support an .amendment. in v
argument with :the people who were involved inicthe! administrati-e
accounting. I. just watched but I am not trying:to.= it.is
one thing to sort of know what the Council want, which T
didesos. and it' is another .thing to know by direct motion,
which is & 'command that. you do 1t, whlch ig .a different thinge.
w,.}.','
Mr. Shaw: I wonder Mr, Chalrman, would the Legal Adv1ser,
being a proponent of justice, not. agree that only the .persons
who are guilty of an infraction should be the ones who suffer,
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and that in reporting this, which I think should be only the
persons who are actually convicted should be on that; not
the innocent persons who had their car parked out there.
Could that not be changed very easily and still not hurt
anything?

Mr. Legal Adviser: I agree with the principle .that it is
most unfortunate that the people who through no fault of
their own get their rates raised but in the fire insurance
business, a similar case arises when, say a person has a
hotel; & case that is familiar to me, and next door premises
which are vacant are purchased by a person who is selling
furniture and repairing some furniture in the course .of his

business and the rate on the hotel triples overnight, as soon

as.it is discovered that there is a furniture store and

_Qmaﬂufacture's business next door. He had no redress, he .
could not say it is unjust as there was nothinghe could doe,. ...
Insurance is a business and if they don't get satisfaction .. -

in some form of business.... All I am asking the Council is
to listen to what Mr. Taylor has to say and if you are not
convinced, as I was, then, so what.. L

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Chairmah, T:Woﬁld be pleased to hear.Mﬁ},Taylor
if he can justify that his car sitting and someone smashes .
into 1t, that he has his insurance up° I would certainly .

- 1like to hear his remarks.

Mr. Livesey: Mr., Chairman, if you are in business where you
are in open competition, but in. this particular instance,

the insurance business in the Yukon is guaranteed by law;

you still have .competition as to whom you go to, nevertheless
you have to purchase the .insurance. I think when the

government lays down legislation as .they have laid it“den; “¢1

here where it says that the public must. have insurance,
then they should do something to proﬁéctrthe individuals
that they force to take out this insurance in order to
comply with the law and it is quite obwvious enough here
and when anyone has to pay for any type of judgment which
cannot properly be attributed to his negligence, I think

it is false . for anyone .to turn around and tell this Council;, 

or Committee or anyone else that he must pay for something
he hasn't done. I think that is absolutely wrong.
Mr. Chairman: I will declare a brief recess.
‘ RECESS
Mr. Chairman: At this time I will call Committee back to

order and we have with us the Registrar of Motor Vehlcles
to assist_us 1n ‘our- dlscuss:Lons°

Mr . McKinnon:" Mr; Chairman, the Council is unanimous in
their feeling that Section 165, that the Registrar of

"Motor Vehicles should not be able to give a driving record =

to an insurance company where a person was in an accident

has been found by a court of law to be not guilty or

involved in an accident at all and insurance is raised because
of the information that you give the insurance company.

We are going to change it and we would like to know your

reluctance as Reglstrar of Motor Vehicles to change 1t°

Mr. Taylor You stated that you did not think the Reglstrar
should be able to give the’insurance company a record of a
charge when the man had been acquitted~

Mr, McKinnon: Yes, yes.

Mr. Taylor: As far as I know, we are required to keep a
record of all accidents and we are required to keep a record

R
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Mr. H.J. Taylor continues...
of all convictions and these are what we give on an insuraice.
abstract when an insurance .company writes to us: We don't
give a list of infractions where the man was proven

innocent. We are only supposed to give a list of actual
convictions, that is all, and accidents that a man is
involved in. Now, there is no way, we find out soon enough
whether or not a man is at fault in an accident. The mere
fact that he has an accident is information that the insurance
company wants to have. I will tell you were it started. I .
will go right back to the beginning. In 1956, in the fall. of-
1956 we set this up after a meeting with some senior

insurance representatives from outside before we had an
assigned rluk plan. We were overwhelmed with complaints

from- pe0ple all through the Territory because they could not
get automobile insurance and they were given no reason what-
soever, the insurance company just turned them down flat.,

If they got a bad rumour about a person they turned them

down for insurance. . They came to us and they. suggested that
we have an assigned risk plan set up for the Yukon Territory
and the assigned risk plan was to operate on the condition
that we kept these records and gave the insurance companles
access to that information. Otherwise you would never be

able to get insurance and the insurance company would not

be able to:surcharge as they have been doing in the past

for bad risks. At that time they would just cut you.off

with no reason whatsoever. We set up this system at their
insistence.and it has been.operating ever since October, 1956,

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I wonder if Mr. Registrar
could answer this so we have an absolutely clear picture.
Is it the procedure of the Reglstrar of Mator Vehicles -to
advise insurance.companies, upon their request for those
persons who are 1nvolved, whose vehlcles are =involved in
accidents, even if they are not anywhere near the. vehicles
or that they are 1n no way responsible. for any of the
damage to their vehicles; it is still your procedure to
advise the insurance company.

Mr. H.Jd. Taylor: We advise ‘them of any accident that we.

have on record and we don't have to advise them of .accidents .
when there is a claim involved because ﬁﬁey have access to
all the claims. They are not really too. concerned with
records of accidents. They are concerned w1th the -record

of convictions and.we have now cut the reporting down to
actual criminal code convictions, I think at Council's
insistence and we don't give them these other minor con-
victions like municipal by-law convictions and what not.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I did not get the answer to
the question. Mr. Registrar is now talking about convictions.
I am not talking about convictions. I am talking about .-
people whose vehicles are involved in accidents; whether .

they are convicted ;or not, are theilr names given:to the
insurance companies to the effect that their vehicle was
involved in an accident® This is what'I want to know? -

Mr ., H;J° Taylor:: No, that is not glven to them°

Mr. Chamberlist: Well is it given to them, Mr. Chairman,
will Mr. Registrar answer this; is it given to them if a
person is acquitted of a charge of let us say careless
driving; is acquitted by a Court of careless driving. Is
the information that they are involved in an accident still
given?

BILL #4
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Mr., H.Jd. Taylor: It is, yes.

Mr. McKlnnon Mr. Chairman, there is only one solution to
this and that is the only information that the Registrar

can be allowed to give to the insurance companies on a
driver's abstract is when he is convicted in a Court of Law
and that is on his driving record and that is given; it is
rlghf and it i1s just and the insurance companies should know
if this man has a record of conviction under the Motor
Vehicles Ordinance under the Criminal Code but it is so
wrorng, so obviously wrong ‘that a person who is in an accident
is competely blameless in the accident, his peers in a Court
of Law say that he is blameless for an accident and that
information is turned over by the Registrar of Motor

Vehicles to an insurance company and his insurance rates

rise on account of it. It is wrong and it is so blatantly
wrong that this Council should have nothlng to do with allow-
ing this type of information to be given to insurance
companies. It is as simple &s that . They should not be ‘i>
allowed to give this 1nformat10n, convictions in a court, yes,
all the way and I would advise and I would instruct and I
would demand that Mro‘Legal ‘Adviser draw up an amendment

to the Motor Vehicles Ordlnance to take this thinking of
Council into form in thls Motor Vehicles Ordinance.

Mr., H.J. Taylor: Well, Mr. Chairman, it is not quite as
simple as Mr. McKinnon stated. T had the same thing happen
to me. I had an ac01dent ‘which involved a claim on ny
insurance company and my adjuster refused to acknowledge
fault and it was taken to court and I was proven to be not
at fault and the claim; 1n01dentally, wasn't paid. In the
meantime my insurance company had surcharged me some $30.00
per year on my premium and I went badk’ to the insurance
company, after the court case and I got my money back. I
got my insurance premlum reduced back to where it was before
and I think you will find that the man has to be at fault before
there is any surcharge madea_p

Me. Chamberlist: Well Mr. Chairman, I can't help but agree
with Councillor McKinnon. This Council has made itself
clear, made itself qulte clear the last time arounde We
asked for this to be- amended for this area to be amended

and we are asking again for 1t to be amended. Now, there is
no point in going. agalnst the wishes of Coun01l Jin-“this
manner because as far as I am concerned I am’ adamant in my
thinking on this’ and Councillor McKinnon has appeared quite
adamant, Councillor Shaw has stated” 'that for convictions only
he is with it and I am with it; we are all with it. Now, ,
we don't we just finish this up, Mr. Chairman, by Mr. Legal
Adviser saying yes, it is the wish of Council and thls is i:)
going to be done and an amendment made°

Mr. Dumas: Mr. Chalrman, I can only add that the 31tuatlon
in 1956 Wthh brought this c¢clause about no loger existsoe
There is something called the facility enforce throughout
Canada; everybody is entitled to insurance as long as they
hold a valid driver's licence and as long as the vehicle

is in substantial condition. Therefore the clause can be
removed, I feel, without any harmful effec¢ts to the insurance
industry and without any increase in premiumso

Mr. H.J. Taylor: Mr. Chalrman, ‘when you say. that are you
1nclud1ng the convictions?

Mro_Dumasi Oh no.’
Mr. H.J. Taylor: You are only talking about accidents.

Members: Right, right.
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Mr. H.J., Taylor: I don't think it would do any harm either, BILL #4
Mr. Chairman, because the insurance company has the
information.

Mr. Commissioner: What in the name of goodness are we pro-
viding this type of facility for the insurance 1ndustry for
anyway? '

Mr. HoJ. Taylor: We are providing it for $2°OO'per abstract.

Mr. Commissioner: Well, it costs $10.00 to make an abstract,-
but, Mr. Chairman, let me ask this in all sincerity. The
sifuation as I understand it is that in the first instance

we are reporting at the present time all motor vehicle
accidents. Now, it would appear that we have an agreement
that the removal of the reporting 6f everything but those
accidents which result in convictions is not going to have
any harmful effect by removing this from the Ordinance, is
this what I am -to understand, Mr. Chairman? Alrlght now

what is the matter with removing the third thing and gettlng ;
rid of the reporting altogether and allow the insurance
industry to hire:.somebody to search the Court records and
report these things to them? If we are going to do the thlng;
I mean, let us get right down to the bottom of the whole '
business. What are we botheritg reporting this for anyway?

Mr. Dumas: Mr. Chairman, I think the problem would arise
there in costs to the public .for insurance. Your 1nsurah¢e “,
costs would go up immediately. ~The system presently is that ‘
an insurance agent would see the list of convictions in’ the’
mail every month or three months and this is most adequateo"

Mr. Commissioner: . Where from?

Mr. Dumas: It comes from the police, I believe, or it

comes from the Registrar's office. I-think this is good

and this allows those people who are innocent, in fact

keep paying, hopefully, a lower premium, and those who are”
guilty of 6ffences, repeated offences, pay the hlgher
prem1um°: Now this is for the good of most of the people of
the Territory and I think we should maintain that. If we’

ask the insurance company to come in and put in their own
investigator and so forth, that cost is going to be reflected
in the premiums of everybody. There is no doubt about it.

Mr. H.J. Taylor: Not only that, Mr. Chairman, if I may, thlS
is what caused the whole trouble in the first place. It

was the insurance company's investigators. If they saw you
going in ahd out of a bar two or three times a ‘week they put
you down as an excessive drinker and . .yoeur insurance went up.
It is exactly that. problem; these. investlgators they hired
were not worth their salt. That is why they wanted this
system in and you would get -back to that stage again.

All Members Agreede
Mr. Chalrman Any:further.questions?'

Mr. Legal Adviser: -What has béen agreed. What do we rant

I would like clear direction-as to how this is to be dones

It may not be aichange to-this section at all; it might be

a section to the, a change to the section where the Motor
Vehicle Registrar must keep a record. In any event do we.
give them the convictions or not. Do we report unsatisfied
judgments or not? And do we report accidents in which people
have been involved or mnot-and that such information:as: the
Commissioner may:deem proper or not?
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Mr., Chairman: Well, I wonder if at this time you have any
further’ requlrements for the Director of Motor Vehlcles°

Mr. Commissioner: He had better stay here until we'get
this sorted out.

Mr. McKinnon: The one that has to be removed is the report-
ing by the Registrar to the insurance companies of all
accidents in which vehiecles are involved.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, why cannot we saye.e..

Mr. Chairman: 'I will declare a brief recess at thiS'iime, and
you can thresh it out.

RECESS

Mr. Chairﬁén: I will call Committee back to order, and what

is your pleasure? What would you suggest we.... Thank you <:>
very much Mr° Taylor° How do you wish to deal with this

item.’ - : '

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr, Chairman, can we deal with the Labour
Standards Ordinance as we can get through that pretty qulckf

Mr. Chairman: Do you want to carry on with the next Blll in
the normal sequence of things or where do we go? It will
take me a few minutes. If we jump around I will have to.
start keeping a record of where the bills are at. We

should be moving to Bill No. 6 but if we are going to jump
over to Bill No. 9 I will have to make some notes here and :
it will take a few minutes. :

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I move that Mr. Speaker do
now resume the Chair.

Mr. McKinnon: i'willlsecond that Motion Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Chairman: It has been moved by Councillor Chamberlist, .
seconded by Councillor McKinnon that Mr. Speaker do now
resume the Chair. Are you prepared for the question? Ape
you agreed? I will declare the:Motion carried..

MOTION CARRIED

Mr. Speéker: I will now call Council to order. May we have
a report from the Chairman of Committees.

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Speaker, Committee convened at 10:20 A.M.
to discuss Bills, Sessional Papers. Committee recessed at
twelve noon and reconvened at 2:00 P.M. I can report progress ‘::D
on Bill No. 2. It was moved by Councillor Livesey, seconded
by Councillor Dumas that Bill No. 3, An Ordinance to Amend
the Municipal Ordinance has been read in ccordance with
Standing Orders 78, Rule 62 and this motion carried. It was
moved by Councillor Dumas, seconded by Councillor Livesey
that Bill No. 3 be reported out of Committee without ameénd-
ment and this motion carried. It was moved by Councillor
Livesey, seconded by Councillor Dumas that Bill No. 4,“An
Ordinance to Amend the Motor Vehicles Ordinance, has been
read in accordance with Standing Order 78, Rule 62 and this
motion carried. I can report progress on Bill No. 4. It~
was moved by Councillor Chamberlist, seconded by Councillor
McKinnon that Mr. Speaker do now resume the Chalr and thls
motion carried.

Mr. Speaker: ' You have heard the report of the Chairman of -
Committees. Are we agreed. May I have further indicatiodns’
of the agenda for tomorrow. o
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Mr. Taylor: Mr. Speaker, we have Bills and Sessional Papers
for tomorrow,.

Mr. McKinnon: Mr. Speaker, I would beg the indulgence of

the House to be absent tomorrow morning as the Director

and the Executive Secretary of the Arctic Winter Games

are coming from Yellowknife tomorrow morning and I would like
to meet with them for finalizing of game plans at this time.
I would also like if the House would permit, for the
Executive Secretary and the Director of the Arctic Winter
Games to meet in Committee with Council for approximately
fifteen minutes at about two o'clock tomorrow afternocon just
to give Council an overall picture of what is going to happen
at the first Arctic Winter Games to be held in Yellowknife

on March 1l4th to 20th, this year, Mr. Speaker.

Mr., Speaker: Does the House agree to the suggestions of the
Honourable Member for Whitehorse North? Mr. Clerk will you
please take note. Are there any additions or further business?

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Speaker, I would move that we call it five o'clock.
Mr. Speaker: It has been moved that we call it five o'clock.

Are we agreed? The House now stands adjourned until ten
o'clock tomorrow morning.
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1Mr;“Speaker I will now call Council to order. The Comm1551oner is

Page 96.
Friday, January 16th, 1970
10:00 o'clock a. mo_a

Mr,fSﬁeaker'read the daily prayer. All Councillors were present
except Councillor McKinnon. ' o

Mr° Speaker. Mr. Clerk, is there a quorum present?

Mr Clerk: There is, Mr. Speaker.

My Speaker: I will now call Council to order. Will the Honbnrabie

Member for Watson lLale please take the Chair?
Mr. Taylor takes the Chair.

Mr. Livesey: Mr. Speaker, I rise on a qUestien of nririlege”this
mornlng 1n relation to my description to a motion yesterday. which,

“I'misotry to say, is prlnted almost like gibberish in the Journals,

T haven't read it all but I would like to give two corrections. On

page 72, vhere is says "Mr. Livesey: ... if I may add-a few words.

If the motion is' voted dowmn, of course, what the Committee is saying
ig that they are saying it has not been read and if they vote in

favour of it, they are saying it can't be rea&” This is 1ncorrecf
Mr. Speaker, what I said was "What they are saying is it has been.
read". 'I'd like to make that correction. Further down on page. 72

in relation to the same discussion, "... I am aware of and I- don't
understand how anyone can say that after a motion has been passed in
this Committee that something has been done that anybody, course or
otherwise, could ...". This is not what I said. Vhat I said was,.
Mr. Chalrman, "ooo I am aware of ‘and. I don't understand how. anyone .
can -say that after’ a ‘motion has been passed in this Committee that
something has been done that anybody, in court or otherwise, could .

say that it has not been done". Thank you, Mr. Speaker.

Mr. leesey resumes the Chair.

Mr. Speaker: Are there any Reports of Committee? Introdnbtion_df
Bills? Notices of Motion'or'Resolution° ' :

Mrs. Gordon: Mr. Speaker, T would like to give Notice of. Motlon re; MOTION # 2

Se551onal Paper No. 4.

Mr. Speaker: Are there any further Notices of Motion or Resolution?
Notices ‘of Motion for the Production of Papers? Orders of the Day,
it's clear on the Order Paper. Mr. Clerk, may we have the Commis-
sioner here this morning for the Question Period? I will call.a.
flve—mlnute recess.

RECESS I RECESS“Lf

now present and you may proceed with the Question Perlod,'.,

Mr, Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, as a preamble to this question to Mr. QUESTION RE
Commissioner, I wish to point out that' this question is being asked TRANSFER OF
because of specific requests that have been made by constituents in IAND TO THE
my constituency. Mr. Commissioner, this question relates to the Y.W.C.A,
land that has been’ transferred by the, City of Whitehorse to the .

Y.W.C.A. at no charge.  Mr. Comm1551oner, T wonder if you could 1n— .

timate why, when the land was transferred to the Territorial Govern-

ment spe01flcally for a recreatlonal site for the peonle of Whltehorse

ated and it is- 51gned by Mr. J. B. Gibben, former Commissioner of the

Yukon Terrltory'”Jhere ‘the authorlty for the land to be transferred

to ‘the Y.W.C.AL “ijas ‘given.” I wondex, if Mr. Commissioner wants he can

have time to prepare a Sessional Paper on this particular subject,

Mr. Speaker.
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Mr. Commissioner:. Yes, Mr. Speasker, as this answer will have to come
from another agency, this would be the proper course of action. I
wonder, Mr. Speaker, under the circumstances, if we could have the
benefit of a wrltten question so that we answer specifically the
particular points that the Honourable Member wishes to see- partlcu—
larly delineated in the reply that we have, Mr. Speaker? '™ : )

Mr. Speaker: Yes, I am of the opinion that this Should be'aﬁwfittén
question and be on the Order Paper.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, thank you for your rullng, but I hope
that this doesn't ... while the written question is belng prepared,
that this will not hold up the preparation of the information that
has been asked for.

Mr. Commissioner: Certainly not, Mra Speaker°
Mr. Speaker: Are there any further questlons°' The Honourable Member
for Watson lake° - » SR

Mro-Taylor:- Mr. Speaker,,inasmuchxasg I should say, because it is
now 1970, and because some years ago under the Public Utilities In-"
come Tax Transfer Act of 1966, theré were some Ffunds made available
for rebate: to the people of the Yukon'for'power use in the Yukon to
Canadian Utilities, I'm wondering if ‘Mr. Commissioner has yet're-
ceived any submissions, or can’'relate to Council this morning any -
information relative as to when the people of the Yukon are g01ng '
to get their money back° : '

Mr. Comm1551oner:i Yes, qu'Sbeauer, I am very pleased to be-able to
answver this question. —As Council is aware, they are familiar w1th
the details of this money toming back to the Terrltory, ‘and we have
had submissions as ‘to how this might be dore from the Yukon Flectrical
Company and from ‘the government organization, the Northern Canada
Power Commission, and we have been in receipt of advice concernlng
this whole matter on a gratis basis from the B.C. Hydro in 'our neigh-
bouring province of British Columbia. We have in our hands at the
present time, a preliminary réport and certain of the arithmetic on
this report, we were told we should have it checked out with the
billing agency, in this instance, the Yukon Electrical Comnany° This
is being done. We are preparing certain other information‘as re-
guired, and there should not be too much further delay until Council
has the opportunity of making the decision as to how they wish to
see. this money handlied and the Administration w1ll be dlrected accor-
dlngly, My, Sbeakero SRR

Mr. Chamberllst: Mre Speaker, a ouestlon addressed to the Commis-
sioner. Mr. Commissioner, in view of the charges that are being

made by cab companies between the airport and 11,000 feet from the

airport in the amount of $3.50, for transportation from the airport

to a local hotel near the airport, I wonder if Mr. Commissioner would
be interested .in resubmitting the Public Utllltles OrdlnanCe for con-
sideration, reconsideration by Council? IS :

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, at Council's request the Publlc'k S
Utllltles Ordlnance will be resubmltted° S

Mr° Taylor A p01nt of order, Mr: Speakero It should not be con-
strewed that this 1s the request of Coun01l It's only a requést
of one Member° ’ : : : '

Mr Chamberllst I rise, Mr. Speakeér, because I have to say ‘the same
thing, time and time again, for the benefit of the Honourable Member
from Watson Leke. . At any time, Mr. Speaker, that I ask a questlon
of the Commissioner, I -ask the gquestion on my own behalf and not on
behalf of other Members of Coun011q :

O
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Mr. Speaker Vas that a p01nt of order from the Honourable Member
for ¥ hltehorse East°

Mr. Chamberliet Yes, Mr‘ Speakero
Mr. Speaker: Are theré'any further questions5

Mr, Dumas: Yes, Mr. Speaker, some tlme ago I asked a questlon about QUESTION RE
pollution in the Hillcrest and Takhini area, and I was told that ° ANSWER ON
there would be a Paper forthcoming on it. I'd like to know if the  POLLUTION
Paper will be forthcomlng in time for discussion at this Coun01l QUESTION
Sesulon’>

Mr. Commissioner: Mr. Speaker, I think that this Paper should be
available in the early part ‘of next. week. We don't intentionally f‘_
hold these matters up but, Mr. Speaker, ‘the preparation of informa- .
tion of this nature, Coun01l wants to be as fully 1nformed as. p0581b1e
so that they can have the most dccurate information on which to make
their de0151on, and'in a matter of this nature, we know' what the 1ong
term answers to this question are and so does the Honourable Member -
who asked the questlon° He's not asking it in that manner, Mr. .
Speaker° This I am fully aware of, but I am quite confident. that in. ~
co—operatlon with Dr. Black, my offlcers will have the information . .
available that will permit a proper, intelligent discussion on the
problem raised by the Honourable Member.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, a further question to Mr. Commissioner. QUESTION RE
Would Mr. Commissioner indicate whether livery companies who pick up LIVERY

and discharge passengers or goods outside of one of the two munici-  LICENCES
palities, are licenced or have to be licenced Territorial licenced°

Mr. Commissioner: As I would gather the question the Honourable
Member is asking, is a cab company or a livery company operatlnﬂ inter-
municipal,. betueen a Territorial area and munlclpal area, or one or
the other” '

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Speaker, with respect, perhaps I could clarify
the question., The question is, are livery companies that are opera-~

ting from one spot in the Territory, delivering and plcklng up to
another spot 1n the Terrltory, both spots being out51de of a munlcl- o
nallty° s v

Mr. Commlssloner ) Mr;fSpeaker, I would have to have thls questlon
researched 50 that I can. answer properly, becauoe this no doubt falls
within ‘the perlmeters of either the business licence. authorlty or
under. the Motor Vehicles Ordlnance or possibly both, and I am sure
the Clerk w1ll have. the Registrar of Motor Vehicles research this and .
we will endeavour sso L'm sure we can have an answer back before the
sitting is over today, Mr. Speaker°

Mr. Taylor: Mr° Speaker, inasmuch as the prooosed Whlte Paper on  QUESTION RE

Taxation could have a very retarding effect. were it to be implemented WHITE PAPER
in its current form in the Yukon or 1n the north of Canada, I'm ON TAXATION

wondering if Mr. Commissioner could 1nform;me, (a) as to whether the
Administration has a copy of this White Paper. on Taxation on file,
and (b) as to whether any protests or, otherwise have gone forward to:
the. Honourable Mlnlster of Finance from the’ Terrltorlal Government at
this’ p01nt in time?

Mr,'Commissioner: Mr., Speaker, I don't know just exactly how many
copies of this we have available, but if the question is, can copies
be made available for Members of Council, the answer is yes. If we:
haven't got them, we will get them. Now, as far as any protesSt from
the Administration is concerned, or anything having gone forward,
the answer to thls point is no,; We are endeavouring to have the
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Mr., Commissioner continued ... : ' o
effects of this analysed, but there is somethlng I would llke to say
about a matter of this nature. This is almost & task for a research
oriented group. The implications of tax reform of this nature run
very, very deep. Those things which appear on tle surface are quite
easy to determine, Mr. Speaker, you don't have to have a Ph,D. from
Harvard to figure them out. But, the underlying effects of such

" changes, particularly in an emerging and a frontier economy such as .

iours,. are only available, and can only be made known to everyone:. '..
¢concerned by very considerable research in this field, and if it is.

HiCouncil's wish that there should be something of this nature done, -

I think there should be a request made to the Administration that we
endeavour to find out just how a study of this nature might be accom-
plished, what kind-of costs might be involved, who would be available
to do ity-.and then at that time you have got some kind of a- con51dered
piece of paper in front of Council and at that time, Couneil can.then
decide as to whether or not this is something that they would like to ::)
see presented to the Federal Government over the signature of the
Territorial Council as being their considered opinion as to the detri-
mental or beneficial effects, or whatever they may be, to the Yukon's.
emerging economy-as a.consequence to these proposals. But, believe .. .
you me, Mrs Speaker, when I tell you that this is not something that -
can be arrived at as a cursory discussion around a cup of coffee.

This is what I'm getting at. .

Mr. Speaker: Are there any further questions?

'-Mr,:Tayidr:‘ Supplementary to my last-questiony‘am_l~theano ﬁn&ére,;;

QUESTION RE
MEDICARE
PROPOSALS

stand that copies will be made available to Council?

My, Commiésioner:"l would be pleased to see that they are madé'
available; Mr. Speaker. This may take us a few days to accompllsh

~thlS but’ we w1ll get ‘them for Members of Coun01l

Mr. Taylor One flnal question this morning, I'm Uonde 1ng if Mr.
Commissioner has anything further to rewort on Medicare nroposals
to- the. Yukon from the Federal Government?

Mr° Commlssloner:-_Mr° Speaker,;Medicareﬁis a. form of medical insur- :

ance,.and it is a situation whereby you collect money with one hand .

and pay it out with the other. At the present time, Medicare or the.

provisions for cost-sharing in Medicare are available to all provin-

cial: type governments in Canada by virtue of a Federal statute.

Some: provinces have joined, others are in the process of doing so,

and at the present time, members-of my Administration are involved

in hearing proposals from the Federal Government as to how it might

be possible for the Yukon and the Northwest Territories to participate

in this scheme. = At the present time, these discussions.are very, -
very exploratory in nature, and are not committing anyone to anything. ¥:>
There has to be a tremendous amount of consultation with the Members

of Territorial Council, with the members of the medical profession,

g .~ and . this is a major undertaking, Mr. Speaker. The discussions at.
" the present time that are going on are simply to see. if. there.is a

ways and means under the Federal Act that the Territory mlght be able
to participate in Medicare.  Now, from where . we.sit at the Territorial
Administration level, I think :one of the, even after these exploratory
talks are completed, and they're a long way from this at the moment,

I think one of the major questions that has got to be - decided by thls
Council at that time, before anything else happens on this, is, (a)

do we mneed Medicare, or is it a beneficial thing to consider for the
members of the public here in the Territory. Now, it may well be

that individual:Councillors have .thoughts..on this and they may want

to start discussions or offer some guidance and assistance to the
Administration as to how we might bring forth information -for them
that would help them to make up their minds on this, but this is a
very major consideration, Mr. Speaker, and is something that can only
be decided around this Council table. Now, once we have found out
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(a) ig it possiblé “to implement the situation under the Federal Act

in the territories, secondly, if there is a decision from Council
that they would like to have these explored from the point of view

of determining whether they wish to have Medicare in the Yukon, then

at that point, we can proceed to get down to the hard facts of the:
situation which include as a very important element in this thing,
the fullest consultation with the medlcal proféssion. There is no
point to us instituting or participating in any type of ordinances

here to give effect to Medlcare unless it has the prior understanding
of the people who are going to be the nroviders of ‘this service, that
indeed we have a law that they are prepared to-accépt and prepared to
live with. Now, the decisions have got to be made at this table, Mr.

Speaker. There is no’ otheér place for thesedecisions’to be made.

They w1ll not be made by my Admlnlstratlon, R can assure you of this.

Mr. Taylor.: Sunplementary to my last queotlon, I'm wondering if Mr. ..

QUESTION RE

Commissioner, or if it has come to his knowledge as to- whether or not MEDICARE

the Medicare programs now in existence in Canada are all mandatory -

programs where you have to contribute, or whether or not these could

be a permissive program where you can voluntarily participate?

Mr, commiséionefe Mr, Speaker;“it depends on which side of the

political fence you happen to be speaking to, the various provinces:  :..

involved. Some provinces in theory, I believe, are permissive type
schemes, but in actual practicej permissiveness ceases when you ' o’
face the tax bill and you find that you're paying for it anyway .
Other provinces have the schemes whereby a portion“of the cost is
taken from the general revenue of the province and the balance is
made up by premiums.. You have other areas where it's a total: pre-
mium scheme. I am sure, Mr. Speaker, that if there ... there are
probably ten different ways that it is being done here in Canada at
the present time. But, I do' think that for the benefit of-all .-

Members "of Council, Mr° Speaker, that we will provide them immediately

with copies of the Federal Act and the opening sentences of this act
I think are really the key to this situation and it is worded some-~
thing to the effect that the federal participation is available to

the province or the territory, I believe, it is worded, on the under-

standing that immediately upon 1molementatlon, a -certain percentage
of the population has: these benefits made available to them. I am
going to use the figure here, I believe, of 75%, and I am subject

to correction, Mr. Speaker, Then after so many years, a higher per-
centage has to have the benefits made avallable to them so that the

questlon raised by the Honourable Member 1s ‘€6 a degree already laid
. down_in the Federal statutes as to what is permissive and what is

mandatory. We will see that copies of this Federal Act .are made
available to Members of Council immediately.

Mr. Speaker: Any further questions? If not, may we proceed to
Public Bills and Orders° :

Moved by Councillor Shaw, seconded by Coun01llor Dumas, that Bill
No. 3, An Ordinance to Amend the Municipal Ofdinance be given Third
Reading at this time.

MOTION CARRIED

Moved. by Coun01llor Shaw, seconded by Coun01llor Dumas, that the
title to Bill No. 3, An Ordinance to Amerd the Munlclpal Ordinance,
be adopted as written.

MOTION CARRIED ) fe'fuf

Mr. Speaker"f I w1ll declare that Bill No.: 3 has passed thls House°
May I have further indications of your pleasure?

BILL #3%
THIRD
READING

MCTTION
CARRIED

BILL #3
TITLE
ADOPTED

MOTION
CARRIED
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Mr. Shaw: Mr. Speaker, I would move that Mr. Speaker do now leave
the Chair and that Council resolve itself in Committee of the Whole
to discuss Bills and Sessional Papers.

Mr. Speaker: I do not believe there are any Sess1onal Papers before
Committee. Am I correctr>

Mr. Taylor: Mr° Speaker, there are Sessional Papers in-Committee°

Mr.. Shaw There were some yesterday, Mr. Speaker, and we d1d not
discuss them° I just naturally assumed they were still: 1n Commlttee,
possibly in absentla they weren't on the oaper° '

Mr. Speaker Yes, thank you. Moved by the Honourable Member for
Dawson, seconded by the Honourable Member for Whitehorse West, that
Mr, Speaker do now leave thie Chair for ‘the purpose of convening in
Committee of the Whole to discuss Bills and Sessional Papers. Is the
House prepared for the ‘question on-the motion? Are we agreed? I
will declare the motion carried. . : ' :

MOTION CARRILD

Mr. Speaker: The Honourable Member Ulll please take the Chalr in
Committee. o

Mr. Chamberlist: Which Honourab_le’Member,-er° Speaker?',.’
Mr, Speaker: For Watson Lake.
Mr. Taylor takes the Chair.

Mr. Chalrman The first item of>business this. ‘morning will be Bill
No. 6, An Ordinance to Provide for Government Control and Sale of

.Alcohollc Liquor. - I'll Just declare a short recess at this' time.

RECESS

Mr. Chalrman I'11 now oall Commlttee back to order. We have before

us Bill No. 6, namely, An Ordinance to Provide for Government Control
and Sale of Alcohollc Iiquor. ”The Commissioneér of the Yukon Territory,
by and with the advice and consent of the Coun01l of the said Territory,
enacts as follows " : o

Mr. Livesey: Mr° Chalrman, 174 like to rise and propose, seconded by
the Honourable Member for Whltehorse West, that Bection 1.to Section
61, subsection (1), of Bill No. 6, the quuor Ordinance, has been read
in accordance with Standlng Order 78 Rule 62,

Mr. Chairman: That was seconded by whom?

Mr. Shaw: I'll second the motion, Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Dumas: The @oﬁion was seconded by mei, Mr.:Chairman.

Mr. Shaw: Oh, I beg your pardon.

Mr. Chairman: It has been moved by Councillor ILivesey, seconded by
Councillor Dumas, that Section 1 to Section 61, subsection (1), has
been read in accordance w1th Standlng Order’ 73, Rule 62° I believe
this is of Bill No. 6. : . . :

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, before a vote is taken on this, I
wonder if the Administration will say at this time that any amendments

that were asked for durlng the readlng have all been placed in this
Blll") ’ . - .

W

W
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Mr. Legal Adviser: No, Mr. Chalrman, we haven't placed any amend- . . BILL'#6 -

ments in thls Blll° The Blll wasn't flnlshed, we were half way
through it. !

Mr. Chairman: Are you prepared for the questlon°A Are you agreed?
I will declare the motlon carrled I

- MOTTON
" CARRTED

Mr. Chairman: Gentlemen, as Mr. Legal Adviser has pointed out, there
have been no amendments made to thls Bill. The Bill is now at the
same point, that we left it last Session. VWe, left at 61, subsection
(2). (Reads Section 61(2) of Bill No., 6)°

St

MQTION CARRIED

Mr. Chamberllst Questlon° I w1sh to talk agaln on 61(1), whether
it-Has been read or not., In'this 61(1), we have the words ”In the
Whltehorse Metropolitan Area or the City of Whitehorse no tavern or
cocktail 1ounge licence shall be granted except in respect of . a o
hotel that. has at least” thlrty bedrooms'. Now, I have no obJectlon ,
to 1t belng left as is for the City of Uhltehorse, but I have’ obaec—
tiof’ when you.bring it into the Metr0polltan Area, because 1f sofe-
body wants to open up, put a unit at the intersection of the . Mayo
Highway, you have ;to have a thlrty room operatlon, and I don't see
that we should have that in. NoWg I think that the. words ”In the-
Whitehorse Metropolitan:Area! should be removedgj If that area ches
into, the City of. Uhltehorse, then it would automatlcally take effect.
I. wonder if Mr. Legal Adviser would see any obJectlon to the Whlte—’g
horse’ Metropolltan Area being removed

Mr. Legal Adviser: Mr. Chairman, the Adminiefration”has'no objec-
tion to it being removed. It was put in for two reasons. . One was
that there was a Bill beforeythe House which was g01ng to extend
the -City of Whitehorse to this area. The second was so that” the_
Council: have. an opoortunlty of discussing the thlng, it didn't seem
unreasonable. that a new hotel that would be placed veéry near the .
City of Uhltehorse, depending on the City of Whitehorse . serv1ces,v
should be subJect to the same restrictions one way or another, as
people who are only possibly one mile away. 4s I say, we have no
hard and fast views about this. It is purely in the hands of the-:
House as to what they wish to do. If they wish it taken out that'
fine. 'If they wish to leave it in, that's also flne°

Mr. Chamberllst In that case, Mr. Chairman, I would move that the
words "In the WhltehorSe Metropolitan Area or' be removed from that
subsection.

Mr. Chairman: I would Have to disallow that motion,'"i believehﬁhe_f
Member has a pecuniary interest in this regard. ‘ )

Mr. Chamberlist: I have already indicated my 1nterest 1n the prev1ous
Session, so‘therefore I can move, and I wonder if Mr., Legal Adviser
would glve his opinion in this at thls time, Mr. Chairman°

Mr. Chalrman I might ... order, pleaseo I w1ll not recelve an .
opinion from the Legal Adviser in this matter. Thls is a matter for

“the Chair to de01de and this is in llne with Standlng Order No. ll

Rule No. 6. Would you proceed.

»Mf, Chamberlist: Well, is it the suggestlon, Mr° Chalrman, that I :
“am hot permitted to participdte in the leglslatlon of thls Territory?

Is this the ruling that you intend to give now?
Mr., Chairman: For the edification of the Honourable Member ...

Mr. Chamberlist: I have read ifa 'You don't need to educate me about
legal paraphernalia.
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Mr. Chairman: - Standing Order No..1l, Rule No. 6 states '"No Member'
is entitled to vote upon any question in which he has a direct pecu-
niary interest and the vote of any Member so interested will be dis-
allowed."

Mr; Chamberlist: Well, Mr. Chairman, .I hope-at' no time we have any -
legislation before us here dealing with mines or prospecting or any-

" thing to do with mining industries because I'll let the Members of

Commlttee know where pecuniary 1nterests lle°

Mr° Chairman The Chair must’ only fulfill What it's set out to do
and must: do under the laws and rules of the Councll° (Reads Section
61, subsection (2) of Bill No. 6).-

Mr. Livesey: : Mr. Chairman, I'd like to rise on this particular point
and I would appreciate very much if Members of Committee would assist
me with my thinking on this particular point. I know that during the
last Session,  there was some objection to my thinking that in the
outer areas, outside the areas of the municipal boundaries of the two
areas in the Yukon that we have at present, that twenty rooms was nec-
essary for a cocktail bar licence, and I gave you my thoughts on the
question then, and it is the same question as it is now. So, I don't
want .to hold up. the Committee this morning, Mri Chairman, on this
particular poeint, but it stills seems to me: that the question of twenty
rooms- for a tavern, or twenty rooms for a cocktail bar cutside of the
actual boundaries of a municipality, all it does is denhy a service to
that community. -It.does nothing else but deny-a service, and:I'd like
to bring this once again to the attention of Committee, and I feel
that even if we read beyond this point, that Committee will still
allow a motion-on-this particular thing, perhaps at:a later date.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, on the same ‘basis then,-on the remarks
that have been made by the Honourable Member from:Carmacks-Kluane,
would it not be the right thing then foi a Member of this Committee to
get up and make the motion that I had previously suggested for that
single reason that has been indicated, that to. insist on thirty rooms
in a metropolitan area, three hundred square miles, and most of that
square mileage outside of the existing city boundariés, is most impro-
per, I consider, and that we will be failing in our functiocns as a
body if we overloock .an important thing like this. I've given you an
instance of where somebody at the Mayo Road wishes to open a twenty-
room unit, he can't open a twenty-room unit and put a cocktail bar

in it because he has to have thirty rooms now out there. People can’
not fill up their rooms in the .city during the winter time, so you're
going to put somebody in jeopardy of having a business with thirty
rooms in there which he cannot fill? That's absolutely ridiculous

and assenine. You're acting like a bunch of children if you don't
recognize this. I wish the business people would recognize the fact
that being in a legislative body must be in exactly the same way as

if you are looking after the people's business, -yes, dollars and cents.
It's utterly ridiculous the way we're allowing ... here's a new Bill
that we have here, when you can put some sensible legislation in and
what are we doing. We're just promulgating for the future of this
area just.so that we can say the Whitehorse Metropolitan area. If

that thing is happening, I'm going to be turned against the' concept

of the Whitehorse Metropolitan area. I think the Administration should
have recognized this right away and should have taken it out, not come
forward afterwards and say "I don't care whether the Legislative Body
wanted .it or not'. Why didn't you leave it out. and let the Legislative
Body, Mr..Chairman, decide whether it should go 1n 1nstead of trying to
push this forward and make people urnhappy. i :

Mr. Chairman: At this time, I'm going to declare a recess.

RECESS
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Mr. Chairman: All rlght at thls tlme soeseo Order gentlemen° © BILL # 6
At this time we'll call Committee back to order and we are

discussing Bill:#6 Iiquor Ordinance and we are at Sectlon 61

Sub-Section 2. -

Mr. Shaw: Now, Mr. Chairman.
P&,‘Chairman: Councillor Shaw.

Mr. Shaw: Discussing this section, sub-section 2 there has been
quite a number of suggestions that have been put forth and quite

a number'of complaints from members as to this being a little

too™ restrlcted in certain areas of the Territory. There have been
suggestlons that a certain area have it this way and a certain
area have it that way. It seems rather difficult to me to have it
possible to segregate the matter and I note that it says a tavern
or cocktail lounge licence shall be granted except in respect to a
hotel that is at least 20 bedrooms. As far as a tavern is concerned,
Mr..'Chairman, in the smaller areas, it appears to me that ten rooms
would be quite adequate for something like that. However, when we
get to a cocktail lounge, where we have this special privilege: of
~operating this business and the restrictions thereon, it does apply
in a different manner, in my estimation. At the same time I can
see where there may be some.difficulty in financing such a venture
and just for Council's consideration and for a matter of discussion,
rather than take a dogmatic attitude,.either one way or the other,
I think that certain considerations should be given to something
in the nature, is this, that a person that is intending to put up-
a business in the outlying area, wants to get a beer licence, or
what ever you-call it, a tavern, that he can have that by building
ten rooms. He can also get c..s. 1in consideration of ‘thesé areas
that are mostly.on roads that requires accommodations, that a person
be given sométhing like an interim licence, a cocktail licence. He
has ten rooms that he'd be given an interim-licence with the
objectivé and "the, what should we say, the promise, I can't think
of a word: that would fit that, @0 the condition  upon him adding
another: ten rooms-over a.three year period, to that particular
establlshment until it did arrive at twenty rooms. In other words
he could start on a smaller amount of capitol and with a ter room
facility and in each of the three years he increased it by three
and one third rooms, we!'ll say, so that in three years he would
have the full compliment of twenty rooms and at the:same time he
will have had that cocktail licence for a period of three yedrs,
whiereas, it would have given him an opportunity to finance the
further construction and énlargement of the premises. Now, I just
put that as an arbitrary figure of three years but it does give -
an opportunity. I'we heard around this table that the big problem
is the finamcing of it. Well, I think that most Honourable Members
are aware you start a business:up with the smalles reasonable amount
possible and thien from a small business you expand into a 1arger
business, and:.this is one way that I feel it should be c.... it.
could be accompilished, Mr. Chairman., I do very honestly and ..
sincerely feel that this is id line with Liquor Commission that
travelled all throughout the Territory, about four years. ago° We
- have to provide accommodations, partlcularly on the hlghways for
people to stay. as they go through. Without accommodations, it
would be just a matter of getting a bar and I don't think we. would
have these accommodations and that is:why I think, perhaps, that
we. could look:.at it, it.could be decided over a period of time but
T would look at it that this would be one means of possibly
fulfilling a programme . that would have. the same affects and-
beneficial to all concerned. . .
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Mr. Livesey:. Now, Mr. Chairman, I would like to rise at this time,
and although I respect the Hounourable gentlemen, who has just
recently risen, on this question, very much, and I, at times,

agree with the tremendous lot that he has to -say but: on this:
particular occasion I am sorry to say that I:.cahnot agree with

him in-any way,.shape, or form, for the simple reason, the wethics
of the proposal that he has been making are inconsistent with the
fact. The fact that you want to build twenty rooms you have to
rise to a point where you can build twenty rooms and:the:way to::
rise to it is to provide, for this individual, an opportunity

to gain revenue. Now where is he going to gain the revenue if you
deny him the fact that he can't get a cocktail bar. If he has a
cocktail bar this is an avenue where he can gain additional .-
revenue in order to supply what tourists are demanding as better:
accommodation. Better accommodations for-who is a guestionable -
spoint because as the business evolves in the north and: in the !
Yukon in.particular, at this particular time, things change. .
sfrom-year to year. What was necessary last year may not be. . ..
necessary this year and it isitotally,:I think;-completely. out-of
:line,. to say that and individual doesn't need avenues for.revenue.

s .i:He has to have these avenueso'Alrigﬁﬁylshall:wefsay hée has ten

crooms per - -tavern but if he wants to.serve hard liguor-he's got to
have twenty rooms.- Now. those:extra ten roomsihe's notugoing to .
:f111 in“the winter time andsif anybody willtake the trouble to.
:go along these various highways, that we have in the Yukon, and this
is what we are talking about;iyou are not talking about the.
municipalities, :Whitehorse and Dawson, you are talking about the

= places along the highway. You do have a seasonal proposition in
business for a-hotel, motel, cocktail bar;.and beer parlor. This
is'a seasonal place, if you.are going té-talk about the‘maini.i’
revenue, but what happens .....take a look.at: these larger
establishilents, and most of -them, in my opinion,: are catering:to

" bus.traffic, this is what they are doing now.: Bus traffic:- The.
traveller on"the highway, if you take a look'at the stastitics,
ryou'il -find out:that more and-more and more of these people,
‘something like seventy or. eiglity percént of the travelling public
on the highway, in the summer time,vare travelling'in trailers or
¢alipers) or something else, they have their own.acéommodation with
them. Alright then, are these'peodple .going to: berattracted so
that this man can: ' fill his rooms?. Everniin the:summer time.the
angwer is no. Theyralteady have that accomhodation, soe:iwhat are
you talking about, really, when you are.talking sbout cocktail
bar?: You are talking about local people who live in the local:
area, this is-what you are talking about, ‘or a mining:éamp . that-
moves into a district,. or you:.are talking about.rthe prospectors; or
something else ' that may happen in the business world or commercial
world. 8o why deny.any opportunity sell hard: liguor by saying you
have to have twenty:rooms that he doesn't need and he:could possibly
£ill them inithé summer-timey 'yes, this. istrué-he could, but in
the winter time, which is the longest season:in the.Yukon, winter,
not summer; -they have torbe empty. Now youitell me;does he need
- ‘these rooms?..~If hé doesn't, the walls will crack; if he's got any
type of plaster board,: or anything like that, or if he's madé of
logs they'll shrink at sixty below or.fifty below 'thosg logs will
shrink. If you've got anything on*thé inside that-isn't double
they'll crack up on him if he doesn't heat“them 1p. . -Surely you're
not going:to tell me he's going. to keep. twenty rooms: gpen.and
heated all .winter long just to get two customers. -Apparently these
two customers .are:always there. ‘They:rare not, I know,. Ilive out
there, I travel'on the highway, I can:go through all“kinds of
places that might, in the. winter timey have’'one car, twoi.cars, -
“and I've seen it happen:in the winter time.wheré most of them are
in the camp grounds. They:are not availing themselves of the .
opportunity to sleep in a bed. So what are we talking about?. We
are talking about the distribution of a commodity.: Surely - I.can
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get this point across to the extent that all we are doing is
creating a facility: We:say he hds 'to have ten rooms. You say
he has to have twenty, alright the people in that area are denied
the facility. They can't have a place where they can go and have

‘a drink on a Saturday night ortake their family or their wife,

or somebody else, this is all you are saying, absolutely all
you're saying and in a good many instances the ones where you
have your twenty rooms and more that everybody has been talking
about, nothing - but theory. Where are they in the winter time,
they re closed; up and they've gone out51deo 'Now, don't tell me
you're offering a service on that basis, you simply aren't and I'm
mighty sure the ones I can name to you, that have more than twenty
rooms, that have their cocktail bars, didn't build those twenty

‘rooms on the basis of the cocktail bar or so they could get one,

they built it because they had to provide accommodation in the
summer time for the services that they had created, because most
of - these places right now, in the winter time, are taking bookings
all during the winter time for the summer. Bookings from bus
compaﬁles, so that many tides, there you are, the hotel is full,
Itis full, why, because people are booked up, and’ that's not
because they have a cocktail bar at all, because there's a
business sense of getting as many people in there as they possibly
can and there is an opportunlty of making the most profit. In
the winter time their profits go down to practlcally nothing,

your costs go up. In the summer time your costs go'down and your
profits go up. This is the way it works and I'don't understand
anybody who doesn't or can't follow that type of reasonlng° Thank
you, Mr. Chairman. :

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Chairman, I would ask'a question df thé Honourable
HMember from Carmacks-Kluane. He saying that ten rooms seems to
be quite reasonable. Did I get that right Mr: Chairman? Could

I just have that c.ccs.

Mr., Livesey: Yes, Yes.-

Mr. Shaw: Ten rooms, O K" I think that with a éocktail'ldunge

it should be twentya Jhe Honourable Member suggested that they

could operate ten :rooms but they couldn't twénty. They could’
operate twenty rooms in the summer time but not in the winter
time, or perhaps it could be a case where it is necessary to have
twenty rooms open for so many months of the year and ten rooms for
so ‘many months of the year: Maybe that could be something that
they could resolve for certain areas that had only a certain -
population. I mentioned this Mr. Chairman, I‘think‘that perhaps
many of these thing icould be resolved without taklng a dogmatlc

-attitude right through°

Mrs. Gordon:: Mr. Chairman, T thlnk one of the thlngs we've .
forgotten is-in ‘the first instance when ‘people started: travelling
this Territory as tourists, there was no accommodation, and we
have four thousand visitors snd . tourists through this Territory
to provide their own accommodation and come in campers and
trailers and the one.reason why the establishments were required
to have room, in order to provide the facilities of cocktail
licences or taverns, in their various areas, was to provide this
additional service to other people travelling through the
Territory. These bus companies would not row be able to book
tourist travel unless those facilities had been provided five and
ten years ago.

Mr. Taylor: Councillor Chamberlist would you take the chair
please. ‘

Mr. Chamberlist: Yes.

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Chairman, in this matter I've taken the
opportunity since our last sitting to go out and poll my district
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the. south highway and Ross River. and SO forth and I have fdund

. that unanimous support is for the retention of: twenty: tosms

for a cocktail lounge but.they do desire to have it redueed to
“ten rooms in respect to the, tavern.: Now, I-think we should first
of all remember that a tavern in one .of these small commiinities
can serve, for off premise . consumption, liquor.  The liquor is

'lndeed available. The only difference is that you can'tisit in
“the tavern-and drink it, but you can take it.home. It wag:

suggested I think by the Honourable member from Carmacks-Kluane

. that people would like to.bring their family down for a drink;.
~ this, of course, can't be.done, where people are under twenty-one,
" but it can be done where-by getting off premise liquor and!going

home., I think we've missed something here. T don't know vhether
this was intended in the drafting of the Ordinance or whether it

- was not intended but it is since suggested that a person who may

have twenty rooms open in the summer would only have ten rooms

'open in the winter. I would draw the attention to members of

this Commlttee to the Ordinance as it now. stands, which states,

' as it now stands it would be Section 25, "Has &t least ‘twenty

furnished and service bedrooms regularly available for the

... accommodation of the trawvelling public.'"  Now this means these

have to' be regularly serviced. Now, take a.look at your existing
Ordinance for a moment. It:states, "No tavern or cocktail lounge
llcence shall be granted except in respect of a hotel that has at
least. twenty bedrooms.'" It doesn't say they have to be available,
for the travelling publici Pardon me, I'll return in a roment,

‘I believe Legal Adviser might have a correction.

Mr. Chamberlist: Yes Mr. Legal Adviser.

Mr. LegélﬁAdfiser:, For-adoﬁting:purposes, Mr¢ Chairman, I
didn't want to keep repeating bedroom ready availablesoc..s. and
it is in "B" of the definition Section.

Mr. Taylor: Well, Mr. Chairman, I noted this in my draft, in

any event and I thought that maybe here is where we could get.
Bedroom means.a furnished and service bedroom regularly available
for the accommodation of the travelling public. Possibly then

the problem can be resolved by.ammending the interpretation-of-

. bedroom.. In any event the people in my district have felt, and

I dia thls at public meetings in most cases, have felt that they
would wlsh to see the retention of twenty rooms as the requirement
for a. cocktall Jdounge, basically in order to have this type

of .accommodation in the community and ten rooms in respect to the
tavern.., The 1odge operators-on -the south highway are happy. I
find it difficult to understand why the north is so.different from
the south because much the same people travel back and forth but
there is certainly no problem in the Watson Lake Electoral District.

JThis.is~whatf$hey have asked me :to :.come here and do and this is

what I propose. . Ten bedrooms for the tavern and the retentlon
of twenty: bedrooms for the cocktall 1ounge llcence : ‘

Mr. Livesey: Mr. Chalrman, what the Hounourable Member is saying
is that the people in his district would rather be denied -the
service of liquor than have no bedrooms. People that don't use
these bedrooms.in the community surely to gosh are not more:
interested in having bedrooms. in the:hotel then the: service of
having hard: liquor...I don't understand this:argument. My people,
the most of them, are not it business. They are ordinary working
class people that have a job and they co it every day and when
they are through at -night, they likely either go to the tavern:
and have a drink of beer or they like to have some hard liguor. -
Some of my people are in business but the majority are not ,
they're ordinary people and if the ordinary people want twenty
bedrooms that they don't use to live there. Well they'll need
these bedrooms, Mr. Chairman, I don't understand how amyone could

O
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turn around and say to a man working, say, for the Department of
Public Works or C.N.T. or somewhere else , he's a school teacher,
or he's working for a private enterprise, he's more interested

in having twenty rooms than he is in the service of liquor. There
is something wrong bécause this isn't the average thinking that
I've come ‘déross and if the people of the north have brought them-
selves up to this high standard of education, in this particular
department I think that they are way ahead of the people in the
souths™ M, Chélrman, I have a doubt of the Honourable Gentléman's
descrlptlon of the difference between the two areas. I feel that
the average'lnd1v1dual, surely, is more interested in the .service
that he 'rireds than in the service that someone else needs that he
is not even .... he doesn't even know these people, they are

total strangers when they come into the area and: my understanding
of the people that I have talked to, in my area, is they would
like to have as many services available where they live, that can
be made available, and the way to make them availadle is to
provide ten rooms so they can have a cocktail bar. Surely this
is just as simple as that, Mr. Chairman - ST

lr. Taylor: I would rise, Mr. Chairman, to assure:thé Honourable
Member from Carmacks-Kluane that the people in my area are indeed
very ordinary people and I might also point out that I have no
disaster areas in my district, at this time, as wellcc.s

Mr. Iivesey: None in mine either.

Mr. Taylor: DNow, the people, I'll sight for example, the people
of Teslin. There is no cocktail lounge in the Community of Teslin
and it's one of our larger outlying communities. There is no
cocktail lounge there, but mind you there is one operator who'is
putting on twenty rooms as pér the existing Ordinance and hopefully
as per the fore- -going Ordinance. He's putting on twenty rooms and
going to have a cocktail lounge. The people have no problem;: they
go down..... as a matter of faet they are ordering their liquor
from Whitehorse and they are quite content to do so until that
cocktail lounge gets going. This is no problem. The working man
when he's finished his days work and wants to go down to the tavern
he can drink beer'with the boys and the tavern does have the right
to sell liquor, off sale, but it was decided by the people down
there that they didn't want to sell off sale in that manner, but
they have the right if they so wish, to sell off premise liquor.
These present no problems. Other places down the highway, in
Watson Lake, and around the Territory, these people put up their
twenty rooms, as per the Ordinance, and they built their hotels
and they got their cocktall lounge licence, and they feeli that it
would be foolish to reduce this thing at this time. There is no
useful purpose, as I stated before, the reéason for the rooms was
to encourage accommodatlon, and if this be an ..... then well and
good and I and the people whom I reresent would ‘certainly not be
in"favour’ of reducing the liquor pr1v1lege to anything less than
twenty rooms. Well, Mr. Chairman, I would like to propose a
 Motion, in this respect, if ‘I can find a seconder, that Section
#61 Sub-Section 2, be ammended to provide for ten rooms in respect
to the tavern and twenty rooms in respect to 'the cocktail lounge.

Mr..ChamberIiStE"‘Could'we have the.motion please.

Mr. Tajldr::‘I”don'f knqw whépher'thefe is a seconder, Mr.
Chairman. S ' o

Mr. Shaw: T will éeCondlthe motion Mr. Chairman.

Mr. Livesey: Well, before a seconder rises, Mr. Chairman, I
wondercoo.. Co : =

BILL # 6

MOTION #
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MOTION

second the Motion?

Mr. Shaw: I seconded the Motion.

Mr. Chamberlist: The Motion has been seconded by Courcillor
Shaw. . o o

Mr. Livesey: Well, I was h0p1ng to rise before it seconded Mr

Chairman, for one simple reason that T feel! that this is an
ompnibus motion and while I'm in favour of one half of it I'm xot
in favour of the other half and if it was separated we could
clarify the situation so that we won't be turning down both
principles in the event of the defeat of the motion.

Mr. Taylor: Mr, Chairman,:I‘feel'that this matter, we've discus-
sed it at great length, I think it's got to be:resolved I feel

the only way to resolve 1t is to Pose a motlon 1n the normal
manner, as L've done.

Mr, Chamberlist: Councilloerumasc_

MrﬁhDﬁﬁes. Mr. Chalrman, I'm a political realist, and ‘while I

agree with the Honourable- Member from Carmaoks—Kluane, on his"
observation, I know which way the vote is’ going to go so half a-

loaf is better than none and I'll be votlng for the motion,

Mr, Iivesey: ' I mlght add that Ira be votlng against if that'

,;what the motion may be.

Mr. Chamberllst. A motlon ‘has been put, moved by Councillor

- Taylor and seconded. by Councillor Shaw, that Section #61 Sub~" -

Section #2 be, ammended to provide for ten rooms in respect of

a tavern and twenty rooms in respeéct ‘of a cocktail lounge° You”
have heard the motion. Are’ _you agreed? Division. A show of
hands. Can I get a show of - handsn Agree 4 Oppose lg The -

,motlon carrlesu
CARRIEDTf;

" 'MOTION CARRIED

Eer;_Téylori i?ll_resume the cheif"at_thi:s;tiime°

Mr. Chaﬁberlist’"MrDIChairmah;’it eurprisee me no end that the
Hounourable Member from Watson Lake glves consideration to the

recquirements of his people in hls area, ‘but doesn't give

consideration to the. requlrements of those people in other '
members areas.

Mr. Livesey: Hear!"Hear!,f”

Mr. Chamberlist: I have ralsed the questlon with reference to

the words that were put in subJect to Section #61 and really its
based on the same theory" that has been glven in a ‘successful’
motion by thie Honourable Member from Uatson Lake. It would -appear
to me that it's the people in the area that have to make the

| de0131on, the jocular thlng about this Ordlnance as T said the’

last time wround last Session, is that whatever tavern that is
out anywhfre, people can go who own the tavern, can set up tables
outside the tavern and sell-whiskey by thé bottle to people that
come in for a bottle of whiskey. The people take the bottle of
whiskey, go and sit at the table that has been provided for by the
owner of the tavern and can drink. All he has got to do is rent

a chair for $1.00 an hour and supply him with a bottle and he is
serving the liquor right there on his veranda outside the tavern.
It is the blggest joke of leglslatlon that I have ever seen and
it's a complete foul up as far as I am concerned, because the
Administration have not come to people who know about these things
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and make their,.suggestions, they have Just gone aheﬂd and I hope

that the time w111 come .glong when the stupidity of this piece of
legislation w1ll fall rlght on the shouldens of those- that prepared it
in -the .interest of the Administration of this TerrltOfy and not in
the interest of the people of this Territory. ‘There is no. doubt

about it that the chickens are going to.come home to roost and they
have laid a great bit egg already, you'll get a few more later.

" Mr. Chairman: (Reads sub-section 3,440f Section 61).

Mr. Livesey: I wonder how this gfenting of. this licence assists
in the argument of the Honorable Member: from Watson Lake.

Mr. Chairman: Would you take the Chalx, Counc1llor Chamberllst°

Mr. Taylor: Yes, Mr. Chalrman, thls was g - rlght granted to this
sedtion both refers to the rights granted ‘under earlier Ordinances,
and:people hired their Iicences on the understanding of the Legi-
slation of the day and I.think the matter .is quite clearly defined
that these rights cannot be properly be denied- these people at. this
time.

Mr. Livesey: Now Mr. Chairman, how long would the Honorable Member
for Watson Lake consider that these should be carrled on, ad 1n—
finitum or otherwise. R o ,

Mr. Taylor: I will resume the Chair at this tlmeg

Mr. Chamberlist: Well Mr., Chairman, there is a sound question
that has been asked::  'You're saying Mr. Chairman, if we let this
go through, we're saying well it is fortunate for those people
who did not have to put a first class establishment in ‘so. many
years ago. It's fortunate that they were here to go into the

~hotel business at that time, but now the people have to up-grade

their areas while they have to come under a new set of rules.
Now, I feel that quite rightly they should not lose their licences

‘because they are established businesses, but I think there should

be a time limit as to by what year these establishments should be
up-dated so that all licence holders are on a par as far as res-

“trictions and qualificationg and recquirements are concerned. I
"don't think the Ordinance is taking cognizance of this in the

interest of the public again not in the interest of .operators.

" Now it seems peculiiar: that a person with a pecupiary interest as

an operator should be jspeaking in this way, but, L feel that the
public comes first and there is a necessity for us to show in
legislation that we areqpreparing in .the public- interest and I
wonder if Mr. Legal :Adviser can indicate whether there are ways
and means of br*nglng this to a spe01f1c standard

Mr. Legal Advmser..Well we'lve trled Mr. Chalrman in draftlng
Section 62 to the next section if the next. section was right,
perhaps the House would have the opportunlty to: debate the matter
at length. ‘ : S :

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Chairman, I think that the.Honorable Member from
Whitehorse East has a very good’ sound theory and.I do feel that

it is very sound and I am quite in accord with it. There may be
one reservation perhaps if a person did not. have the available
ground or something where it was you know absolutely impracticable

7to do it, which might occur in very few instances, but in principle

think that the Honorable Member, I certalnly would te: pleased to
endorse that theory° o : : .

Mro Chairman: (Reads Sectlon 62 of Bill Noo 6)
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BILL#6 Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, this glves a dlscretlon to the
.”board as to whether or not the establishment should be up-graded
 to comply with the regulations as pertaining to other licences.

" Now, I 'say that there should be no disgression but a fixed tlme, I
don't care if it's four years, I don't care if it's five.years, I
“don't care if it's two years, but it should be fixed in this area.
~ The board may say, while, because you have had a licence from 1964
or 1965 or 1962 you don't have to do anything to your premises to

up-grade it. Well, they can .say this. I would prefer to see

that there is provision so that the establishment will be brought
into line at a given time. A time must be given to them. It is

an advantage that they get over a person that is bulldlng new .
premises because a person that is building new premises, he has

to find the finance for a thirty room establishment immediately.
These people will only have to find the finance for a few extra
rooms. Now, I see no reason why we cannot establlsh in place

of this Section 62 that a ‘given time, and this is a time that
memoers of this Committee may w1sh to discuss as to what this time
should be, that there become an up- gradlng to match the regulations,
so that the time will come that if we say five years that we know
that five years time all operators are face with same regulations,
there is no one that has got any advantage over the other. T

‘would like to hear from other members of Commlttee w1th reference
to this p01nt°v o

Mr. Taylor: Councillor Gordon.

Mrs. Gordon: BsSically I agree with the member from Whiteéhorse
East but I can think of instances where an ederly couple may own
such an establishment. They ‘have no reason to improve it. They
are maklng, what they con51der a good living but the one thlng
that T think should be taken into con81derat10n under circumstances
such as this is if that establishment changes hands then it Should
be mandatory that the change comes within a certain length of time.
T cen think of particular instances where under certain circumstances
people who own it have no necessary or reason to improve it ‘because
of their lenwth of ten year in their place as it stands and in
consideration of these types of owners. I an sure the Member from
Whltehorse EBast would be most concerneda‘

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I find that as I said before, that
one has to think with one's head preferably to one's heart when it
comes to matters of sentimental interest and qulte frankly I would
feel as the Honourable Member. from Mayo has indicated that there's
a tendency to feel deeply for an old couple, that perhaps, have
been running a small establlshment of four or five rooms and have
a cocktail lounge, somethlng they are running themselves, looking
after themselves, and then to be asked, in s perlod of a few years,
to up-grade. Now, the thing is this, do we make the law apply to
all people or do we make it apply to some people. Thls is something
that has to be con51dered but the thought that has come forward
from Councillor Gordon's last expre851ons have some merit but
perhaps if and when a licence, not the licence, it shouldn't be
"the' licence, because one has to be careful, there is a juggling
going on in licences now in the area. . This is something that
should be looked into, the . property of changed hands, the ownership
of the premises change handse There may be a way to fi11l that gap
that's in there and I think perhaps gome thought should be given
to it, because it's a gap, I think that has to be closed. It is not,
as it is now, in 62, it doesn't take care of those people who will
“be.at an advantagea Now, if we are thlnklng in terms of supplying
the travelling public's needs and we have delapldated run down,
hotels that are not up to scratch, we are then simply supportlng
the theory that because they had a licence prior to these given
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dates they should not be intefered with. I think that's wrong.

I think that we must correct it, but I alsoc think that we must
give consideration to the local publics' needs as well. I'm not
all hot up about the travelling public as much as I am about our
local people that need places to go to. As has been mentioned
before by the Honourable Member from Carmacks-Kluane, that people
in local areas and also in the municipal areas have got a regular
place they like to go to. Now, they are never going to use the
rooms, never ever, because their homes are in town, this is just
a place to go for a social drink, you know. Now, what do we do?
T think that what we must do then is look at that Section 62 and
think over how we can just fill that particular gap. I think this
would cover the whole thing there.

Mr. Chairman: .Councillor Gorden, I believe, has something to zay.

Mrs. Gordon: I'm amazed that the Honourable Member from Whitehorse
East, who sometimes is so concerned about the individual, that he
would say this. Other members are thinking with their hearts and
not their heads. I wonder what he was thinking of, their pocket

or his?

Mr. Chamberlist: I have to rise on that. It is obvious, Mr.
Chairman, that the Honourable Member, if I've used that word
correctly, in this instance, Honourable, is proper, in making
that suggestion. I think that perhaps there is a lesson need to
be taught her in Legislative Manners. I ask for her apology

in this instance.

Mrs. Gordon: I would apologize but with the request that the
Honourable Member also accede and give me respect due me too.
Thank you.

Mr. Chairman: Honourable Member so inclined?

Mr. Chamberlist: I didn't understand what she said, really, Mr.
Chairman.

Mr. Taylor: The Honourable Member of Majo has asked that you
accede by apologizing to her as well.

Mrs. Gordon: No, just give me the respect due me.

Mr. Chairman: Oh, oh, alright. Well, at this time I am going to
declare a recess. That's it

BILL # 6






Page 113
Friday, Januvary 16, 1970.
2:00 o'clock p.m.

”Mfo Chairman: At this time I w1ll call Commlttee back to order

and we have wrth us today four guests 1nvolved in the Arctlc
Winter Games, and I will call  upon the Honorable Member from.
Whltehorse North to 1ntroduce our guests.

Mr. McKlnnon Thank you, Mr. Chalrmano I hear that I mlssed the

_heavy polltlcal meetlng this morning and it is very nice to get out

of the realm of the. polltlcal heat and into an aspect of co—operatlon
between northern gurlsalctlon which completely goes above all poli-
tical partlsanshlp or any politics whatsoever. I would like to
introduce to you the four people from the Northwest Territories who

‘have been actively engaged ;in Arctic Winter Games preparation.. First,

Mr. Wes McAller, the Executlve Secretary of the Arctic Winter Games.
We've Just had a wonderful job organizing the Games and. I'm sure that
they are going to be a success in Yellowknife because of this effort.

'Mr, Mike Hewitt who has the most difficult job as Northwest Terri-

tories co—ordlnator of the Arctic Winter Games, and this, means bring-

_ing people in from the length and the breath of the Northwest Terri-

tories and picking the teams from these people, holdingutrials all
‘ﬁ”}across the Terrltorles and eventually coming up with the. teams that
‘,,,w1ll represent the Northwest Territories at the first Arctic Winter

“Games.. Mr. Doug Finlayson who is the President of the Yellowknife

Winter Games. Society, which ‘will be hosting the Games in Yellowknife.
Doug is also the Deputy Mayor of the City of Yellowknlfe° Mr. Brian
Purdy who is one of the Directors of the Arctic Winter Games Cor-

’poratlon I'm sure, all northerners need no introduction to him as we

all know that Brian has won his case in the Supreme Court of. Canada,

- concerning the Drybones case and the Bill of Rights. It has been

a real pleasure to be assoc1ated with these gentlemen over the years,

’and I am sure that if you. would like Mr. McAller to outline at. thls

time just what the Arctic Wlnter Games has prepared in Yellowknife
in March. Wes, would you care to outline thls to the Territorial

NCounCTl

',MropMcAller Well I will very briefly cover actually four areas.
The fourth area I would like to call upon probably several of my

comrades here to explain to you, and that will be some of the prob-
lems we have met and solved or problems we have yet to solve. First
of all the' program of the Games and who it involves. The Arctlc
Wlnter bames involves three areas of course; Alaska, the Yukon and
the. Northwest Terrltorles, part1c1pat1ng in ten competitive, sports
and I stress this word competltlve and will explain it in a. moment.
There are. ten sports, very briefly, they are badminton, basketball
boxing, curling,figure skating, hockey, cross country skllng, shoot-
ing, table tennis and volleyball. Each one of these sports have
actually four categories. There is a junior and a senior category

in which you have the junior category, eighteen years and under, the
senior category. belng open. There are two divisiouns, men and women.
Now, I stress thls word competitive because. in our finding for the
Games we reallze that one part of the communlty had not been involved

‘and that ‘was the Esklmo and Indian populatlon,f Our efforts in the
4past few months have been dlrected in the area of 1nclud1ng these
_ﬁpeople in. Our problem has been to set rules and regulatlons for a
“competitive type of display on their part and as a result of the
o 1mp0s$1b111ty of doing this, we've included these people on a de-
_monSLratlon basis. They are going to present such ingenious de-

monstratlons as the. blanket toss, the high kick, whip cracking,
igloo building, that type of performance. Ve expect from each area
to have approximately 250 peopiea Now this will vary according to
the sports entered into and the maximum number of people_permltted
in each sport, but there w1ll be approx1mately that number from each

~area. They will all gather 1n Yellowknlfe, March 9-1k. We are

actually finalizing transport arrengements and the competltors will
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be arriving several days before and probably leaving a day after
the competition. I might add here that the program so far has

run into some difficulties on the international scale and devising
rules that will suit both the American friends in Alaska and the
Canadian counterpart, but I hope that after this particular visit
to both Whitehorse and Anchorage that these problems will be clari-
fied. I think that one other aspect to the program that is impor-
tant, and that i8 that the sports I think will be run as closely

as possible to or on a national level. Now we do not expect the
caliber of sports to set any records but we do expect for example
that the adHerence to rules and regulations as lald down by Cana-
. dian sports bodies will be adhered to and the officiating will be
' top notch. Regatding financing; I will just briefly outline what
- has occurred in the drea of financing and how this program is being
run. Originally, at the outset; the three governments of the North-
" west Territories, Alaska and the Yukon, laid aside $15,000 per year
‘to operate the Games. In other words, it's over a two-year period
" with two grants from each area. There was a total of $90,0005 - This
money has gone towards the administrative aspect of the Games, in
other words there has been more expense incurred with this parti-
cular Games because it is a first. Most of the money has gone into
salaries and administrative costs and setting up an office, buying
equipment and in the area of maintaining communications through
telephone and telegram and that nature. There is another aspect of
financing of the Games and that involves the actual operation and
staging of the Games in Yellowknife. I would estimate the budget
at this time to be in the vicinity of $200,000 and this is being
financed with the help of both the Federal Government through the
Department of National Health and Welfare and private enterprise.
In other words, the Canadisn Government will pay Seventy per cent
of that $200,000 figure, $440,000. The Arctic Games Society in
Yellowknife because of problems in financing which probably very
briefly was the failure on the part probably the Games as a whole
to acquire funds from the American Government to stage the Games,
found it necessary to go to private enterprise and to raise in the
vicinity of $60,000. I might say.at this time that the search for
funds has been reasonably successful to such an extent, at least

we hope that there is enough funds to stage the games, in fact we
are absolutely sure. ZXach area, actually there are three over-
riding principles. First as I have already mentioned, each of the
three : participating govermments will pay $15,000 for the two fis-
cal years previous to the Games. Each area is responsible for
transporting it's own people to the Games.  These are some
‘of the problems that we have had, I think Yellowknife is a growing

"~ tcity. It is an area which has had a number of problems in the area

accommodating people and so forth, and to solve actually two major
problems we have probably taken some unususl steps. Number one was
accommodating the expected 800 people which will be coming to Yel-
lowknife. This is 800 people composed of athletes, officials and
persons affiliated with the games. We have emptied out 24 class-
rooms through schools ‘and we are now presently acquiring 600
beds and necessary bedding from the Canadian Forces. At the moment
we have received three Hercules loads and expect three more by the

middle of Tebruary. Any area of catering, we kave found it necessary

to make a composite attasck on this problem. We have probably no one
- organization in Yellowknife feeding everyone:. -We have found it ne-
cessary to obtain the services of four womens’- groups who will be
feeding approximately 75 people each and several other commercial
firms who will be also will be feeding people. In addition to a
mine which is going to be feeding about 60. In the area of problems
I think that the threee major problems that we've had, Number one,
was raising money which I think has been solved. Number two, was
the accommodation problem which I think has been solved by the as-
sistance from the Department of National Defence,’and the catering
problem which is probably solved by the co-operative effort of the

®
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number of people in Yellowknife. Very briefly I will outline the
structure of our organization in Yellowknife. We have a Board of
Directors of seven people who are under the chairmanship of Presi-
dent, Doug Finlayson to my right and under him.he has seventeen
committees responsible each for an area, .such as accommodation,
catering, local transportation,. welcome, receptions, ‘medical and

. that type: of requirements.. We also have ten sports committees, so

at the -moment we have in Yellowknife approximately 200. people who
are presently involved with organizing the preparations for the
Games. 1 know from my own point of view that we have gone through
what may be called a considerable struggle to have these Games.
Ken, I think is only too aware of the many hours we have spent
discussing. the many arrangements which had to go into the Games,
not.--only from the point of view of staging the games in Yellowknife
but creating an international organization of which Ken is the -

President, which is the corporation and which is respomnsible for
the over~riding aspect of the Games, maintaining the symbol, the

flags, conducting financial negotiations and insuring that the
Games are condicted in or on a level which is in keeping with the’
policy of the corporation.  The Society as I might say in Yellow-
knife is or has been quite active. .We have maybe one problen
in Yellowknife and that is that we :do lack the number of people that
would be an.ideal situation, however with the demonstration of the
willingness of the people there to work, I think that many of the
persons- that we have associated with the Games now are probably
doing two or three jobs including Doug himself here, who is probably
conducting or assisting about four or five different committees and
still acting as President of the Directors, but I might say that
-= the preblems of the Arctic Games are by no means centered in
Yellowknife. We realize that first of all = in Alask&a and the
Yukon and the Northwest Territories; trials must be conducted and
the gentleman on ny left Mike Hewitt is probably facing one of:the
largest areas of land mass in which to conduct a trials of anyone
who would have to face this in Canada, " . all the way from
Froblsher Bay to Inuvik involving probably not that many people but
people who have to travel over a tremendous distance. We also
realize that our friends in Alaska.are coming .all the way from Point Barrow
and as far south-east as Juneau. In other:words, what we are
looking at here in the Arctic Winter Games is not so much athletic
records of individuals but these individuals coming together in a
co-operative effort really makes something unique, because first
of all it's truly reépresentative of the total North American Arctic
area. 1 think the Games in itself holds a tremendous future,
specially I think since several other countries have voiced interest
at least in being kept aware of what we are doing. I know that
people who are probably in a position-to help the Games, I'don't -
mean in government but alsoc in private enterprise are voicing c0n—
siderable interest I think in the Arctic Winter Games and probably
more so, not only Arctic Winter Games but in the North as .a result
of this project and because of the tremendous intérest in the North
without this cultural event. We are looking for an opportunity to-
not only represent Yellowknife or the Northwest Territories but to
show that the North is a truly united place among it's people and I
think not only united in the way of these Games but united because
we all face a common climate in a way of common difficulties in
overcoming the terrain. So, as a result we are looking for what may
be called the largest or probably the most spectacular presentation
not from the point of view of something that is! gaudy or showy but
something that is truly concrete because it is based in the hearts
and minds of the people who are going to be participating. With
those few words in wmind, I think that possibly I would like to,
based on what I just said, that it is based on the hearts
and minds of our people and the people who are participating or
organizing thisgy I might call on Doug who is our President of our"
Society to remark on the Games specially from his position as
President of the Society, and with the considerable responsibility
he has for conducting the budgetary and administrative aspects
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of the Gameso

Mr. Finlayson: The Games are really now starting to generate a
feeling of'unity and the people from our point of view are be-
coming aware that these things are happenlng,.'They seem to be
asking questions about this. I think that this. phase of it.is very
important. The hative peoples are going to have a chance to demon-
strate their traditional sports and skills as Wes mentioned not only
on a competitive level. I think this is good for whole”o”also°
From the society point of view and the phy51cal operatlon of the
Games in Yellowknife, we now feel we are over all the hurdles. The
financing seems assured, our accommodation is assured and feeding

is assured. As.far as the physical aspects of the. Games

all the sites are ready .or will be ready. The Town of Yellowknlfe
has expended considerable amount. of money on these Games.  They.
spent $50,000 on their arena to improve it as ,an example, not that
it will be wasted. It will be used in future years but it was done <:>
primarily for this purpose and all the other sporting facilities
have spruced.up and improved. Our basic problem has been getting
enough bodies. In a small community and in a growing community
everybody seems to be busy,however I am sure we have overcome this
now and with some of the professional help that we are receiving,

I have every confldence that the Games will be a success. I don't
think there is anythlng more I can say. If there are any guestions
that any one would like to ask we | .would be happy to answer

them and we would like to see anyone that can get there for the

" Games to come and bring their own sleeping bag°

Mr. Dumas: Mr. Chairman, I have several questlons to ask but be-
fore I ask them I would like to congratulate the group that is here
as ‘well as the whole Arctic Winter Games group. I know how much
work they have been doing over the last few years and it seems that
they have done to date a really fine job. Now, several problems
have arisen I understand and the most recent one is the problem. of
transportlng an American airline picking up Canadians in one spot
in Canada and dropping them off at another spot in Canada. I under-
stand the Customs and Immigration problem and I wonder if any-
~ body could let us know how this problem is being resolved.

Mr. McKlnnon Mr. Chairman, if I could answer that, the Commissioner
has been in contact with the Minister of Defence and they are ex-
pectlng a reply in the next few days whether military transporta-
tion;can be .got to transport the Yukon athletes to-Yeilowknifea

Mr. Dumas Mr. Chalrman, Mr., McAller mentloned a problem of raisirg

funds from the Amerlcan Federal Government I believe it was. I am

wonderlng what the breakdown of contributions. to the Arctic Winter

Games is in terms of the Yukon, Northwest Territories, Alaska, the <:>
Canadian FederaluGovernment and the American Federal Government.

Mr, McAller: Dld you say that there was a problem with regard to
customs, your orlglnal questlon to Ken?

Mr. McKinnon: This is the Yukon problem.

Mr. McAller: Ohy.it was, because for the Alaskans for example, we
are having two customs officials in Yellowknife to lock after them,
they don't have to land in Whitehorse. Answering your financial
question, what is the breakdown? Yes, the breakdown is as follows:
three partlclpatlng governments, the Alaska, Northwest Territories.
and the Yukon contribute $15,000 for the two fiscal years prior to
the actual Games, $30,000 each, $90,000 total. . The. Federal Govern-
menu through the Department of National Health and Welfare will pay
70% of the total operating cost of the Games. 1n Yellowknlfe ‘up to
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Mr. McAller continueS.... . :

$140,000. Now, this requires that some’ other body raise 30% or
$60,000. It was originally conceived that the Alaska Government ™
would raise it in some manner and it was suggested that they go
to their Federal Government, like we did, I should say as Commissi-
oner Smith and Hodgkinson went to the Federal Government, I think
that this plan did not work. There are a number of reasons why it
did not work. First of all, I think the Americans don't operate

" the why we do., The Federal system is operated in or their State

system does not have the close relationship with the Federal body
and as a result you don't have grants coming to the §tate, like we
have received by the provinces or the Territories. No. 2 is that
athletics in the United States are not supported to the degree as
they are in Canada by Government. They are always supported,parti-
: , .  which we are looking here,by
private enterprise and third, I think that we had some difficulty
communicating our ideas with the various officials, particularly
with the Governor of ‘Alaska who was a new man, having being ré-
placedbecause of the movement of the former Governcr to a. Tederal
position. So as a result, what was required here that $60, 000 or
some figure or amount in that area had to be raised by someohe or
else we weren't going to get money to operate the games. in Yellow—
knife. Now it was conceivable possibly thit we could have operated
the Games on the $90,000  that were obtained from the three areas,
but it was found that it couldn't be that way. We may have come
close but we may not have but we’ required at least some money
in Yellowknife. We found out that we need a lot more than we ori-
ginally anticipated and we will come very close to the original
estimate of $200,000. Well, our problem was to go out and raise
$60, OOO, S0 that’s exactly what we dldo :

Mr. Dumas; Well Mr. Chairman, we are looklnb at %290 OOO total and we
are right. One more question while I'am on my feet. Mr. Finlayson
said that we are welcome to come and: bring our sleeplng bags.' Are
all the rooms taken up or has there been any reserved? :

Mro‘Finlayson: There will be rooms for shall we say the V.I.P.s

but we would like a little warning that is for the general public.
They will be billeting and so on but it w1ll be tlght for specta-
tors.

Mr. ILivesey: Mr. Chairman, I was very interested in the gentle-~

men'. before us and their description of the type of Games in which
many are going to participate in the North when this event'takés*”
place and I'was more than pleasedithat recommendations had apparently
been made that the Eskimo and Indian people were going to be. cincluded.

‘Now . this to me,if they had not been: included and in view of thé' fact

that many of thelr sports are totally different to ours, and éspeci-
ally ‘in view of the fact that the percentage of native people, both
Eskim6’and Indian in both the Northwest Territories, the Yukon-and
Alaska’ are so0 evident that I think this would be absolutely necessary°
In fact without them, I was just wondering just where we were going.
Now, the questlon I would like to raise’ at this time is this.’ How
has the- Gommlttee before us provided for the fact that it will ap-
pear’ durlng the Games that the native people competing against each
other rather competing as a whole 'bddy, in view of the fact that
their sports are different than sports which we normally are in-
volved in and if this is not so, how can it be explained?

Mr. McAller: Yes, I would like Mr. Hewitt to answer this because®’
it's particularly suitable since he is arranging for ...

Mr.-Hewitt: The ten sports as listed by Mre McAller are primarily
let's face it, the white man's sports. I would-say at least 50%
of the participants from the Northwest Territories will be of native
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origins. The reason for this is that even in the open or senior -
events, most- of the partlclpants will be high school kids, and in
all the high schools, for example in Fort Smith we have 900 school
children, only 400 of which are from Fort Smith. The other 500 are
‘from the outlying settlements all across the Territories, Indian

and BEskimo children and our town is just bursting at the seams with
Indian and Eskimo kids throughout the school year, and belleve you
me those klds all know about basketball and hockey and you name 1t
and they can do it. Their reflexes are just that split second a=
head of the average guy. If you are talking in terms of the native
people already adult, then this is’why‘we brought them in on the
demonstration basis. Now I went across the Eastern Arctic in April
of last year and went settlement to settlement and they are extremely
interested, especially when I mention Eskimos in Alaska, they really
want to compete against these guys and there is no way and I took a
certain amount of literature with me showing me the sort of games
they play over there and espe01ally the Eskimos are fiercely com-.
petitive and tley want in the worst way to compete against the
Alaskan Eskimos. My only problem,‘the problem that Doug outlined is
getting people interested. I don't have that problem in terms of
competitors in the Territories. My only problem is getting enough
money to get all the people to the trials that want to compete. I
can assure you that for everyome that we can pay for, there is a-
nother one that we can't pay for. This goes for the adult Iskimo
and Indian people too. They really want to compete against each
other and they are going to be allowed to but in the regular sports
there will be lots of native participation.

Mr., Chamberlist: Mr. Chairnman, I would like to join my colleague.
frem Whitehorse West in congratulating the Committee and also to
join specifically in congratulating at this time, Councillor
McKinnon, who has occassionally shown that he has some other use
than being a Member of Territorial Council here. I think that re-
cognizing the work that has been done by this Commlttee in bringing
forward Mr. Chairman the Arctic Games as a actual thing is terrific.
I think that the people in the Yukon are going to learn by your
mistakes cause you're going to make some mistakes and we are going '
to get the advantage later on. I wonder if somebody could say how
far in the Northwest Territories are the participants taking part.
Are there any from the Eastern Arctlc, as well. I.am‘very interestedc

Mr. Hew1tt‘ "In November, in Hay" Rlver, ‘which as you know is on the
south shore of Great Slave Lake, we brought in from Churchill which
is in Manitoba, we brought in a team of, a girl's volleyball team.
These are Eskimos from the Eastern Arctic attending school in Chur-
chill, they are residents of the Arctic of the Northwest Territories.
They are merely attending school there and there is one girl from
‘Tanguntung, which is on the Eastern Coast of Baffin Island, one from
Arctic Bay, two from Cape Dorset, one from Griese Fiord. The response
we got from these kids one of who is say, six feet tall, was really
7someth1ng and we got some cute 1etters afterwards thanking us. They
got beaten in the trials but that wasn't the point. The object was
to get them there and we have the entries provided we can raise the
money from people in Frobisher Bay. There was just a curling play-
down in Frobisher Bay. The people from Pond Inlet,which is on the
northern tip of Baffin Island, made their way down. It took them
nearly three weeks to get down to Frobisher Bay and had a curling
play-down and lost and went on their way back. We are getting
response from that far.

Mr. ILivesey: Mr. Chairman, has there been any attempt to give good
advertising to the Arctic Games in the United States for instance, and
preparatlons made for an 1nflux of visitors to the eventQ' s
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Mr. Finlayson: We have deliberately held back on too much publi-
city because of the lack of spectator accommodations. We have to
be heonest with this, we could have 5,000 people and without having
places for them to sleep would hurt the whole North to have the
people say don't go North, there is no place to live. I could go
on and say what we are doing, we are having major press coverage
on the Games and films on the Games which we can use for publicity
in this regard to advertise the North for the future.

Mr. McKinnon: Mr. Chairman, if there are no further questions from
Committee, I would like to assure Councillor ILivesey that if he
wanted to bring the Beaver Creek blanket tossing championship and
enter them into the Games, they would be more then welcome to enter.
The concept of the Games that of course somebody turns up with a
sleeping bag, somehow, someway we'll find him a place to stay but
the accommodation in Yellowknife is limited but the work that these
people have done, over 200 people in this community involved
actively in Arctic Winter Games preparation is a total community
involvement and just shows how Yellowknife has taken these Games

to their heart to assure their success. We can already see the
benefits and one of the prime things that we wanted to accomplish
through this was getting people moving laterally across the North.
For the first time in history, Yellowknife is down here with a
hockey team to play Whitehorse tonight and it is continuing on to
Anchorage to play Anchorage over the week-end. For the first time
in history, a basketball team from Whitehorse is going out of
Whitehorse to enter into inter-city competition with the new town
of to see who will be representing the Yukon in basketball
at the Arctic Winter Games. The calibre of the people from the
Northwest Territories that have been .....and my pleasure to asso-
ciate with over the last few years has been a wonderful experience
and if we had the four involved from Alaska before you would find
out that these are the same calibre and the same type of people.

We kept government involved to a minimum so that we can assure the
Games will be a maximum success, and I would like to wish the
gentlemen well against the Whitehorse seem to unite and all success
in their trip to Anchorage alsoc.

Mr. Dumas: dJust one more comment, Mr. Chairman. I wonder if the
Committee could consider one more category of competition. Maybe
we could have a responsible government debate competition between
the Council of the Northwest Territories and the Council of the
Yukon.

Mr. Chairman: I would like to take this occasion as Chairman of
Committees to thank the Honorable Gentlemen present for coming with
us and outlining Winter Games schedules and proposals and 1 cer-
tainly feel that on behalf of all Members of Committee that we,
would like to extend to you and to all the participants involved

in the Winter Games our outgoing best wishes for success and good
competition in the Games. Once again, thank you for being with us
today. At this time I will call a brief recess.

RECESS
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Friday, 16 January, 1970
3,10 P.M.

Mre,hghairman: I will now call Council to order and we are

dealing with Section 62, subsections (1) and (2). Have you BILL #6
anything further on 62? The next section is 63(1). ' Reads

Section 63(1),(2).

Mr. Legal Adviser: Mr. Chairman, we would be eliminating- .
"cabaret'" so the words 'cabaret or" canrbe eliminated .
throughout that Section.

Mr. Chairman: Are we clear? (Reads 64(1),(2).

Mr. Chamberlist: Question, Mr. Chairman this section gives
room service, makes room service available to a hotel that
has a licence with a cocktail lounge. Now there are :
residential hotels which do not have cocktail lounge licences.
Is there any reason why a hotel should not be able to serve

in the room to a bona fide guest, registered guest, liquor.
Why can't we have that, we are liberalizing these things,

why can't a person get a bottle of liquor from the owner of - °
the hotel. He is only making a buck and a quarter on it, it
is not for money purposes. It is a service to the travelling.
public. .Is there any reason why we can't have that. We

are talking about serving the public.

Mr. Legal Adviser: Mrg_Chéirman, there is no particular
reason, it is not a federal case. This is a new. service.

We just picked a cocktail lounge because it is a tougher

deal to get a cocktail lounge licence. We are mov1ng into
this fleld ‘and we definitely agree that the service shouldnbe
prOV1ded ‘for the guests but it is unlikely that the establish-
ment say now only has ten rooms will be able to provide these.
kind of services in the rooms. We leave it quite at large
there and say the regulations can define what a guest is in
relation .to room service -~ being a new area we were: just a
little. nervous at moving into it. We. prov1de the service and
then we:.regulate it and see how it goes. There is no federal
case-out of it. » AN

Mr. Chamberlist: Except that Section (2) of this Section
reads 'regulations made under this Ordinance may define
guest and regulate the conditions of room service?¥ But the
previous subsection is a section which rea ly guides as to
who can give room service because it states notwithstanding
any -of the provisions of this Ordinance a licensee of a
cocktaill lounge may sell; now it means then that you have

to have a cocktail lounge licence. It is peculiar that the
hotel needs 30 rooms to have a tavern yet the tavern can't
send any beer up to a room but if you have a cocktail lounge
licence with 30 rooms.you'qan send hard ligquor up. You see
there is an entirely different.situation that is developing.
Now you. are saying that if you have a 30 room licence, a 30
room hotel in Whitehorse and you have a tavern 1lcehce, you
can't send beer up to one of the rooms because" 1t ‘has a beer
licence but you must have a 30 room llcence, 30 room hotel
nevertheless, but if you have.a 30 room hotel and you -got a
cocktail llcence, then you take whiskey to the room so it
deprives a tavern operator of sending beer and giving room
service and likewise I say that a man has a 30 room hotel in
Whitehorse, or motels, the Stratford has 60 rooms, he is -
serving the public yet one of his guests wants to have a
bottle of liquor has to go and buy.it somewhere else to have
it -in his room. Now why can't we recognize that he is
performing a service to his people and why not say that
notwithstanding any provisions of. .this Ordinance, liquor may
be sold to a bona fide guest in his .room., . Why not have that,
but only a hona fide guest.: : BT
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Mr. Legal Adviser: Mr. Chairman, this is the way the cookie
crumbles. I haven't an awful lot of sympathy for people who
have say a tavern licence and don't provide the facilities
for selling hard liquor. The bulk of-liquor. served to hotel -

‘guests .- I'm not speaking of course from personal experience-

is hard liquor. There are not that many bottles of beer ori.:
pints of draft beer sent up. This is just the way we design
it, it is the way we like it; if the Council wants to do
otherwise it is certainly a matter for them but this is a

step in the right direction I think, to be able to ring a =
bell and have somebody bring up a drink which they can't do. . .
now,

Mr. Dumas: Speaking for myself I think this is more than
adequate. That is just the way it is. If you have a cocktail
lounge licence and you have to put up 30 rooms to get a
cocktail lounge licence in the 'greater metropolitan area,

then. you have .this privilege.  If you have a tavern licence!
you don't have. the privilege. There is no discrimination- -
here.  You just can't cover every. possibility and every: :
shack and.every two room motel in the whole Yukon Terrltory° e
There just is 'no way that: you can do it under these :
regulations. “However, theré. is one point missed as p01nted
out: by my colleague on my left that there are no hours
attached to the selling and serving of liquor in the rooms.:

Mr. Legal Adviser: If it's necessary to define hours we can
do it by regulations because it can be done by regulations.
It may well be, as some of the Honourable Members know that
when you go to Edmonton and you are passing through and you
stay at the MacDonald or somewhere and you arrive at ' one:
o'clock in the morning and you can't get a drink whereas in
more civilized placés in Edmonton you can. ring a bell and
you can get it at four o'clock in the morning as you- may
arrive at four o'clock in the morning. :

Mr. leesey: Mr. Chalrman, I would say it is high time we
made the' Yukon a civilized place. When wé are talking about
civility surely we are talking about the same process of .
gratuities to people who are in the tavern business as those
in the cocktail lounge and there is just simply no sense in
keeping these things separate. If we:'want to keep them
separate-then all you are doing is exhibiting prejudice because
there has been-too ' much prejudice as it is and far too little
overall common: sense used in relation to liguor in the Yukon
despite:the fact that I think we have the highest per capita
consumption. Surely the arguments that the legislation that
we have 'been using over. the years that this is controlling:
the liquor situation: is totally hopeless; if- Wwe are talking
about the facts as they are before us at the moment.. The
reason for-all- the legislation was supposed to be so that we
control the consumption of liquor and we are going to keep

the consumption of liquor dowh, well the reverse is the case..::
The more regulations you have the more consumption. Surely -
I brought this up many times while I have been on my feet.

in this Chamber, Mr. Chairman, whereby during the last war:
when they put on all the regulations and they certainly laid
down all these stipulations and you had to wait in.line at-
various’ liquor stores because of rationing. You had more-
consumption, more péople standing on theé streets waiting‘fdr .
it because of-all the red tape and there is far too much: . :

red tape in the distribution. of’liquor in. the’ Yukon.- Surely
we can recognizé the fact that it is the moral value. of -
drinking that is moreé important and not the legal status.-

All we hear in this Chamber is legal status and we don't want
this stuff so I would.say, Mr. Chairman, we should give the
same- privileges to those who have a tavern and those who have
a cocktail bar. There is no point in trying to start: this
class conscious rush to red tape. It makes no sensé whatsoever
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Mr. Livesey continues.... - BILL #6
and I certainly agree with the Honourable Member that the
privileges should be the same Thank you Mr. Chairmans

Mr. Chamberlist: 4 p01nt that is being overlooked and I thlnk
we should look at it very closely, a tavern on the highway
that has ten rooms, when a person lives in that room that is
his room. Now he can get hard liquor from the tavern because
he goes to the tavern and buys a bottles He can buy also a:
case of beer, as this is his room. He takes this to his room and
does whatever he likes with it but in an areas where you
have to hdve 30 rooms you can't do that because you have to
have room service. Now a cocktall lounge, where you:'say a
cocktail lounge you can have room service; that is you can-
phone and say to the bartender deliver me a scotch and water
so somebody delivers thé scotch and water. But if you ‘have a
tavern you can't say deliver a bottle of beer., What you have
to ‘do is walk down the hall, buy the bottle of beer and take
it to your room yourself. - Now this is permissive under the
law, is thls not rlght> S ‘ ) s S

Mr.‘ Legal Advisér: Oh, yes, I think all the men can“carry
it-they aré big men. - S S ST T

Mr, Chamberlist: You see, this is the jocular attitude that

is ‘being permitted by the Administration continuously. “Tt is -
something funny, something they put in for their purposges;

if you don't want it you take it out but this should not ‘be

the attitude. The attitude should be that the public has got
to be served and we are not serving the public. It is
hypocrisy when we say if you telephone for a se¢otch and whiskey,
for a scotch and water you ..canh have it delivered to your room.
But if you need a beer bécause you have a tavern instead of a -
cocktail lounge the same amolint of rooms, what happens. You
can't get it. What about the situation where a person- hasn't
got a cocktail lounge licence,-hasn't got a tavern licence
but he has a dining room ‘licence with a hotel. You mean a
person doesn't want to-go to 'a dining room to eat because

he is not well. He doesn't want to dress so he picks up a
telephone and says send me up my dinner and with it a drink.
You can"t. He has to go down to the dining room and drink

it in there., The stupidity of these things must be recognized
by the Members of this Committee. We are not serving the
publlc by lettlng this type of thlng through°

Mr° Chalrman Coun01ller Chamberllst'w1ll you take ‘the Chair?

Mr., Taylor: Mr. Chairman, I don't see where we are getting
anywhere in this debate. I will tell you why. There are a lot
of things in this world we can't do’and if we attempt, all the
way through this Ordinance to make all the things we can't do

so that we can do them, we might just as well not have an
Ordinance at all. We might as well throw the liquor question
wide open, retail llquor ‘from a government liquor store to
énsufe ‘the taxes are paid, throw it to the wind, and let the"
kids take it to school with them or do anything you want “but
obv1ously in thls soc1ety ‘this does not work. Now what we have
done is come up “with a piece of as progre851ng a liguor
leglslatlon &s can be found anywhere in the Dominion -of Canada
or indeed it is-as liberal over in the State of Alaska i “some
respectss - Now: we have some, we have nineteen year olds dﬁlnklng
here and there are no ninéteen year olds drinking in Alaska’

to my knowledge but in any event we are coming upu.with a good
piece of legislation and it seems to me we are gelng to have

to give and take-all the way down-‘the line. When it comes to
this question of Foom: ‘service, and I feel it is. quite fair, that
a licensee who has a hotel regardless of how many rooms and he
has a cocktail lounge and he has guests in his hotel, he can
provide them with room service under the legislation as proposed.
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However, if he has not a cocktail lounge licence what kind~

of lincence are you going to create for this situation for

all the hotel and motel operators up and down the Alaska
Highway. You have to make it fair for everybody so that means
that every hotel operator can.be serving booze out of his
little 2 x 4 office in a hotel shop with no controls on it,.
no licencing, then what about the licenced operator, what

is he going to do? He is paying a licence of so many

hundred dollars & year for the privilege of serving liquor

and he has lived up to all these other commitments that are
laid down in the Ordinance. What is he going to say about
this? Now, if you loock at it realistically you will find
that, without all these other side issues and incidents, we
are attempting by some method or another, possibly.putting
beer into grocéry stores,.a subject which we will be discussing
later ‘'on.I am sure and it may be that we may decide, in order
to get.beer on Sundays as we do during the week, that we might \/)
say all licensees may be able to serve off premise beer on

Sunday. I don't know what we are going to do when we get to

that question, but certainly this piece of legislation is

making liquor more available than ever before for the general .

public and I think on this point this section is good and it. .

should be left as is.

Mr, Dumas: Mr. Chairman, I think there lhave been a couple of
good points raised and one that if there is a tavern in the
building and no cocktail lounge, because it would not be
necessary if there were a cocktail lounge under the Ordinance.
as proposed. If there is a tavern they should be allowed to
-serve. beer to the rooms. If there is a dining room they -
certainly should be allowéd to serve liguor with the meals
that they serve in tlhie rooms. There may be only a dining room
in the hotel but certainly. if you can have liquor with your
meal if-you go to the dining room and they serve the meals -
in the room, you should be able to have it there. However,
there is no way that-a hotel that has neither a tavern or
cocktail: lounge licence or dining room licence should be
selling-liquor.so I think I would go along with the changes
in there to read that where there is only a tavern and where
there ‘is.only: a dining room, that they be allowed to serve
liguor in the rooms. ' : .

Mrs. Gordon: Knowing the travelling public, having sometimes

been the travelling public myself, T am quite sure that every

member of the. travelling public will patronize the areas where

the service they want is provided. If they want room service,

no matter: what type of.room service, whether beer or hard

liquor,:this is the type of place they will patronize and the i:}
man. who has .an establishment that wants to draw a particular >
type of trade, he will provide this kind of service. There is

no other answer to the situation.

Mr. Taylor: Just before I resume the Chair, in.light of the
remarks: of the .Honourable Member from Whitehorse West, I would
like to say that when you are considering, and if. you consider
the matteér of getting beer out of a hotel on a room service:
basis that only has a tavern and no cocktail lounge, if and
when we consider the question again of how we are going to make
beer available on Sundays and if we decide at that point in:

- time that any tavern can sell beer for off premise sales on a .
Sunday or any licensee for that matter, then your problem is-. -
answered in any. event ‘because of there is a tavern in the
premise, the tavern is entitled to sell off premise beer

so you.can deliver it to his door: or he come down and get it.
In other words I don't. think it is that important a:point.
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Mr. Livesey: Mr. Chairman, this debate sounds more like a =~ "BILL#6
propagation of'a“self flghteous tribunal. What sense could
there possibly be in one man- taklng a bottle of liquor into

a room if he has” a cocktail bar and the other one, because

he has a tavern he can't carry ‘it to the room. What are we
talking about; this is rldlCUlOUSo_ Why don't we make it
equal. No one in business is g01ng to understand that anyway.
This is just once agaln, in my* estlmatlon, administrative
thinking and we were not elected on the basis of administa-
tive thinking and we have the power to change this Ordinance
if we want to and let us have the intestinal fortitude to do-
it.

Mr. McKinnon: I would like to hear Mr. Legal Adviser's
objections; if a place has a tavern licence, what dlfflcultlesﬂ
there :would be in prOV1d1ng an amendment to allow the ﬁavern R
to serve, oraaocthe tavern licence to be allowed to serve ‘beer
to a' person in his” :oom because if a person has a dlnlng room
lounge licence and serves a meal in a room, what dlfflculty

it would be to amendlng the Ordinance to allow such dining
room licence to bring a drink to’ the person ordering a meal

in his room. It seems sensible to me.

Mr. Legal Adviser: You can have a dining room licence without
a hotel but any hotel which has a dining room will almost
certainly have a cocktall 1oungec This is automatlc S0

I don't think. we can serlously consider dlnlng rooms. It
might . work. out thls way that a person may have a dining room
without hav1ng any bar at 'all attached to a motel in which
event he''is belng treated completely differently by reason of
hav1ng a dlnlng room licence than any other business. because
he has ‘liquor. pr1v1leges w1thout the: neces51ty to have a
certain number or:a certain’ ‘class or a, certain type of*bedroom
attached to" 1t,‘ becduse a dining room is 1ndependent like

an English Public Housej 1t has no condition attached to it
that he must have so many bedrooms so I think that first of
all we can ex¢lude dining rooms from consideration ... -Now

so far as a cocktail licence and tavern licence is concerned,
there are many taverns which can go into five bedrooms = they
are not serlously in a position to prov1de room service, they
don't have.thé staff or the facilities. As well as that,
except. in relation to Whitehorse alone,” there is a dlfference'
in standards, different conditions between the particular -
premlse which has a tavern and a cocktail lounge. ‘The person
with a cocktail lounge is usually a hlgher grade and he is '
setting out to malntaln higher standards and charges more and
his guests expect a different type of service. -Now this isn't
entirely true because conditions change along the highway but
more than that is the fact that the guest, he wants his service
and he expects room service for alcohol.  He expects to be
able to order the service he wants which may be beer, may

be gin and tonic, etco, the tavern people can only sell him
beer. Usually you.can gear up for these type of salescooo

he doesn't have the staff to provide, after—hour service and ¥
look after him. Most of them are smaller operators and the
thought was and, T thlnk far from trylng to limit the members,
this partlcular sectlon was put in by the Admlnlstratlon° ' '

_It wasn't in the prev1ous Ordinance.

Mr° Chamberlistﬁ All ‘of it was put in by the Administration.

‘Nre Legal Adviser: Not one of the Honourable Members suggested

that’ thls change be made. - It was purely the Administration
trylng to make 1mprovements that suggested this. Now, we
moved slowly,‘we are not trying to make a federal case out of"
it. We moved slowly w1th a certain amount of caution to see’
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; what we can allow in it. There very well may be abuse,

abuse in some of the premises in Whitehorse who get this
service and that is why we have it in, that we are going to
regulate it, with regulations rather than try and invent at
this time an answer to all the problems that we may face in
the future. It is purely in the hands of the House whether
they let - what type of licence can have this service. This
is our suggested type of section; we are happy with it but if
the Members want to extent it that is purely a matter for them.

Mr. Taylor: I will resume the Chair.

Mr. Chamberlist: It appears to me, and I said this a day

or so ago, that when the Administration brings forward
legislation and puts into thet legislation areas that they

know full well will be contested, they are really creating

a barrier between Administration and this Legislative body..
There is no doubt in my mind that we will take as an example
a very fine establishment, the Edgewater Hotel, I tell.you 1.

am not connected in a pecuniary way with it, now they have, a‘f”
dining room there which I consider a' first class one.. One “:'
of the guests in that hotel wishes to order a steak dlnner '
and asks for a drink to be sent up, with the dinner and as

a part of.the dinner, he will not be able to have it and it
seems to me a plece of stupidity that we are trylng to promul-
gate against the people. The time might come along Mr.
Chairman when Mr. Legal Adviser may be in the same p051t10n
because he enjoys a beverage, I know full well, with his
mealsy and he won't be able to get a meal or drink with hls}.'j
meal.: Now, it seems to me so improper that we should have
this type of thing in there. Now, on second thoughts after.
hearing the remarks made by the Honourable Member from Whitehorse
West, I withdraw my suggestion about granting liquor to just
residential hotels because obviously a person who builds

a residential hotel did not want liquor in there in the

first place so there is no reason for it. I will give way

on that but in those areas where we are compelled, by
legislation that a 30 room establishment be built for a tavern
and that a 30 room establishment be built for a hotel, that a
dining room can get a dining room licence, that people can

go and eat in that dining room and have a drink with their
meal to upgrade the situation. for the travelling public,

now we are going to say to that same travelling public, if

you want to eat and drink you go to your dining room. Yet,

Mr. Chairman, says right, but has he ever seen a cripple,

with crippled legs, who has to be put in a bed and keep him

in his bed and you can't give him a drink. What are you g01ng
to say. Are you going to let him drink for medicinal purposes.
If the man wants to eat and have some wine with his meal -

he said right. There is no.doubt in my mind that if you are .
talking about - and this is where, Mr. Chairman, speaking

as a- epresentative from Watson Lake referring to let us

have some progressive type of thinking, he used the wrong

word, he should have said some liberal thinking in thlu, that‘
we liberalize the darn Ordinance. . .Now we don't liberalize

the Ordinance by restricting the use of the areas. Now here
are three distinct areas and I tell you I am going to keep
talking about this, I am not going to give way because here

is- something that we should really be fighting for to make sure
that the Administration does not push upon us something that
tries to blind us to the fact there is a necessity to be
consistent with the legislation that has already been put through.
If a tavern has got to have 30 rooms, it is entitled to serve
the liquor that it is licenced for to its .guests if you are .
going to have room service; otherwise take the lot out, no

room service at-all. You just don't say to a.hotel because
some people just like to drink beer that you can't have it
unless you go down to your room to get it. Now this is not right.
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I would ask that this be supported. If Mr. Legal Adviser

can say, Mr. Chairman, that there is admlnlstratlve obgectlon
to any alteration to this partlcular section I want hlm ‘to
say so or forever hold his peace so that we can get a* plece
of amendment into this.

Mr.'Chalrman:' Mr. Shaw, will you‘éaké}the Chair a moment?

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Chairman, I can't agree that the Administra-
tion should be berated on this particular point. I feel that
Administration has pointed out through the good officés of .

the Legal Adviser that this was put in here Wy the Admlnlstra—
tion, the Council didn't ask for this, but drew it up here for
consideration and discussion and I don't feel that the
Administration should be berated on this whatsoever. As far

as being liberal in'my thlnklng, I must say that I certainly
attempt to be liberal in my thinking and when I said progre551ve
I didn't say progressive - I said progressgive, I didn't say
Progressive Conservative; for the’ edification of the Honourable
Member. I feel that the 1eglslat10n as stated is good, it

is a step forward and I can see no problems as expressed by

the Honourable Member from Whitéhorse East. I feel that we

are doing nothing but wasting time by attempting to reshape
this- thing. I think it is good and either leave it or toss

it out entirely and don't have any room. fa0111t1es in the
Yukon at all.

Mr, leesey: Mr, Chairman I would like to be positive in this
and I figure I have listened to too much negative so here is .
a motion and I would move, seconded by the Honourable Member
for Whltehorse West, the word '"tavern or dlnlng room' be
inserted after the words "cocktail lounge" in subsectlon (l)
of Sectlon 64 of the quuor Ordlnance°

Mr,»Taylor _'i:will resume the Chair at this point.
Mr. Chairman: Councillor Shaw.’

Mr. Shaw: One thing I will ‘say is that I do not feel that
Administration should be berated for putting something in

here that is progressive. I think there must be reason in our
thinking and discussions. L I agree that if someone wants a
bottle of beez'from a llcenced tavern sent up to thelr room,;'m
I can't see anythlng wrong w1th that and llkew1se, if someone
wants a drink in their room. hg have listened gquite a lot
about phoning . down to the’ lobby or wherever it is and wanting
to have this serv1ce in a tavern., I wondered how many -rooms,
or how many hotels on the Alaska nghway would have telephone
service in the rooms to connect - I just bring it up as a
point because this has been stressed on four or five occasions
by the Honourable Members. I think that if we are going to
extend the objects of having liquor in purely restaurants or
dlnlng rooms or what have you, we may be entering 1nto a fleld
or just another way of c1rcumvent1ng the necessity of gettlng
a cocktail llcence._ T would feel, Mr. Chalrman, that where
one has an hotel and a beer llcence, they should be able to
provide ‘beer to the guests in the hotel. Those who have.a .
cocktail licence should be able to provide’ llquor to the guests
but I cannot sée where a person holding a beer licence will
start selling liquor upstairs to the guests, that is just
contravening the various and sundry sections that we have so,
you have a beer licence, O.K., have beer, where you have a
cocktail licence, have llquorQ: I think if we.did not go any
farther than that at this time to see how it works out, I

feel it would work out quite well. . It could always be

changed at a later date° It is not taking something away, Mr.
Chalrman, 1t 15 brlnglng somethlng into the. llberallzatlon as
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it is called, of drinking booze., I don't know how much more
liberal one can get, particularly when you look at about 19
outlets around the City of Whitehorse where: you can imbibe.

I think there are more liquor outlets than any other individual
business by about three times. Another thing in’ this matter,

I think that when we do institute this, there should be with
each one of these a licence to take it upstairs and I'll give
you the reason why. I don't say you charge for the licence
because there are some hotel keepers who do not want to pro-
vide liquor in the rooms because they get parties going and

it disturbs many other guests. That is a consideration and

I think it -should be optional whether they accept that type

of licence. If they want it fine, it doesn't cost them
anything. If they don't that might be one way of, they say, -
they will not provide room service because -they may rot wish it.
Those are my feelings - respecting that but I do not agree with

‘one having a dlnlng room licence and that should include the

fa0111t1es of more or- less having a cocktall llcence° R

Mr. Dumas:' There are several points I,would'llke to make .

and one is ‘that any of these things are not mandatory and if
the hotel has a cocktail lounge, they don't want to serve
liquor to the rooms under the cocktail lounge licence,-they
certainly don't have to. ‘There is no problem there. But I

do think we must include the dining room and for the very

good example that was made of a hotel here in town that has
it, an excellent dining room and would probably serve meals
in the guest's room and they should be allowed to serve liquor
with the meals. I think the regulations would take care of
this as to whether they can sell liquor at any time or just
with the meals. By the same token, although the Motion which
I seconded reads that a tavern might sell liquor to a bona
fide guest, I think the regulations could lay it out that a
tavern in fact could only sell beer to the guest in that room’
and this can be done. I think that we are all probably pretty
well on the same track on this thing, Mr. Chairman, and the
changes wouldn't be of such great moment as to cause or ' -
creal any uproar in the admlnlstratlve part of the Terrltorlal
government.

Mr. Legal Adviser: The changes would not cause any uproarvbut
I am just - when extending it to dining rooms for dining
rooms are a complete class apart from cocktail bars and
taverns, both of which are attached to hotel licences, so it
might be that an establishment that you might not want to have
a bar licence will get, in effect, a bar licence by....in a
room and blow a clean hole right through the regulations.

It is a question of nervousness on my part. We are quite
prepared to accept whatever the House wants as’ this is not

a federal case.

Mr, McKinnon: I have a problem accepting Mr. Legal Adviser's
argument because the only way that they could act as a cocktail
lounge to ¢circumvent what we are trying to do is to have an
actual:seating where they are pouring the drinks and that

would be in direct circumvention and contravention of the
regulations. If they want, if they find that the guests Keep
saying why can't we come down stairs to have a drink then -

they will have to apply for a cocktail lounge licence. I .

can see 1t worklng with no dlfflculty at all..

Mr° Shaw It . is ?1ne talk in here about how this and that
works. - When we started up having wine and beer in cafes,
there are many cafeg Mr. Chairman, and I think and all Members
here think where on a Sunday it.becomes almost in effect a
beer .parlor. There is nothing good about that when you go
down -and have a bunch of-drunks-laying all over the country.
There is nothing wrong - in fact I think a bootlegger would be

)
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much less offensive to:the public - why there is such a
kiyi about bootleggers I really don't:know. I doubt if
there is any Member in this room who has not utilized. the
services of a bootlegger and can stand uvp and say sO.

. Mr. Chamberlist: I object to tpAt Mr. Chalrman, T w1ll stand

up and say that, because I never have°

Mr.- Shaw: Well, thank you, there is one out of seven,
that is.pretty good average. ‘ '

Mr. leesey: I'm pure too, Mr. Chairman..

Mr. Shaw: -Well, we have two pure, but we still have a
majority. But when we come to.’dining rooms I do think, .

Mr. Chairman, that you start putting a wedge in there that
might get to a point where it will be very very hard to
control and that is what I am thinking about. If we make

a start with the beer and the liquor, that is sensible,

but when you include the dining rooms I think that is too
far. I will go along with thHis motion if it were beer

and liquor but I will have to go against the motion if you
include dining rooms because I say, let us try this other first.
Next fall or next spring we can.add to it; just see how this"
one works first, just give it a chances - ' o

Mr. Chairman: Councillor Shaw, will you take the Chair?

Mr., Taylor: I don't know how this vote is going to come out:
but I think if it does ever wind up a tie vote T will

have to make a decision on this so I -might as well make my
stand clear before that. I will buy the argument on the
tavern but I certainly cannot buy the argument about the
dining room because I can see, from thinking about it, the
abuses which will result and will most definitely result:

out of the dining room liquor licence becoming inviolved and

I can see one in my own community. Let me say we've got @’
hotel, one small hotel in my community, I won't mention the '
name of it, and it has only a tavern, no cocktail lounge,

and it is contempleting putting up a dining room and with.

a dining room.they can run liquor wide -open in this place
without having a cocktail lounge and it happens to be a place
that is frequented by an element that;go:right‘wild“OVer these
things. I can see where it just would: not' work and I feel

it is doing a disservice to the othér: people we are trying-

to encourage to provide good service in:ithé Territory. - If
the ‘Motion, if the Chair has got to cast -any sort of deciding
vote in this matter I will buy the tavern part but I certainky
won't buy the dining room and I will have to regect the motlon
were I to vote on this grounds. :

Mr. Dumas: Mr. Chairman, that argument just doesn™ti hold
water. If this person wants to open up a liquor establlsh-
ment, surely he would apply for a cocktail loungee‘.' &

Mr. McKlnnon - The other argument, Mr. Chalrman, 1f the
dinlng.room,regulatlons are what the feeling of this Committee
has said they should be, then he is going to have to build
himself such a high class establishment that he changes the
whole tenurej he changes the whole policy of hotel type that'!
he is now'rinning and makes it into a first-class -establish- ~
ment.which:is the whole concept of the thing, upgrading the
hotel facilities throughout the Yukon and he ‘should not be
getting a dining room licence:unless he is prepared to do this.
If he does then there is no obgectlon to h1m taking llquor'“f*
to the rooms whatsoever.- B
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Mr. Taylor: Mr. Chairman, he can still - we were talking

about a dining room and a couple of washrooms and a kitchen

and he can have a flea-~trap attached to the thing and this
would give him the prorogative of running room service to’
whatever few rooms he has. I cannot see this. I think that

it is totally unfair to the other licencees where we have
created licerces we created in the Ordinance. I w1l¢'resume ‘the

Mr. Legal Adviser: Mr. Chairman, only in the case of the
dining room, we just licence the dining room per se. There
is a dining room which I think is opening today in ‘Whitehorse
which has got a licence and it is just limited to one room
and that is the dining room. Now if this owner wished to

put on a bedroom on to it, then that is not licenced but

if we change the section it gives us a 1iquUOr ....s and $o
on. In the case of a hotel which has a tavern or a cdocktail
lounge, the whole of the premises is licenced but I wish

the Honourable Member would stop shaking his head at me. One
part of the premises is designated for sale of liquor. Now
we deliberately in this changed franctionally the method of
licensing a hotel in order that the area......or garden of
the premises.even outside the building will be available for
the sale of .liquor in the ......time of the lincesee so wishes.
But in the case of a dining room it is only just a four:
walls of a dining room, not even the kitchen is licenced,

but the dining room where people eat and it is licenced
completely apart from the rest of the building.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chairman, I disagree with Mr., Legal
Adviser's interpretation of what part is licenced, disagree
most strongly. It seems to me that there is an opposition
to licensing of dining rooms and as far as I am concerned I
think a person should be entltled to have a drink w1th hlS
meal.

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Chairman, what we can be doing here is that
a person could put up a first-class dining room ahd get a
licence for it and be quite qualified to receive a licence.
At the back he can have three or four rooms or an annex,
and call it an hotel so he will have the right, without"
putting up any accommodatlons to in faot start up three’
snake rooms in the back. That is what it amounts to. There
are no restrlctlons° He can add two, three or four rooms,

“and they can be well known as real partying areas and

that is where this can be supplled to. When you start in
the dlnlng room, I tell. you Mr. Chairman, I am very much

against. that at this time and I will vote agalnst it and

it appears to me my cause will be lost in any event by

‘the looks of the situation. I just hope that at least the

Administration will make the dining room facilities so
high class that even at that - I don't think - it just
opens the roor, absolutely opens the door and pulls down
the structure of the present system that we have.

Mr. Legal Adviser: There is just one point Mr. Chairman,
the member should remember that when we were attempting to
make the dining room regulations really high class the
sections were defeated section by section by section and I
hope the Honourable Members remember that. -

Mr. Chairman: I have a motion before me. Moved by
Councillor Livesey, seconded by Councillor Dumas that the
words ''tavern ofr dining room" be inserted after the words
"cocktail lounge" in subsection (1) of Section 64 of the
Liquor Ordinance. Are you. prepared for the question? - Would
those agreed kindly signify. "Would those’ contrary klndly
signify. I must declare the Motion carried.

MOTION CARRIED.

Chair.

(U
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Mr. Chairman: Alright, the next Sectlon is Section 65 Y BILL #6

(Reads Section 65(1) (2))

Mr. Chamberlist: I wonder if Mr. Legal Adviser would not
reconsider this 65(1), the wording "except such liquor

as may be endorsed on the licence'" - do we have to say
what type of liquor, is that endorsed on the licence?

Mr. Legal Adviser: We are going to endorse it but whether
or not it is now. To make it clear to a person who is
looking at it - in a tavern you can buy beer, ale, cider
and what have you, in the other you talk about spirituous
liquor or something like that or you talk about wine and
50 on. ‘

Mr. Chairman: (Reads Sectlon 66).

Mr. Chamberllst Before you go any further Mr. Chairman, I
wonder if we have made provision for the areas that we have
now for shuffle board and thlngs like that, have we provision
for that? b :

Mr. Legal Adviseri It 'is not.that we have provisions for it,
we have taken the provisions .out I think. We:took: them out
earlier but shuffle board would not be considered either a
gambling, riotous, quarrelsome, vielent or dlsorderly gane ;
not under normal circumstances. It is not a gambling game.
People may gamble on the results of the suffle board but

as such it is not a gambling game, it is a skill game. Bridge
for instance has been held in the Supreme Court to be a-
gambling game: and it would belprohlblted but shuffle board

- would be permlttedo.

Mr. McKlnnOn Mr. Chalrman I wonder if I can ask Mr. Legal
Adviser with the Qhange in the Criminal Code if slot machines
used for gambllng .are still prohlblted under the Crlmlnal Code.

Mrn-Legal Adviser: Yes, Mrm.Chalrman;'they are still prohlblted—
ceosabY prov1nc1al laws which in this ‘case would be our own
laws.

Mr. McKinnon: Could they be legallzed°

Mro Legal Adv1ser Oh, they could be legalized, we could
have one-armed bandlts, but only this House can permit 1tg

Mr. Chairman: (Reads Sectlon 67, 68, 69).

Mr., Chamberlist: Mr. Chalrman, this can put a lot of:people
into trouble. The proof of the removal of any liquor from
that part of the licenced premises where this is péermitted to
be sold is prima facie proof of the sale of liquor. Now
supposing somebody leaves his hotel room and goes into a
coffee shop in the premises that hasn't a liquor licence.

He leaves the coffee shot and takes his bottle with him.

It would be prima. facie evidence that this outlet that has
sold the liquor the night before so0ld the liguor during that
tinme. Well this doesn't appear to be a Just sectlon°

Mr. Legal Adviser: Mr. Chairman, laws don‘t always ‘et out

to be .just, very often they are technical things which force-
the -other person to answer something and prove in" ‘fact that he
is acting-justly. In this casé the type of conduct which

is designed is that three or four people will be in-possession
of ligquor say coming toward two o'clock which is the c¢losing
hour and: they all adjourn with bottles in their hands down

to the coffee shop and they continue to ‘drink. Now theée
intention is that if that coffee shop is part of the licenced
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premises they are not supposed to keep ‘on drlnklng ‘there -
after hours, it is all part of the one licence premises.

So, a licencee could in fact run.....by having a few cases

of beer:.behind the coffee shop. bar and sell the liquor until
five, six or seven a.m. This might be acceptable if we had -
24 hour licencimg but. we havelt so you are permitting people
to run a co... by & coffee shop or operating in the corridor
or something. You have got to make it prima facie simple.

If 3 or 4 men are standing there with gins and tonic at
five .in the morning, under suspicious circumstances and

are -charged with buying liquor contrary to the Ordinance,
they have got to show cause in Court if they are charged.

It does not make them automatically guilty. All they have

to do is explain how they came by it; if they came by it
perfectly legally in a normal manner, that is fine, otherwise
the magistrate is going to draw conclusions. It is a technical .
proof.section to make it a 1ittle bit easier to get a fair
case before the maglstrate°

Mr° Chamberllst Except that in this instance it is not

the prima facie proof of the person whd has the ligquor that
has to say to. a:court how he got the liguor. The way this
is:written it is prima facie proof that the licences has sold
that liquor contrary to the.Ordinance and this is what concerns
me, .that the lincensee does not know anything about it.

I have given an instance of iwhere .a person may well take his
bottle out.of his room at two o'clock in the morning, which
he has purchased properly dyring proper hours. One of -

his buddies has. called him. up.and says.come on over and bring
a bottle with yous Come and have .a party at my house so

he leaves the hotel with this bottle in his hand. Now, proof
of the removal of any liguor from that part of the licenced
premises where. liquor is permittéd.to be sold-is prima facie
proof of the shle.of licuor by the licenceej contrary to the

- Ordinance. ;The licencee is asleeps - All-he has is a night

clerk on the switchboard and the guy walks out the front door
with the bottle, the-licencee is subject to a pénalty because
of prima facie proof that he has been selling liquor,. .

Mr. Legal Adviser: He is not subject to a penalty, Mr.
Chairman, merely by that fact.. It is possible that he may -
have to answer in court, it is prima facie proof. Prima facie
proof would not get himeceoo.but if.aman is found under;
somewhat ‘suspicious circumstances, with liquor in his hands,
coming out of the back of a bar at two in the morning or

three in the morning with a bottle in his hands and the "
police will make the reasonable assumption that he has just
bought the bottle in the bar. It is just a proof thing.

So far as I know this is in the .law as 1t is at the moment =
and hasn't caused any difficulty.: '

——

Mr. Chairman: Coun01llor Chamberllst, w1ll you take the
chair a minute? .

Mr. Taylor: Mr@:Chairmang I havepproblems"With*68 and 69

and. maybe Mr. Legal Adviser can clear this up. - First of all
we'll deal with 68. : It states that a licencee of a tavern

or cocktail lounge may sell, during the periods when liquor

is permitted to be sold, beer for consumption off the premises
to any person. I think it is here that we should be looking

at the.matter of providing off:premise beer sales for Sunday,

in this section and if I might just skip ahead and we will

get back to this discussion, I would like. to ask a question

in relation to 69. - You say except as provided in sections

64, which is.the hotel: room section, and 68 which is the
tavern or cocktail lounge, ligquor purchased from any licensee:
shall not be- consumed elsewhere than inithat part of the:r: & ..
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licensed premises where liquor is permltted to be sold°

Am T to understand from this that it is the intention of-the
Ordinance to curtail the sales of off premises llquor from
cocktail 1ounges°

Mr. Legal Adviser: No, they have a spécial licence that

you can go in and take your bottle and go away but in the
case of a tavern for instance, although a tavern may have

a licence, you c¢an't necessarily consume. Some taverns:have
special permission to sell a bottle of hard liquor. :This
does not mean, or is not intended to mean, a section does
not always turn out exactly like butter out of a jar. The
intention is that you have to take your bottle away ‘and’
consume it somewhere else, not in the tavern. . If anythlng
else can be 1mp11ed to this I prefer to change it.

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Chairman, I would like to draw ‘to the
attention of the Legal Adviser that it would appear from. my-
point of view that the Ordlnance is in conflict here and we
would have to add "except as provided in Section 6U; 68

and the other relevant sections'", that you could indeed take
liquor off and consume it off. that premise. It seéms to me
there must be. some‘confliCt between another section -of the“w.:
Ordinance and this, which would permit the off premise’
consumption. -Just now, to return if I might, Mr. Chalrman,
to 68; I took up this matter when I was out on holidaysi |
again, Christmas hollday when I had my public meetings down
the highway. . I ralsed this question both with the operators:
and with ‘the 01tlzenry and asked them about the putting of =
beer in grocery stores. Though they weren't opposed to putting
beer in the grocery stores they did not feel that this would:
solve the purpose of getting beer to the public on Sundays
because most of the grocery stores in that area are closed

on Sundays and it was suggested by several, and 1 have a
tendency to agree, that where any licencee; ‘taverm, cocktail
lounge, - restaurant preferably restaurant ‘dining room is
functional .on. Sunday that possibly they ¢ould be permitted
to give, off premlse sale to beer and this is what I would
like ;to’ suggest for consideration of Committee as a means of
gettlng around this problem, in addition to permitting the
sale of beer 1n grocery stores°

Mr. Legal Adv1ser. Is it suggested Mr. Chairman that we

let all taverns, cocktail lounges sell beer off premises,
and restaurants, -at dny time? Let us put it this way.

So fdr as the Administration is concerned there are no hard
feelings on it. - We ‘would far prefer to keep the sales within
the sphere ‘of a licenced premise of some sort over which we
have some type of control but we resist moving into grocery
stores because we have no control over them and because
researchs show in the one province which permits it the = . =
thing has gone haywire and is subject to no control whatso—
ever. This is our 1nformat10n° :

Mr., Taylor: Mr. Chairman; am I to get it then from the
comments of Mr. Legal Adviser that were the Council agreeable
to pulling in their horns, so to speak, in relation to the
grocery store aspect; this partlcular year, that Administration
will allow all licensees and+this would keep it within the-
realm of the licensees to selfoff premise beer seven days -

a weék. :

Mrs Legal Adviser: I .think so. I:don't want to give you a
definitive answer on this because our thought was to let

the Board do it-and-to give permission to restaurants in
scenic dreas or ‘areas where- theré was a need toido iti This-
may ‘not be acceptable biut so0 far-as I know, . 1y basic. thought
and-I think the Commissioner goes along with this, whatever’



BILL #6

~13%%-

Mr. Legal Adviser continuese.. S

the Council decides is a viable proposition and it is not
essentlally crazy as some propositions occasionally are,

on examination, which is not essentially a Crazy prop051t10n,
we can go along with it and put it in.

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Chairman, I rise again ‘to point “out that
the areas of scenic grandure and so forth has no....

Mr. McKinnon: As crazy as 1 can think,'you dre righty, from
the Administration. o .

Mr. Taylor: That has no real bearing on it. What I .am
attempting to propose as was proposed to me by my people

is that any licencee, obviously must be competent to have

a licence or else they would not have one, and number two

is that the only place you can get a beer right now on a
Sunday is to'go into these restaurants and if you wanted to
take your family in many areas, forget it because it is just
a Sunday beer parlour as Councillor Shaw‘pointed out earlier.
There is a cheese sandwich or a plate with a few crumbs on'
it and éverybody can sit there all day Sunday and-drink beer
and it isdone and nobody can deny it is“done. So, why not
make it possible for beer - we've got a greater problem

with dope than we have with beer so why not let beer,’

bring it out &nd let people have beer on a Sunday or any:!

time when the licensee is open and all licensees who are
permitted to sell beer should have this prerogative:of selling
off premise beer seven days of week within the hours. that
they are permitted to operate under their licence. This is

()

"what I am saying. If this was acceptable to the Administration

and the Council I would withdraw my support at the moment
from putting the beer into grocery stores.

Mr. Legal Adviser:: If the beer stays out of grocery stores
I think we-gan put it where it belongs. ' The question is the
hours. Thé hours may not be termed suitable for Sunday.

Your liguor hours may be running from say six in the evening
until two in the morning or four in the afternoon until two
in the morning.- It is just a thought, ten in the morning

to ten at night or midnight, juét~a thoughtc

Mr. McKinnon: Ten in the morning to twelve midnight in all
llcenced premlses on Sundays.

Mr. Legal Adviser: For off sales of beer, again it is not

a suitable thing for dining rooms because dining rooms won't
be geared up for this type of thing but it doesn't make much
difference, they can gear up. All people who handle beer
should bé able to sell it during the normal hours &and in
addition te that on Sundays from ten in the morning untll
mldnlght, for off premises consumptlonn

)

Mr. Livesey: Mr. Chairman, do I understand that this means
that the cocktail bars and taverns are now going to be open
on Sundays'bécause, I don't understand it, if they are not
going to be open how they can: sell off premlse sales?

“Mr. Taylor; Mr. Chalrman,vI-WOuld llke to say before resum-

ing the Chair that if Council would agree and Administration
agree on this I think we'd be really doing a servicée to the
public because with the off premise sale of liguor, in the
manner that we now do it, it has made these things more
available and it has cut out the bootlegger. People can now:
buy ligquor at a reasonable cost instead of going and paylng :
$10, $15, $20 for a bottle to'a bootlegger. If we can ~
accomplish this I think wé will cut out the bootlegger
completely and give people something that théy really want.
I'11 resume the Chair.:: -~ = o S e
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certainly draft a section.

Mr. McKinnon:. - Mr. Chairman, I can't leave it go. unanswered

when Mr. Legal Adviser stands up and says: the Administration.
would be willing to accept ideas that aren!t crazy; if I've
ever heard some crazy ideas, the majority of them seem to
come from the Administration. Now who could ever think of a
crazy idea of putting something.in a Liquor: Ordinance -that
says where in an area of scenic beauty you can have off
premises sale of beer. I can just see Destruction Bay Lodge
probably could get it because. they are.on the shores of
beautiful Kluane Lake, a wonderfully scenic area could get

a licence and Marsh Lake Lodge: probably . .couldn't because
they weren't scenic enough, and Mr. Chairman, if that's not
a crazy idea I don't know what is.

Mr.-Legal Adviser:  Mr, Chairman, in justice to me, I think -
the Honourable Member recalls that the reason he put forward
when the original suggestion of selling beer in grocery
stores was concerned was because there were people who were
going ouf.to places of scenic beauty, fishing and hunting,
and they needed a case of cold beer when they were fishing.

’ ’ ERI ¥
Mr., McKinnon: And they could take it from outside...

Mr. Legal Adv;ser Our response to that‘was'thatvwell

then maybe a case for a person who is going out fishing or
hunting and then provide it and then the Board decide where
it was. It doesn't seem to me very crazy.

Mr. Chamberllst - Mr. Chalrman, you raised a question on
Section 69 and it made me look again at another thing which.
I think Mr. Legal Adviser should take a look at. It is

this one word in there .which seems to defeat even purchasing
hard liquor -in a tavern-and drinking it outside because it
says " except as provided. in sections 64 and 68,'" and you
know what 64 deals with, it is hotel rooms, and 68 shall

not be consumed elsewhere. That means it can‘t be consumed
anywhere else. That one wordl

Mr. Legal Adviser: -This section comes fro@”the existing
Ordinance. It didn't get too thorough a going over except
that the correct section I think was put inece..64 and 68,... -

Mr. McKinnon: ‘Mr. Chairman, I have one other difficulty, on
Section 68 "A licensee  of a tavern or a cocktail:lounge may
sell, during the periods when liquor is permitted to.be:sold".
Now can anybody.tell me why beer for off premises consumption
shouldn't. be allowed to be sold when the licensed-premises

is allowed to be: open because the difficulty that you always
arrive~at. particularly if you are .in the ‘bar business is
people :who want a case of beer to go home with,:or a: bottle
between two and two-thirty. I'll use cabarets asian-example,
and there is just a never-ending stream of complaints and
actual fights breaking out because.the licensee cannot-give
this person the case of beer to get:him out- -the door and get
him going home on his party, because he hasn't .ordered bhefore
two. I don't see any difficulty in allowing this to be scld
while the licensed premises is allowed.to be:open_ and it
would do nothing but aim in removing people.from the -
premises and in having more rather than:less control of

the customers in the bar. ' : SRR ‘

Mr. Legal Adviser: I agree Mr. Chairman,.o;oeol don't usually
stay until,the premises are. shut and - I haven't seen this.
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Mr. McKlnnon I was in the bar business, Mr., Chairman, and

I know.

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Chairman, I would like to direct thls questlon
to the Legal Adv1sera' When we areé talklng about selling these
off premlses, ‘are we going to be assured ‘that there is g01ng
to be a control on the amount that these are sold for or

is thls going to establlsh a sort’ of legallzed bootlegglng
prop081tlon

Mr,uLegal Adviser: I don't know exactly what the present
position is. I think there is no prlce control at the moment.
As 1 understand it there may be an’ understandlng ‘but there

is no control, but in hard llquor there is control but you
can't sell for ~more than a dollar or a dollar flfty more

than the control price. I don't think there 1s any control
over the price of beer.

Mr. Chamberllst You know Mr. Chalrman, ‘the licensee doesn't
make any money out of" selllng off premlses ‘beer. He doesn't.
You buy a bottle of llquor for $7.10 and you can only put a-
buck and a quarter ‘on it so you get $#8.35 for it and you -
havé to keep it aiid store it and handle it. You get: about,_5
you méke about 10% for doing all that. I'm not suggesting *
it go up but it is a convenience for the public that the
licensee gives as he doesn't make that much out of it.

Mr. Shaw: Mr. Chairman, 1f we go back through the records

of the Council” when thls was permitted to sell off licence
beer, the big song and ‘dance was that the bootleggers were
capitalizing on this and making money off of people and so

on and you.could not control it and now, if the persons

can sell it off premises and they don't want to make a big
profit, just as a convenience to the public and now it
appears that it is a convenlence to the fellow who is
selling it to make a profit. I ‘think the way the 51tuat10n ;

is set up right now is fair.” If you don't want to sell it

you don't have to. You can make any charge you want in the -

bar but when we have & deal where we are selling off '
premises, somethlng like this, to prevent this bootlegglng

and cut down the bootlegging, because if you let this

affair go to the stage where people can charge what they

like I know exactly what is going to happen. If people are
going to be charged $5.00 and $6.00 a bottle well then the
bootlegger will step in and he will sell £6r $3%.00 and $4.00

a bottle. So, on the one hand we hear about how terrible the
bootlegger is and then on the other hand’ we go in ‘the opposite
direction We have to be consistent about this and I think if
people want to sell off premises they can, if they don't. want
to, fine, and many of these owners, different ones rlght in
Whltehorse have stated to me that is darned good revenue because
it is a complete turn over as they get their money back, cash.

If a person can operate a business and gets cash for aboutV'

the same amount as his own groceries, there shouldn't be any
tomplaints. I just want to assure, Mr. Chalrman, thétTthig

is control for~ the benéfit of the publlce_ﬁ, S

Mrs. Gordon: Mra Chalrman, in'addition to this I think that
51nce we do have control on the sale of spiritual -and llquors,
there should be a dlflnltlve amount of mark-up on, beer and ale.

Mr, Legal Adv1ser I couldn't give you any undertaklng what-
soever if there would be any control on the price of beer'
because I know the Commissioner......at the thought of 1mposing
any price control because it is so dlfflcult to, enforce

and leaves 80 much bad feellnga ' o

Mr. Chairman: May I proceed? (Reads Section 70(a) (b)e

W,

W,
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Mr, Dumas: Question, Mr. Chairman, it sSeems to me there B '
was a court case in Quebec within the‘last year when there -

was the liquor strike in Quebec and it was proven to be

ultra vires of the provincial body to deem liquor brought

from one province toanother within the country to be

illegally heldand I would suggest that this be ultra vires

of this body to include this section. '

Mr. Legal Adviser: 1I'm not sure exactly what the effect

of the Quebec case was, it was a magistrate's court cas€....
We need to have some kind of a section, some kind of control
over liquor but the only control we can actually exercise

is over Canadian liguor, not foreign liguor or vice versa.
We can exercise control over foreign liquor by virtue of the
federal authority but we can't exercise control over liguor
which is manufactured in one province and transmitted to
another. I think rye and beer could be controlled but
scotch, whiskey and vodka, these are not manufactured in
Canada and could not. This section is the same section

as in. the old.Ordinance but there may be just a slight change,
I have forgotten.

Mr, Chamberlist:- Mr. Chairman, first I'l1l speak about the
case referred to by the Honourable: Member from Whitehorse
West. What happened was that somebody had purchased some
liquor in Ottawa and had gone to a party in:Hull and they
were prosecuted for purchasing liquor in Ontario and taking
it into Quebec. It was held that the British North American
Act and it did go to the Appeal Court and was successful.

The B.N.A. Act made it that anybody'could transfer goods from
province to province that was made. or: manufactured in. Canada.
Now, you could not.for instance go across to Atlin and buy a
case ofHeidleburg beer and bring it to the Yukon because it
was manufactured outsideof Canada, then there would be a
necessity for that. .However, there is one other area I think
should be looked at. It is this section '"a person who is
entitled to possess or consume liquor may lawfully have or keep
not more than 25 oz of spirits or 30 oz of wine." Now, the
Customs and Exise permits you to bring in, if you are out of
the Territory, after a certain time,.I think it is 40 oz of
liquor. This is what-the Customs permit you to bring in.

Are we going to be: placed in the position that we were placed
in once before when-I had to take a case here myself and win
it on the basis - didn't win it but I think we got a $1.00
fine and we had the Ordinance amended because a man, as

part of a ball team went to Juneau and when they came back
they brought back these small cans of vodka mix and it was

a closed can and it was held to keep somebody's accelerator
down in the.car and the policeman came along -and found this
and charged the man with being in possession of liguor not-
purchased in a government liquor store I took it to the
Court and the magistrate, because the law read like that,

the magistrate gave a minimum penalty of §1.00 but the person,
the ball player.had declared this stuff to the Customs
Department. I put the Customs Officer in the witness stand
and he sayd yes, I let him through but the Territorial
Government, the police prosecuted on the basis ‘of the -
Territorial Government Ordinance that it was ‘not purchased
in a govérnment liquor store. What-I am afraid-of here is
this, that the Customs allow me -to:bring in 40 oz. of llquor,
so I step off the plane, out of the airport, the pollce

grab me -and -charge me with being in possession of mére than
25 oz. Am I supposed to pour 15 oz. out before I getout

of the airport, or drink it -‘well then you get the
breathalizer test! They have you comlng and ‘going, whatever
way it is. But. really, I think we should have some: wordlng in
this to the effect that what'is perm1551ble to brlng in” by
Customs and Exise, what should be the amount. The words, bécause
it might change from time to time, Mr. Chairman; one year it
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Mr. Chamberlist continues... .
might be 40. 0z. and then they might change 1t to something else.
Perhaps if Mr. Legal Adviser would reconsider that section.

Mr. Legal Adviser: Yes, this seems to me a very intelligent
suggestlon° I w1ll try and come up with somethlng which
will cover this because the story I just heard is completely
ridiculous.

Mr. Chalrman’ May I proceed:’(Reads Section.7l,g72(l),(a),
(3)). ‘ . - e

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr,'Chairman,.where is there a place that
liquor’may;not lawfully be kept under this Ordinance?

Mr° Legal Advlser I'm not’sure, we may have to have. - . v

regulations. deallng w1th outlets as to. where it.may or may ?i:>
not be kept but at the moment we are . changlng the law and \
we are allowing beer to be kept in the homes....this. just.

didn't get changed, that is all. It does not do any. harm

‘to be there. It rounds out the Ordinance.

Mrs. Gordon: If the area that we are going to:rallow interdicts,
why do we need this section )(a) _ What meaning has this?.

Mr. Legal Adviser: . We. are only allow1ng people to the age
of 19 to purchase and hold on to llquor, Peoplesunder.19..
may notg . :

Mr. . Chamberiist . Mr. Chalrman, I wonder if the Honourable !
Member. from Mayo may wish to remove her last remark, that.-
detrlmental remark agalnst our Indlan citizens.

Mro Chalrman I don't feel that 1t was meant in that regard
and may I proceed? (Reads Sectlon 73 (1),(2)).

_MrawChamberllst. Explanation. I wonder if we can.get thatfh

qu'Legal Adviser: I think it is to deal with. llquor Wthh

is. purchased for off premises consumption. .You _buy beer to
take away say on a Sunday....and instead. of taklng dat away
you sit around there, having a game of cards and start drink-
ing it. If it is off premises consumption. it must: be consumed
off the premises. : ' :

Mr. Chairman: (Reads Section 73(3),(4)'-74)J

Mr. Chamberllst This is not clearo Supp051ng somebody : <:>
comes to visit somebody,. with a.bottle of 11quor - it is
0. Ko, it's 0.K. - :

LTS SURNRN

Mr. Chairman; (Reads 75, 76)

Mr.o Chamberllst Questlonn I want to go back to. No, 74

please, M1 Chalrman and I have taken another look at this.
and wonder if Mr. Legal Adv1ser will - this reads, and I
don't know whether there is & punctuation on it, there ls -
no punctuation there and this just might be the troublee.:u-
""No person shall have or keep liquor in a room in an hotel
unless he is a bona fide guest of the hotel and is duly
reglstered in the office. of the hotel as the occupant of that
room". "Now, no person shall have or keep llquor,— I can
understand, to be storlng liguor in the room but a guest,

a friend of the guest may have gone to a llquor store and
purchased a couple of bottles of liquor and has' gone to visit
this frlend of his in ' a hotel room. He 1s commlttlng an:

'offence by hav1ng liquor in the room. He is not a registered

‘”guest he is not a bona fide guest and is. not the occupant
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of that room. It would restrict a person from g01ng to
visit somebody while in the possession of lifuor. Is
this the, thlng, I know it is not the intent but is this
wnat it means T .

Mr. Legal_AdViser: I believe the intent is to prevent =~
people who aré not registered in a special room being -
shunted into a room to avoid searching of a hotel; this

is what I think it is so that when the pollce offlcer comes'
to search the hotel.... It is intended to give some control
during a raid I think, more than anything else. Whether it
does more than that of course is a thing. A lot of .these

- sections tend to go a fractlon beyond what they are really a

de51gned to do. I have no love for these sections at all.
It is a questlon of what's necessary for law enforcement°

Mr. Chamberlist: I have a hypothetlcal question, Mr,
Chairman. Supposing, for some’ reason, the police were to:i
interview a man in his hotél room who is a bona fide guest -
and there are two other people in the hotel at the time

and the policeman says, sees a couple of bottles of liquor
on the table and says who's liguor is this and the people
that are coming to visit, the guests in the hotel say,

that is mine. By saying that is mine they have llquor in a-.
then they would be subgect to prosecutlon

Mr. Legal AdViser: I don't know where the section came from
except that it was there all the time.

Mrs. Gordon: Mr. Chairman, this is even a worse situation.

If I invited the Honourable Member from Whitehorse East

and his wife to my suite in a motel to dinner and he was o
gracious enough to bring a bottle of wine and there is some
left there is an offence committed.

Mr. Dumas: Mr. Chairman, this is nonsen51cal halr spllttlng
and waste of time. Naturally you would say the wine is yours,
he ‘brought it as your guest as a gift to you. If he brlngs
booze to my hotel room that booze is mine just as. much as it
is his and it is a matter of going at the bottle. . This is
absolute nonsense, Mr. Chairman. Talk about spllttihg hairs.

Mr., Chairman: May I proceed® (Reads Section 77(1).

Mr. Dumas:::Mf{eChairman,:excuse me. There was a oomment I
had on Section 76. What is the reason for this tough
control of advertising of booze. It is archaic.

Mr. Legal Adv1ser It is just hlstory°  Today it is a fact
of Canadian hlstoryeouquhe Commissioner approves, we don't
really knock them down“”advertlslng°°°° '

Mr, Livesey:u‘Mro'Chairman, I have & few words on this. It
seems ridiculows that we allow people to sell a commodity «..
it happens to say on the outside of the building that he

does sell it this is an offence. Surely this is the most
ridiculous s1tuatlon, absolutely ridiculous. If the Govern-
ment allows him to sell it surely he can tell people he's got
it andiwhat he is selllng° ‘I don't understand why he can't
“has a cocktail bar or lounge,, What is the p01nt in
selling the stuff and not being able to say you sell it.

Mr. Chairman: (Reads 77(2); 78, 79).

Mr. Livesey: I would certainly like to rise¢ on this. Mre.
Chairman, I had. occasion a number of years ago to sell to
men in a camp. & lot of shaving lotlon, all klnds ‘of things
they wanted, which to a normal person .were ‘normal and the
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Mr. Livesey continues...

only thing that tipped me off that somethlng was. g01ng wrong
was that they were also purchasing a wine medicine that
increases your appetite but there is no alcohol in it what-
soever, beef, iron and wine tonic where there is no alcohol
content whatsoever. For a long time did not know what was
going on there Dbecause there was no way in which you could
check it. You could not tell what was being done with it o
but eventually of course I found out. They were mixing up
the Aqua Velva and the boot polish, Chili sauce and on and
on to about fifteen different items and the way I found out
was the odour from the men's breath when they came into the
store just about knocked me down and this would be an offence.
You don't know what is going on.but you are guilty, now
purposely, yes, but I don't quite.see the meaning of this.

I think this is far too broad.

Mr. Chamberlist: Mr. Chalrman, I would move that at thls -/
time Mr. Speaker do. resume the Chalro‘ :

Mr. Chairman: Is there a seconder?

Mrs. Gordon: I second that Motion.

Mrs Chairman: Moved by Councillor'ChamberliSt, seeehded '
by ?ouncillor Gordon that Mr. Speaker do now resume the
Chair. .Are you prepared for the questlon Are. you agreed?
I will declare the motion carried.

MOTION CARRIED.

Mr. Speaker‘ I w1ll call Council to ordera_May we have a
report from the Chairman of Commlttees°

Mr. Taylor: Mr. Speaker, Commiftee cenvened'at 10:35 A;Ma
to discuss Bills and Sessional Papers. It was moved by

. Councillor Livesey, seconded by Councillor Dumas that Section

1 to6 Section 61(1) of Bill No. 6 has been read in
accordance with Standing Order 78, Rule No. 62 and thls
motion carried. It was moved by Councillor Taylor, seconded
by Councillor Shaw that Section 61(2) be . amended to provide
for 10 rooms in respect of a tavern and 20 rooms in
respect of a cocktail lounge. This motion carried. Committee
recessed at twelve noon and reconvened at 2:15 P.M. Messrs.
McAller, Finlayson, Hewitt and Purdy attended Committee to
discuss matters related to the Arctic Winter Games. It was
moved by Councillor Livesey, seconded by Councillor Dumas
that the words '"tavern or dining room" be inserted after the ~
word '"cocktail lounge' in subsection (1) of Section 64 of the g:)
Liquor Ordinance. This motion carried, with Councillor Shaw
opposed. Moved by Councillor Chamberlist, seconded by
Councillor Gordon that Mr. Speaker do resume the Chair. This
motion carried. I can report progress on Bill Ng. 6.

Mr. Speaker:. Thank you Mr. Chairman of Committees.

Mr. Taylor: It is not requlred to record a negatlve Vote,

Mr. Speaker in Committee of the Whole but I had not been
asked by Councillor Gordon to have her vote recorded in the.
negative. Is it the wish that it be included in the Mlnutes,
Councillor Gordon, if you so wish I w1ll be pleased to do so°
Mrs. Gordon:Yes, I would prefer it be.recordedol

Mr. Taylor:v Thesoools so amendedq

Mr.. Speaker Are we agreed5 May I have further 1nd10atlons
of your pleasure with regard to .the agenda for Monday
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Mr. Speaker: We have Bills and Sessional Papers, Mr.
Speaker.

Mr. Speaker: May I have your further pleasure at this time?
Mr. Chamberlist: I would move that we call it five o'clock.
Mr. Speak